INTERCITY TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES TARIFF For MCI COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES LLC d/b/a VERIZON BUSINESS SERVICES

This catalog contains the rules, regulations, descriptions and rates applicable to the furnishing of telecommunications services offered by MCI Communications Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Business Services within the State of New Jersey.

Concurring Carriers

Connecting Carriers

Other Participating Carriers:

New Jersey Bell Telephone Co. - New Jersey

CHANGE SHEET

This sheet details the most recent revisions made to this Catalog Schedule. Any questions regarding this Catalog Schedule, please call 1-866-665-7586.

Revisions to New Jersey Catalog Schedule No. 1, Effective 7/1/20:

- Changed entity name from MCI Communications Services, Inc. d/b/a Verizon Business Services to MCI Communications Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Business Services.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Applicability	SECTION
Dedicated Leased Line Service	C-2
Definition of Terms	А
Rules and Regulations Payphone Use Charge	В В
Explanation of Symbols	
Metered Use Service	
General Description Option A - Dial One/Direct Dial Option B - Reserved For Future Use Option C - Prism Plus Option D - MCI Prism I Option E - Reserved For Future Use Option F - MCI 900 Service Option F - MCI 900 Service Option H - VNET Service Option I - Reserved For Future Use. Option I - Reserved For Future Use. Option Q - MCI Vision Option Q - MCI Vision Option Q - MCI Preferred Option V - MCI Preferred Option V - MCI Prepaid Option V - MCI Prepaid Option X - MCI HotelDirect Option Y - MCI MASTERS Option Z - University Dial 1 Option AA - 500 Personal Number Service Option BB- MCI Flat Rate Option CC - hospitalityMCI Option DD - Advanced Option I for Small Business Option EE- MCI Flat Rate Plus Option FF- networkMCI One Option HH- Advanced Option II for Small Business Option II- MASTERS97 Option JJ- MCI One Savings Option KK- MCI One Extra Option LL - networkMCI Contact one-number service Option MM- MCI One Extra Option NN- MCI WorldCom On-Net Services Option OP MCI Everyday Classic Option PP MCI Everyday Plus Option PP MCI Everyday Plus Option RR - MCI Everyday Savings	C-3.01 C-3.02 C-3.03 C-3.04 C-3.05 C-3.06 C-3.07 C-3.08 C-3.10 C-3.11 C-3.18 C-3.19 C-3.22 C-3.23 C-3.24 C-3.25 C-3.26 C-3.27 C-3.28 C-3.29 C-3.28 C-3.29 C-3.30 C-3.31 C-3.32 C-3.34 C-3.35 C-3.36 C-3.37 C-3.38 C-3.37 C-3.38 C-3.39 C-3.40 C-3.41 C-3.42 C-3.43 C-3.44 C-3.45

INTERCITY TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES TARIFF

TABLE OF CONTENTS (Cont.)

Metered Use Service (Cont.)	SECTION
Option SS – Basic Calling Plan XX	C-3.46
Option TT – Basic Calling Plan YY	C-3.47
Option UU – Basic Calling Plan ZZ	C-3.48
OptionVV – 220 Direct Plan	C-3.49
Option WW – 321 Direct Plan	C-3.50
Option XX – T1LD Plan	C-3.51
Option YY – T1LD 7¢ Plan	C-3.52
Option ZZ - MCI Simple International Plan	C-3.53
Option AAA - Basic Calling Plan A	C-3.54
Option BBB - Basic Calling Plan B	C-3.55
Option CCC – Block of Time Plan 4	C-3.56
Option DDD – Block of Time Plan 5	C-3.57
Option EEE – Block of Time Plan 6	C-3.58
Option FFF – Block of Time Plan 7	C-3.59
Option GGG – NetRate Plan	C-3.60
Option HHH – Basic Calling Plan C	C-3.61
Option III – Basic Calling Plan D	C-3.62
Option JJJ – Basic Calling Plan E	C-3.63
Option KKK – Basic Calling Plan F	C-3.64
Option LLL – Basic Calling Plan G	C-3.65
Option MMM – Basic Calling Plan H	C-3.66
Option NNN – Basic Calling Plan I	C-3.67
Option OOO – Basic Calling Plan J	C-3.68
Option PPP – Basic Calling Plan K	C-3.69
Option QQQ – Basic Calling Plan L	C-3.70
Option RRR – Basic Calling Plan M	C-3.71
Option SSS – Basic Calling Plan N	C-3.72
Option TTT – Basic Calling Plan O	C-3.73
Option UUU – Basic Calling Plan P	C-3.74
Option VVV – Basic Calling Plan Q	C-3.75
Option WWW – Business B1 Integrated Plan	C-3.76
Option XXX – Business B1-A Long Distance Plan	C-3.77
[RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]	C-3.78
RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.	C-3.79
RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.	C-3.80
RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.	C-3.81
Option CCCC - Basic Calling Plan R	C-3.82
Option DDDD - Basic Calling Plan S	C-3.83
Option EEEE - Basic Calling Plan T	C-3.84
Option FFFF - Basic Calling Plan U	C-3.85
Option GGGG - Basic Calling Plan V	C-3.86
Option HHHH - Basic Calling Plan W	C-3.87
Option IIII- Basic Calling Plan X	C-3.88
Option JJJJ - Basic Calling Plan Y	C-3.89
[RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]	C-3.90
RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.	C-3.91
RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.	C-3.92
RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.	C-3.93
[RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]	C-3.94
Option PPPP - Small Business Long Distance Plan A	C-3.95
Option QQQQ - Small Business Long Distance Plan B	C-3.96
Option RRRR - Small Business Long Distance Plan Plan C	C-3.97
Option SSSS - Block of Time Plan 8	C-3.98
[RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]	C-3.99
-	

TABLE OF CONTENTS (Cont.)

Metered Use Service (Cont.) Option UUUU - Basic Calling Plan Z	SECTION C-3.100
Option VVVV - Residential Affinity Savings Plan I	C-3.101
Option WWWW - Small Business Affinity Savings Plan	C-3.102
Option XXXX - Residential Affinity Block of Time Plan 1	C-3.103
Option YYYY - Basic Calling Plan AAA	C-3.104
Option ZZZZ – Verizon Business Services I	C-3.105
Option AAAAA - Basic Calling Plan BB	C-3.107
Option BBBBB - Basic Calling Plan AA	C-3.108
Option CCCCC - Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XV	C-3.109
Option DDDDD - Basic Calling Plan CC	C-3.110
[RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]	C-3.111
Option FFFFF - Basic Calling Plan DD	C-3.112
Option GGGGG- Basic Calling Plan EE	C-3.113
Option HHHHH - Verizon Business Service I Flex T1	C-3.114
Option IIIII- Basic Calling Plan FF	C-3.115
Option JJJJJ - Basic Calling Plan GG	C-3.116
Option KKKKK - Verizon Business Service 90 Day Satisfaction Guarantee	C-3.117
Option LLLLL - MCI Business Service Install Guarantee	C-3.118
Option MMMMM – Basic Calling Plan HH	C-3.119
Option NNNNN- Verizon Business Services II	C-3.120
[RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]	C-3.121
Option PPPPP- Verizon Business Service Flex T1 Plan	C-3.122
Option QQQQQ - Verizon Business Services II Flex T1 Plus Plan	C-3.123
Option RRRRR- Small Business Long Distance Plan D	C-3.124
[RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]	C-3.121
[RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]	C-3.126
Option UUUUU TUSA TalkSmarter Block-of-Time 500	C-3.127
Option VVVVV 10-10-321 Plan	C-3.128
Option WWWWW 10-10-220 Plan	C-3.129
Option XXXXX – 10-10-987 Calling Plan	C-3.130
Option YYYYY MinutePass Phone Cards	C-3.131
Company Services Formerly Offered by TTI National, Inc.	C-3.1
Special Promotional Offerings	C-4
Rates and Mileage Table - Method for Calculation of Airline Mileage	C-5
Service Availability Tables	C-6
Residential and Small Business Calling Plans	C-7

MCI Communications Services **LLC** d/b/a Verizon Business Services New Jersey Long Distance Catalog Schedule No. 1 Residential and Small Business Customers

Page 6

Effective July 1, 2020

APPLICABILITY

This catalog applies to Intrastate Telecommunications Services furnished by MCI Communications Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Business Services between and among points within the State of New Jersey.

SECTION A - DEFINITION OF TERMS

For the purpose of this catalog, the following definitions shall apply:

Authorization Code

A five-digit code or 7-digit code, one or more of which are available to Metered Use Service customers to enable them to identify individual users or groups of users, and thereby allocate the costs of their long distance service.

Calling Circle

As used in conjunction with the Friends & Family Program, a Calling Circle includes U.S. telephone numbers (excluding Puerto Rico and the U.S. Virgin Islands), including the number of the subscriber, which are presubscribed to MCI and enrolled in Metered Use Service Option A (Dial-One/Direct Dial).

As used in conjunction with the Friends of the Firm Program, a Calling Circle is a group of up to twenty (20) U.S. telephone numbers and which numbers are presubscribed to MCI, plus the Subscriber's own telephone number or numbers.

Telephone numbers which are not capable of being presubscribed to an interexchange carrier, and telephone numbers which are associated with MCI 800 Service (other than those associated with the Personal 800 option), payphones, and MCI services other than switched services will not be eligible for inclusion in Calling Circles.

These calling circles may be amended by the Subscriber, from time to time.

Casual Caller

Denotes any person who uses MCI WorldCom service from an equal access end office who does not have a current account with the Company for services subject to this catalog, to include: (i) any person who has not established an account with the Company who places calls over the Company's network from an equal access area; (ii) any presubscribed customer located in an equal access area who has either voluntarily terminated his MCI WorldCom account or has had his MCI WorldCom account terminated in accordance with the terms and conditions set forth in Section B-8; and (iii) new or allocated customers whose accounts are not yet established in the Company's billing system.

Collect Call

A billing arrangement which bills the charge for a long distance call to the called station's telephone number. The person agreeing to accept the call, whether they are an MCI customer or not, is responsible for all charges related to the call. Regardless of whether the person is an MCI customer or not, he or she is subject to the provisions of this catalog which are applicable to the call accepted.

Commercial Service

A switched network service which provides for dial station origination for which the subscriber pays a rate that is described as a business or commercial rate in the applicable local exchange service tariff for switched service.

Company

MCI Communications Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Business Services.

Customer

The person, firm, corporation or other entity which orders service -- either for its own use, as a resale carrier, or as a non-profit manager of a sharing group -- and which is responsible for the payment of charges and for compliance with MCI tariff regulations. For billing purposes, a

customer is considered to be an account. In the Metered Use Services, if a person, firm, corporation or other entity orders the service in more than one MCI originating city, or requests the assignment of more than one account number in a particular city, each such account is a separate customer for billing purposes. A Customer may also function as a Casual Caller as defined in this catalog.

Joint Users

A person, firm or corporation designed by the customer as a user of communication facilities furnished to the customer by MCI, and to whom a portion of the charge for such facilities are billed under a joint user arrangement.

<u>LATA</u> - (Local Access Transport Area)

A geographical area established by the U.S. District Court for the District of Columbia in United States v. AT&T, 569 F. Supp.. 990 (D.D.C. 1983) within which a local exchange company is permitted to provide service.

MCI

MCI Communications Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Business Services and/or one or more Concurring Carriers.

Exemption Certification

A written notification provided by the customer certifying that his or her dedicated facility should be exempted from the monthly Special Access Surcharge because (a) the facility terminates in a device not capable of interconnecting MCI's service with the local exchange network or (b) the facility is associated with a Switched Access Service that is subject to Carrier Common Line Charges. Credit provisions are available, as detailed in Section B-6.04.

MCI Rate Center

Denotes the MCI location serving an originating/terminating exchange. The MCI rate center location is used when determining intercity mileage calculations.

Member

As used in conjunction with the Friends & Family or the Friends of the Firm Programs, a Member is an MCI customer whose telephone number is included in a Calling Circle. An MCI customer may be a Member of an unlimited number of Calling Circles.

Metered Use Service Preamble

Dial One/Direct Dial and Credit Card customers may enroll in the Friends & Family Program and become eligible for discounts in that program in addition to discounts established elsewhere in this section. These customers are subject to the rates and provisions stated below for the Program.

Non-Qualified Commercial Affinity Group

An association or affiliation of business entities whose members/individuals are not organized for the sole purpose to qualify for the discounts described herein.

Non-Qualified Residential Affinity Group

An association or affiliation of residential users whose members/individuals are not organized for the sole purpose to qualify for the discounts described herein.

One-Way Transmission

The capability of transmission in only one direction.

Other Common Carrier

A person, firm, corporation or entity which subscribes to MCI's communication services and facilities and resells these communication services and facilities to the public for profit. Unless otherwise indicated herein, the term "other common carrier" when used in this catalog also means "customer" and includes entities which are brokers of the service (act as intermediaries for the purposes of reselling), those entities which are processors of the service (enhance the value of the service through substantial incurred costs), and those entities which are underlying carriers (own transmission facilities).

Premises

The space designated by a customer at its place or places of business for termination of MCI service, whether for its own communications needs or for the use of its resale customer. In the case of the non-profit sharing group, this term includes space at each sharer's place or places of business, as well as space at the customer's place of business.

Qualified Commercial Affinity Group

(A) A trade association, representing business entities or individuals within an industry, professional or business classification, or a commercial organization with affiliated franchises, independent agents, independent distributors, or other multiple commercial representatives, or a buying group not organized for the purpose of qualifying for the discounts provided for herein, which meets the following criteria within twelve (12) months of undertaking to qualify and thereafter maintain them, and enters into an agreement with MCI for the marketing of MCI's services, referred to herein as contract Option A or Contract Option B. The members who have subscribed to MCI's service through the group must have aggregate billings, net of taxes, promotional credits and surcharges, of at least \$20,000 per month attributable to Metered Use Service Option A, (Dial One/Direct Dial) Option B (Credit Card) and Option H (Prism Plus), and have average usage per member of at least \$35.00 per month attributable to these options. Unless otherwise specified in this catalog or in the agreement, customers' usage of MCI service under this plan cannot be used to qualify for any other benefits under this catalog or under other arrangements between MCI and third parties who undertake to market MCI's services.

(B) A trade association representing business entities or individuals within an industry, professional or business classification, or a commercial organization with affiliated franchisees, independent agents, independent distributors, or other multiple commercial representatives, a buying group not organized for the purpose of qualifying for the discounts provided for herein, or a group consisting of business entities or individuals engaged in business in common (e.g. and entity providing a reservation system and its users, an entity and its independent dealerships, a service entity and the businesses to which it provides service under contract, an entity and its major suppliers, etc.) which agrees to meet the following set of criteria within twelve (12) months of undertaking to qualify and thereafter maintain them, and enters into an agreement with MCI for the marketing of MCI's services, referred to herein as contract Option A or Contract Option B. The group's members who have subscribed to MCI's service through the group must have aggregate billings, net of taxes, promotional credits and surcharges of at least \$20,000 per month attributable to Metered Use Service Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial), Option B (Credit Card), Option D (Prism I) and Option H (Prism Plus), and have average usage per member of at least \$75.00 per month attributable to these options. Unless otherwise specified in this catalog or in the agreement, customers; usage of MCI service under this plan cannot be used to qualify for any other benefits under this catalog or under other arrangements between MCI an third parties who undertake to market MCI's services.

In either case, if a group fails to achieve the prescribed minimums within twelve (12) months of undertaking to qualify or, having qualified, fails for two (2) consecutive months to maintain these minimums it will cease to be a "qualified commercial affinity group" and its members who have subscribed to MCl's service under Section C-3 will thereupon become subject to the terms applicable to all other customers of MCl's Metered Use Service Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial), Option B (Credit Card), Option D (Prism I) and/or Option H (Prism Plus). Charges for additional Authorization Codes and Accounting Codes will be waived for all Qualified Commercial Affinity Group customers.

Residential Service

A switched network service which provides for dial station origination for which the subscriber pays a rate that is described as a residential, non-commercial, or non-business rate in the applicable local exchange service tariff for switched service.

Special Promotional Offering

Special discounts or modifications of its regular service offerings which MCI may, from time to time, offer to its customers for a particular service. Such offerings may be limited to certain dates, times and locations.

Speed Number

A signaling arrangement by which a Metered Use Service customer may elect to dial a pre-programmed four-digit number in place of a designated ten-digit number.

Subscriber

As used in conjunction with the Friends & Family or Friends of the Firm Programs, a Subscriber is an MCI customer who undertakes to establish a Calling Circle by giving MCI a list of proposed Members and their telephone numbers (ANIs). An MCI customer cannot be a Subscriber for more than one Calling Circle.

SECTION B - RULES AND REGULATIONS

1. <u>DESCRIPTION OF SERVICE</u>

- .01 Service hereunder is offered to all Intrastate locations.
- .02 Intrastate Telecommunication Services is the furnishing of MCI Dial 1/Direct Dial Service for communications between all Intrastate locations under the terms of this catalog. Channels will be those of MCI alone, or MCI's in conjunction with those of other participating, con-concurring or connecting carriers. Intrastate mileage calculations will be based upon the MCI rate center serving a particular exchange.

2. <u>LIMITATIONS</u>

- .01 Service is offered subject to the availability of facilities and the provisions of this catalog.
- Calls may not be placed using a Local Exchange Company's calling card whenever there is no obligation on the part of the Local Exchange Company issuing the calling card to invoice such calls on MCI's behalf, and calls may not be placed or received using 1010XXX dialing or collect or third party calling conventions, e.g., 1-800-COLLECT, whenever there is no obligation on the part of the serving Local Exchange Carrier to invoice such calls on MCI's behalf or whenever that Carrier fails to provide billing name and address (BNA) information to MCI in connection with such calls.

3. TERMS AND CONDITIONS

- Service is billed on a monthly basis, beginning on the date that billing becomes effective, and continues to be provided until canceled by the customer, or canceled for cause by MCI.
- .02 Service is offered 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.
- .03 The name(s) of the customer(s) desiring to use the service must be stipulated in the application for service.
- .04 Orders for service shall be processed, and initiation of service shall be accomplished, to the extent practicable, on a first-come, first-served basis.

4. LIABILITY

- .01 The liability of MCI for damages arising out of mistakes, omissions, interruptions, delays, errors or defects in transmission occurring in the course of furnishing service, and not caused by the negligence of the customer or of MCI in failing to maintain proper standards of maintenance and operation and to exercise reasonable supervision, shall in no event exceed an amount equivalent to the proportionate charge to the customer for the period of service during which such mistake, omission, interruption, delay, error or defect in transmission occurs.
- .02 MCI shall be indemnified and held harmless by the customer against:
 - .021 claims for libel, slander, or infringement of copyright arising out of the material, data, information, or other content transmitted over MCI's channels; and
 - .022 patent infringement claims arising from combining or connecting MCI-furnished channels with apparatus and systems of the customer; and
 - .023 all other claims arising out of any act or omission of the customer in connection with any service provided by MCI.

- .03 MCI is not liable for any act or omission of any other company or companies furnishing a portion of the service.
- .04 MCI does not guarantee or make any warranty with respect to service when used in locations containing an atmosphere which is explosive, prone to fire, dangerous or otherwise unsuitable for such service.

5. <u>USE OF SERVICE</u>

- .01 The services offered herein may not be used for the unauthorized provision of Message Telecommunications Service or Wide Area Telecommunications Service equivalents. Service furnished by MCI may be used for one or more of the following:
 - .011 for the transmission of communications by the customer.
 - .012 for the transmission of communications to or from an authorized user or joint user.
 - .013 for the transmission of communications to or from a customer of another common carrier, which has subscribed to MCI's communications services for purposes of resale.
- .02 Service furnished by MCI may be arranged for joint use or authorized use. The joint user or authorized user shall be permitted to use such service in the same manner as the customer, but subject to the following:
 - .021 One joint user or authorized user must be designated as the customer. The designated customer does not necessarily have to have communications requirements of his own. The customer must specifically name all joint users or authorized users in the Application for Service. Orders which involve the start, rearrangement or discontinuance of joint use or authorized use service will be accepted by MCI only from that customer and will be subject to all regulations of this catalog.
 - .022 All charges for the service will be computed as if the service were to be billed to one customer. The joint user or authorized user which has been designated as the customer will be billed for all components of the service and will be responsible for all payments to the company. In the event that the designated customer fails to pay the company each joint user or authorized user shall be liable to the company for all charges incurred as a result of its use of MCl's Service. Each joint or authorized user must submit to the designated customer a letter accepting contingent liability for its portion of all charges billed by the company to the designated customer. This letter must also specify that the joint or authorized user understands that the company will receive a copy of the guaranty from the designated customer. The customer shall be responsible for allocating charges to each joint user or authorized user.

- A.03 At a customer's option Dial One/Direct Dial, and/or Credit Card furnished by MCI can be arranged for use under a form of joint use which is designated as Corporate Account Billing. A customer, at its option, may qualify for Corporate Account Billing if it:
 - (1) agrees to place a single unified order for service for multiple business locations that the customer owns, franchises, manages, or directs:
 - (2) agrees to generate at least \$2,500 per month in combined usage of Dial One/Direct Dial, Credit Card and/or Prism Plus by its subaccounts; and
 - (3) agrees to be responsible for the usage of all sub-accounts as provided in Section B-5.031 below. A customer electing this option and its sub-accounts will be given a volume discount as provided in Section C-3.02131.

Charges for additional Authorization Codes, Speed Numbers, Call Records on Magnetic Tape, and Account Codes (Sec. C-3.0215) will be waived for all Corporate Account Billing customers of Metered Use Service Option

- A. Customers who elect this billing option are subject to the following.
- A.031 The customer electing this option shall be designated as the Sponsor, and as such must accept financial responsibility for all sub-accounts included under the Corporate Account Billing arrangement. In addition, the Sponsor is responsible for paying a monthly Corporate Account Service fee of \$100.00. If, in any month, the total monthly usage charges for all sub-accounts, but not including charges for calls made to directory assistance, equals or exceeds \$2,500.00 the \$100.00 fee for that month will be waived. [A grace period, consisting of the first three full billing months, will be extended to new customers. During this period, the monthly minimum usage requirement will not apply.]
- A.032 The Sponsor must specifically name all sub-accounts in the application for Corporate Account Billing. Further, orders which involve the start or discontinuance of service will be accepted by MCI only from the Sponsor and will be subject to all regulations in this catalog.

- A.033 Each sub-account will be deemed to be a customer of MCI, and will be billed separately for its MCI service and will be responsible for payments to MCI. In the event that a sub-account fails to pay MCI the Sponsor shall be liable to MCI for all charges incurred as a result of such sub-account's use of MCI's service. Prior to initiation of service under Corporate Account Billing, the Sponsor must submit to MCI an Enrollment Form accepting the terms and conditions set forth herein.
- B.03 A customer, at its option, may obtain Corporate Account Service PLUS if it agrees to:
 - (1) place a single unified order for service for multiple business locations that the customer owns, franchises, manages or directs;
 - (2) subscribe to services furnished under this catalog for one year;
 - (3) for those customers not reaching the \$15,000.00 threshold, a monthly fee of \$1,500.00 will be charged; and
 - (4) be bound to the other terms and conditions set forth in this Section B.5.03. (For the first three full billing months of service the monthly fee will not be billed. Thereafter, if a customer cancels from this option, the customer will be financially responsible for payment of the \$1,500.00 monthly fee times the number of full months remaining in the one-year Corporate Account Service PLUS commitment.) A customer's electing this option will be given discounts as provided in Section C-3.02131 and C-3.0413 for itself and its subaccounts. Customers who elect to subscribe to this service option shall not be entitled to any other discount or promotion offered by the company on charges arising from services furnished pursuant to this option. Customers who elect this option are also subject to the following:
 - B.031 The customer electing this option shall be designated as the Sponsor and, as such, must accept financial responsibility for the monthly Corporate Account Service PLUS fee if the customer has not reached the \$15,000.00 threshold. If service under this option is canceled at any time after three full billing months, the Sponsor will be responsible for paying the company the remaining balance for the remainder of the one year service term.(Corporate Account Service PLUS is only available in conjunction with MCI's interstate offering. A monthly account charge as set forth in MCI's FCC Tariff No. 1, Sec. B6-B.03 will apply to all Corporate Account Service PLUS Customers.)
 - B.032 Each sub-account will be deemed to be a customer of MCI, will be billed separately for its MCI service, and will be responsible for payments to MCI. In the event that a sub-account fails to pay MCI, the Sponsor shall be liable for all charges incurred as a result of the sub-account's use of MCI's service.
 - B.033 Prior to initiation of service under Corporate Account Service PLUS, the sponsor must sign an Enrollment Form accepting the terms and conditions set forth herein.

.04 Directory Assistance is available to customers of MCI's Metered Use Services Options as listed below. An undiscountable per call charge of \$1.99 will be applied to each call for information as to any telephone number in the United States, except where indicated below:

Option WWW (Business B1 Integrated Plan)	\$0.95
Option XXX (Business B1-A Long Distance Plan)	\$0.95
Option YYY (Integrated RLA Service)	\$0.95
Option ZZZ (Integrated RLB Service)	\$0.95
Option AAAA (Integrated RLC Service)	\$0.95

A customer may obtain Directory Assistance in determining telephone numbers by calling the Directory Assistance operator. One request may be made on each directory assistance call. The Directory Assistance charge applies to each call regardless of whether the Directory Assistance Bureau is able to furnish the requested telephone number. In addition to the Directory Assistance charge, the following surcharges also apply: surcharges associated with Option I calling card calls; and the surcharge associated with Option Y off-campus calls. For Directory Assistance calls placed with the assistance of an Operator, the surcharges associated with Operator Assisted calls will apply. The Operator Dialed Surcharge will not apply to Directory Assistance calls made using an MCI Calling Card. Directory Assistance calls will not count toward, nor be calculated as part of, the Volume Discounts offered under Metered Use Service Options.

A <u>credit allowance</u> for Directory Assistance will be provided if the customer: experiences poor transmission quality; receives an incorrect telephone number; or inadvertently misdials the intended Directory Assistance Number.

.04 (Cont.)

Residential Directory Assistance Call Completion

The customer may request that the Directory Assistance operator complete the calls made within the state for one of the numbers

provided under Section B-5.04. The customer will be charged an additional undiscountable surcharge of \$0.35 per completed call. The customer will be charged the per-minute rate for switched originating direct dial usage for the MCI service to which the customer is pre-subscribed for completed calls. Call Completion is available to Residential Customers only. Call completion is not available to callers who are not pre-subscribed to any MCI service, or for calls to toll free, 500, 700, 900 and 976 numbers.

- .05 Service furnished by MCI may be arranged for use by other common carriers for the purposes of resale subject to the following:
 - .051 Other Common Carriers will be responsible for all interaction and interface with their own subscribers or customers.
- .06 Service furnished by MCI shall not be used:
 - .061 For any unlawful purpose.
 - .062 For any purpose for which any payment or other compensation is received by the customer, except when the customer is an entity which holds itself out as being a communications common carrier. This provision does not prohibit an agreement between the customer, authorized user or joint user to share the cost of the service as long as this arrangement generates no profit for anyone participating in a joint use or authorized use arrangement.

.07 PIC Change Reimbursement

.071 Small Business PIC Change Reimbursement: From time to time, MCI will offer as an inducement to new and/or existing residential customers who subscribe and use new or additional MCI service in response to media advertising, direct mail materials, telemarketing promotions and/or personal sales presentations, which such an inducement, one of the following: a) reimbursement of the amount charged by the Local Exchange Carrier (LEC) to switch the new customer from his or her previous IntraLATA Interexchange Carrier (IXC) to MCI; b) up to \$6.50 reimbursement of the amount charged by the LEC to switch the new customer from his or her previous IntraLATA IXC to MCI; c) \$5.00 per line, up to five lines, reimbursement of the amount charged by the LEC to switch the new customer from his or her previous IntraLATA IXC to MCI. This reimbursement will be in the form of an invoice credit. In addition, if a LEC assesses such a charge directly to MCI on behalf of a LEC customer who requests to have his or her IXC switched to MCI, then MCI will pay the amount charged directly to the LEC on the customer's behalf.

.08 Payphone Use Charge

An undiscountable per call charge, as authorized by F.C.C. Docket No. 96-128, is applicable to calls that originate from any payphone within the state used to access MCI services as follows. This charge, which is in addition to standard tariffed usage charges and any applicable surcharges associated with MCI service, is applicable to toll free access (i.e., 800, 888, and 950) and dial around (i.e., 1010XXX) telephone calls from payphones, and applies for the use of the instrument used to access MCI service and is unrelated to the MCI service access from the payphone. Customers will be charged the Payphone Use Charge for each call placed from a payphone within the state using the products listed below.

The Payphone Use Charge does not apply to: calls using Telecommunications Relay Service; calls originated by customers with qualified hearing or speech impairment who are certified as described in Section C-3.0216; and calls placed from payphones at which the customer pays for service by inserting coins during the progress of the call.

A \$0.55 per call Payphone Use Charge will be applied to payphone calls made by customers of the services in this catalog, except where indicated below:

A two unit per call Payphone Use Charge will be applied to payphone calls made by customers of Option W (MCI PrePaid). (This charge will apply for each completed call made from a domestic payphone and will not apply to calls placed to MCI PrePaid Customer Service. This charge will be levied as billing becomes available.)

.08 Payphone Use Charge (Cont.)

A \$.30 per call Payphone Use Charge will be applied to payphone calls made by customers of:

Option MMMMM (Basic Calling Plan HH)

6. PAYMENT ARRANGEMENTS

- .01 The customer is responsible for payment of all charges for services furnished to the customer. If, because of any such activity a non-MCI carrier or supplier levies additional charges, these charges shall be passed on to the customer. Recurring charges are billed in advance. If a member of a Friends & Family Calling Circle discontinues his or her MCI service, only those eligible calls which were made while he or she was a Friends & Family member will receive the Friends & Family discount. MCI may invoice low usage customers very other month unless a customer invoiced in such a manner requests monthly billing.
- Applicants or customers whose financial condition is not acceptable to MCI, or is not a matter of general knowledge, may be required at any time to make a deposit not to exceed an amount equal to three times the average bill during the preceding six-month period for services at the customer's premises, or if such information is not available, up to an amount equaling three months' estimated charges for the service to be provided. In the case of a cash deposit, interest will be paid in accordance with Board regulations for the period during which the deposit is held by MCI. Such deposit may be refunded or credited to the customer at any time after six months of good credit upon request of the customer prior to termination of service. Upon termination of service, the deposit, with accrued interest, shall be credited to the final bill, and any credit balance shall be returned promptly to the customer.
- .03 If notice of a dispute as to charges is not received, in writing, by MCI within two years after an invoice is rendered, such invoice shall be deemed to be correct and binding upon the customer.
- .04 MCI will cease billing the Special Access Surcharge upon receipt of the Exemption Certification (as defined herein). If the status of the private line facility was changed prior to receipt of the exemption certification, MCI will credit the customer's account, not to exceed three months, based on the effective date of the change specified by the customer in the letter of certification.

Upon the effective date of the Special Access Surcharge, MCI will bill such surcharges for private line facilities presently in-service. Customers who provide exemption certification within the first three months following the surcharge effective date, will be given credit for the surcharge to the surcharge effective date.

.05 Recovery of Collection Costs

- .051 Non- Service: If the Company incurs any fees or expenses, including attorney's fees, in collection, or attempting to collect, any charges owed the Company by a non-Residential Service customer, the customer will be liable to the Company for the payment of all such fees and expenses reasonably incurred.
- .052 Residential Service: If the Company hires a collection agency to collect, or attempt to collect, any charges owed the Company by a Residential Service customer, the customer will be liable to the Company for an additional payment equal to 35 percent of the charges owed, where permitted by applicable law. If the Company incurs any fees or expenses, including attorney's fees, in collecting, or attempting to collect, any charges owed the Company other than by hiring a collection agency, the customer will be liable to the Company for the payment of all such fees and expenses reasonably incurred.

.06 Late Payment Fee:

For residential and Small Business customers, a late payment charge of 1.5% may be assessed on payments not received within 30 days from the invoice date, where capabilities exist. The late payment charge will be applied to the entire unpaid balance of the customer's monthly invoice including taxes. The late payment charge will not be applied to any disputed portion of the unpaid balance unless the dispute is resolved against the customer. The late payment charge of 1.5% is not applicable to subsequent rebilling of any amount to which a late payment charge has already been applied. Late charges are to be applied without discrimination.

7. RESTORATION OF SERVICE

The use and restoration of service in emergencies shall be in accordance with Part 64, Subpart D of the Federal Communications Commission's Rules and Regulations, which specifies the priority system for such activities.

8. <u>CANCELLATION FOR CAUSE BY MCI</u>

.01 Discontinuance of service by MCI, either for nonpayment of any sum owing to MCI, or for violation by the customer of any of the provisions governing the furnishing of service under this catalog, will be effected in accordance with the provisions of the Board's regulations, as set forth in the New Jersey Administrative Code, N.J.A.C. 14:1-1 et. seg.

9. INTERCONNECTION WITH OTHER CARRIERS

- .01 Service furnished by MCI may be connected with services or facilities of another participating carrier. Such interconnection may be made at an MCI Terminal or entrance site, or at a terminal of another participating carrier. Service furnished by MCI is not part of a joint undertaking with such other carriers.
- .02 Any special interface equipment or facilities necessary to achieve compatibility between the facilities of MCI and other participating carriers shall be provided at the customer's expense. Upon customer request and acting as his authorized agent, MCI will attempt to make the necessary arrangements for such interconnection.
- .03 Service furnished by MCI may be connected with the facilities or services of other participating carriers under the terms and conditions of the other participating carriers' tariffs applicable to such connections.
- .04 Intercarrier connection is offered between MCI and the following carriers, in accordance with the indicated tariffs. If no tariff is referenced MCI maintains a contractual arrangement with that company.

<u>Carrier</u>

AT&T Communications of New Jersey, Inc.

New Jersey Bell Telephone Co.

Tariff

BPU-NJ No. 1

BPU-NJ No. 2

10. MCI HOLIDAY DISCOUNTS

New Jersey intrastate usage customers will be eligible to receive MCI holiday discount, subject to the terms and conditions as outlined in MCI's Tariff FCC No. 1.

11. CALL BLOCKING

- Call Blocking: Without notice, the Company may block calls to or from certain countries, .01 country codes, cities, city codes, NXX exchanges, individual telephone stations, groups or ranges of individual telephone stations or calls that use certain authorization codes, whenever the Company deems it necessary to take such action to prevent: (a) the unlawful use of service; (b) fraud; (c) nonpayment for service; (d) the use of service in violation of the requirements of this catalog; or (e) Company network blockage or the degradation of service furnished to the Customer or to other customers; or when actions taken by foreign governments or foreign telecommunications agencies, or responsive actions taken by the U. S. Government or any instrumentality thereof, render it impossible or impracticable to provide service. The Company will unblock as soon as it determines it can do so without undue risk, and it will, upon request by an affected Customer, assign new authorization codes to replace any that were deactivated. Whenever call blocking occurs on lines presubscribed to the Company, Customers or former Customers will be unable to make calls via any of the Company's CICs or those of its affiliates. At the request of a private payphone owner, the Company will arrange to block direct dial (i.e., completed without the assistance of an operator) calls made from a payphone to Puerto Rico and the U.S. Virgin Islands and to all international locations, except Canada. The Company may refuse to accept calling or credit card, collect calling and/or third number calls which it determines are or may be fraudulent, or it may limit the use of these billing options to or from certain countries or areas, including all or part of the United States, Puerto Rico, and the U.S. Virgin Islands.
- 12. Effective May 1, 2006, Residential and Small Business services offered under this catalog that require concurrent enrollment in local exchange service provided under MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmissions Services N.J. B.P.U. Tariff No. 4 will no longer be available to new customers residing in areas in which local exchange service is provided by any affiliate or subsidiary of Verizon not subject to MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmissions Services N.J. B.P.U. Tariff No. 4. This does not apply to customers of this service who are eligible to subscribe to the Residential Affinity Savings Plan I or the Small Business Affinity Savings Plan I. Additionally, Company services, to the extent they have been made unavailable to new and/or existing customers of those services as of that date, may continue to be offered and provided without revision to customers subscribing to those services via an agreement with an agent or other affinity of the Company (including, but not limited to, Quixtar, Inc.; and excluding Fionda, LLC, and Espirit de Corpe, Inc.), who has contracted with the Company to sell Company services to its members."

.13 <u>Individual Case Basis (ICB) Arrangements</u>

Rates for ICB Arrangements will be developed on a case-by-case basis in response to a bona fide request from a Customer or prospective Customer to develop a competitive bid for a service offered under this catalog. Rates quoted in response to such competitive requests may be different than those specified for such services in this catalog. ICB rates will be offered to the Customer in writing and on a non-discriminatory basis.

SECTION B - RULES AND REGULATIONS

14. Verizon Prepaid Phone Cards

Verizon Prepaid Phone Cards represent a prepaid calling card service that allows consumers to acquire and use cards to originate outbound direct dial calls via Company-provided 800 numbers. Verizon Prepaid Phone Cards can be used for both interstate and intrastate (intraLATA and interLATA) calls and are classified as either MCI Branded Phone Cards, or Verizon Branded Phone Cards, or cards co-branded with a third party (typically a distributor) (hereinafter "Verizon Branded Phone Cards") where the calling service is provided by MCI Communications Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Business Services ("MCI")

There are two methods of providing Verizon Prepaid Phone Card services to consumers, as follows:

- Physical format which includes a preprinted phone number and a Personal Identification Number, hereinafter referred to as a "PIN", delivered on a plastic card typically measuring 3-1/2" x 2-1/4"; or,
- Virtual format, which is delivered as a PIN printed on a cash register receipt when purchased at a retail location, or delivered as a PIN when purchased via the World Wide Web.

Consumers can purchase Verizon Prepaid Phone Cards as follows:

- Verizon Branded Phone Cards directly from distributors.
- Verizon Branded Phone Cards via the World Wide Web or via a toll-free telephone number.

When sold through a distributor, prices for Verizon Branded Phone Cards and recharge minutes are established by the distributor. When sold by the Company, prices for Verizon Branded Phone Cards recharge minutes are established by the Company.

This catalog provides terms and conditions applicable to in-state calls made using Verizon Prepaid Phone Cards. The terms and conditions set forth herein for such calls made with Verizon Prepaid Phone Cards supplements the terms and conditions applicable to the sale and use of such cards as set forth in the Consumer Service Agreement located at http://prepaid.Verizon.com/ecommerce/service_agreement.jsp.

- 1. <u>Card Values:</u> Verizon Prepaid Phone Cards are available under two options, the Minute/Unit based cards and the Dollar based cards, as follows:
 - Minute/Unit based cards display the initial number of minutes/units available for interstate calls to the card user at the time of card purchase. Minute/Unit based cards deduct the applicable charge for a call or other service in minutes/units.
 - Dollar based cards display the initial dollar value of the card and a per minute rate for interstate calls, or the initial number of minutes available for interstate calls at the time of purchase. Dollar based cards deduct the applicable charge for a call or other service in dollars and cents.

2. <u>Features</u>

Operator Assistance and Customer Service: Operator Assistance for call dialing is available as specified on some cards, at no charge to the consumer. Customer service is available on all cards at no charge to the consumer.

<u>Directory Assistance</u>: Domestic Directory Assistance is available through the Verizon Prepaid Phone Card. Directory Assistance requests will have a maximum charge of not greater than 28 interstate minutes/units for Minute/Unit based cards or \$1.50 for Dollar based cards per call. Consumers may request up to two listings per call. The Directory Assistance charge will be announced to the caller prior to connecting the call.

<u>Enhanced Directory Service:</u> Golden Retriever, an Enhanced Directory Service, is available through Verizon Prepaid Phone Cards and provides consumers with instant access to information including weather, reverse phone number look-up, phone number look-up and category search. Consumers may request up to three pieces of information per call to Enhanced Directory Service. Each such call is charged at a flat rate and is not subject to a per minute rate. The maximum charge for Golden Retriever is \$1.50 per call on dollar based cards and 30 interstate minutes/units on Minute/Unit based cards.

3. Rates and Charges:

Verizon Prepaid Phone Cards are provided in various minute/unit and dollar based denominations by MCI or through its distributors with a stated interstate per minute/unit value not to exceed \$0.35. One unit equals one minute (or fraction thereof) of interstate calling.

For completed in-state calls using a Verizon Prepaid Phone Card, the value of a Verizon Prepaid Phone Card may be decremented up to 3 times the interstate minute/unit value described above. The value of each in-state minute/unit equals 3 times the current interstate minute/unit value as described in this service. Other charges or surcharges may apply to card use. Partial minutes used are billed as full minutes.

Certain Verizon Branded Dollar based phone cards have a maximum per minute interstate rate of \$0.35 plus a surcharge assessed for each completed call. Those cards and their associated surcharge are listed below:

Card Name	Surcharge
Verizon New Penny Pincher	\$0.79
Wholesale Domestic Surcharge C	\$0.50
Domestic Surcharge A	\$0.79
3.9 cent Express	\$0.49
OCP #8 New Televia	\$0.65
Vending Express	\$0.75

4. Recharging: Verizon Prepaid Phone Cards are rechargeable, meaning that additional value may be added to a card, subject to a maximum allowed value per card, unless the card has expired or as otherwise expressly stated on the card, card packaging, or in the Service Agreement. Such additional minutes/units will be charged at the prevailing per minute/unit rate as of the date of recharging. A minimum of ten dollars (\$10.00) and up to a specified maximum amount may be added to the card per each recharge.

In addition to the foregoing, rechargeable cards are also subject to the following terms and conditions:

- Upon recharge, a recharge fee of up to a maximum of fifteen percent (15%) of the recharge value may be assessed.
- Recharge may be accomplished in any of the following manners:
 - i. By direct payment at selected distributors' locations.
 - ii. By credit or debit card using the toll free access number printed on the card and following the audio prompts.
 - iii. By registering the card for "auto-recharge," an expedited recharge process that alerts the consumer when their calling card balance falls below a certain level and offers the option of an automatic recharge in the same dollar amount of the customer's previous recharge.

Recharge methods and availability may be based on distributor's preference. Recharge minutes/units or dollars of service purchased via the toll free access number or through auto-recharge must be paid for with a verified valid credit or debit card.

- 5. <u>Exclusions:</u> Verizon Prepaid Phone Cards cannot be used for calls to 700-, 900-, or 976 services or for certain operator assisted, third party billed or collect calls. Any unused balance on a Verizon Prepaid Phone Card cannot be transferred to or combined with one or more other Verizon Prepaid Phone Cards.
- 6. <u>Availability of Service</u>: There are no times of day or day of year restrictions for use of Verizon Prepaid Phone Cards.

- 7. <u>Regulations:</u> Use of Verizon Prepaid Phone Cards is available by calling the Company toll free number printed on the card.
 - A completed call may only be charged to a Verizon Prepaid Phone Card that has a
 balance sufficient to cover the charges assessed for the call. The Verizon Prepaid
 Phone Card balance will be reduced by the appropriate minutes/units or dollars
 charged for the completed call.
 - After the number of the called party is dialed, but before the call is completed, the available balance of talk time based upon the telephone number of the called party will be announced to the caller. A Verizon Prepaid Phone Card call will be interrupted with an announcement when the available balance on the card drops to one minute/unit, based on the originating/terminating phone numbers of the call. Once the balance on the card is insufficient to continue, the call will terminate.
 - Credit allowances for interruptions MCI will credit one minute/unit on a consumer's
 Verizon Prepaid Phone Card in the event of poor call transmission or call cut off
 caused by MCI. To receive a credit, the consumer must promptly notify MCI
 Customer Service of the service problem by calling the Customer Service number
 printed on the card. Credit will not be given when interruptions are caused by the
 failure of systems not provided by MCI, by the failure of other MCI services
 connected to the Verizon Prepaid Phone Card, for wrong telephone numbers or other
 causes outside the control of MCI.
 - Activated Verizon Prepaid Phone Cards are non-refundable. Once activated, and subject to applicable terms and condition, a Verizon Prepaid Phone Card may be used to originate direct dialed calls until the available card balance is depleted or the card expires, whichever first occurs. Card expiration dates will be specified on the card or the card packaging.

8. Other Conditions of Service:

- The U.S. Public Payphone Surcharge applies when a Verizon Prepaid Phone Card is used to place a call from a U.S. public or semi-public payphone.
- State Universal Service Charge the Company may, at its option, apply the State Universal Service Charge at point of sale.
- 15. Effective February 1, 2009, the Company will no longer offer presubscribed long distance service to new residential and small business customers. Residential and small business customers currently subscribed to Company long distance service will no longer be able to move, add to, or change the service to which they are subscribed, except that customers may switch to a different Company service for which they are eligible if they wish, and customers of local/long distance integrated service may cancel local features on their service if they wish. All residential and small business end users will continue to be able to access the Company network and will be subject to this catalog on a non-presubscribed basis, e.g. collect calling, "dial around" services, or where their local exchange carrier installs the Company as the long distance PIC without the customer directly signing up with the Company for any calling plan.

SECTION C - SERVICE DESCRIPTIONS AND RATES

 METERED USE SERVICE [Effective September 1, 2012, for all residential customers of Metered Use Service, all Calling Card service and Toll Free / 800 service will no longer be available to new customers.]

.01 General Description

Metered Use Service offers the use of intrastate communications facilities shared among multiple users, and is provided on the basis of the following forty-four separate service options (Dial One/Direct Dial, Credit Card, MCI Preferred, Commercial Dial 1, MCI Phonecash, Prepaid Calling Card, 500 Personal Number Service, MCI Flat Rate, Advanced Option I for Small Business, MCI Flat Rate Plus, homeMCI One,

Advanced Option II for Small Business, MCI One Savings, MCI One Extra, MCI One Advantage, MCI Everyday, MCI Everyday Plus, MCI AnyTime, MCI Everyday Savngs, Basic Calling Plan XX, Basic Calling Plan YY, Basic Calling Plan ZZ, 220 Direct Plan, 321 Direct Plan, T1LD Plan, T1LD 7¢ Plan, MCI Simple International Plan, Basic Calling Plan A, Basic Calling Plan B, Block of time 4, Block of Time 5, Block of Time 6, Block of Time 7, Netrate Plan, Basic Calling Plan C, Basic Calling Plan D, Basic Calling Plan E, Basic Calling Plan F, Basic Calling Plan G, Basic Calling Plan H, Basic Calling Plan I, Basic Calling Plan M, Basic Calling Plan M, Basic

Calling Plan N, Basic Calling Plan O, Basic Calling P and Basic Calling Plan Q, Business B1 Integrated Plan, Business B1-A Long Distance Plan, Integrated RLA Service, Integrated RLB Service, Integrated RLC Service, Basic Calling Plan HH. Depending on the option(s) chosen the customer may select the manner in which calls are originated and terminated, may obtain one-way or two-way service, may enjoy point-to-point or multipoint service, or may originate calls in multiple cities.

Certain Metered Use Service Offerings may involve, a recurring monthly minimum charge for intrastate facility usage or an initiation of service fee. A monthly listing of each call and its duration is available as a standard feature. At additional cost, certain Metered Use Service options offer a customer the ability to: (1) identify the users and allocate the cost of his long distance facilities through the use of accounting codes, (2) reduce the amount of dialed digits through the use of speed numbers, and (3) receive their call records on magnetic tape.

Under each of the above service option, the individual customer's total monthly charges for their use of the intrastate communication facilities are based upon the total time the customer (account) utilizes such facilities. In that regard, individual intrastate facilities usage charges, as well as other specific charges, discounts and/or features are applicable to the service option. When a metered use service call is established in one time-of-day rate application period and ends in another, the rate in effect in each rate application period applies to the portion of the call occurring within that rate application period. A specific description of each of the Metered Use Service options and their recurring and non-recurring charges, features, applicable discounts and service availability are contained in Sections C-3.02 - C-3.115 following.

Service Cancellation Request Received From Local Exchange Carrier: If the Company cancels a Customer account or service at

the request of the Local Exchange Carrier (LEC) serving the Customer, but the Customer nevertheless continues to complete calls over the Company's network by dialing 1+ or 1010222, then, for a period not to exceed thirty (30) days from the date the Company first received the service cancellation request, the following provisions shall apply:

Customers who had subscribed to residential service under this catalog will be charged the rates set forth in Section C-3.02 for direct dial usage; Section C3.11 for calling card access (excluding third party billed and station to station) usage; Section C-3.084 for toll free service usage; and Section C-3.022 for direct dial operator assisted usage.

Customers who had subscribed to Metered Use Service Option U (Commercial Dial 1 Service), Metered Use Service Option R (MCI Preferred), Metered Use Service Option BB (MCI Flat Rate), Metered Use Service Option DD (Advanced Option I for Small Business), Metered Use Service Option EE (MCI Flat Rate Plus) or Metered Use Service Option HH (Advanced Option II for Small Business) will receive service under the terms and conditions, including rates and charges, set forth under the offering to which the customer subscribed at the time of cancellation under those services.

For direct dial calls completed over the Company's network after the subject thirty (30) day period, the surcharge for Casual Callers in Section C-3.028 will apply, unless the Customer subscribes to another offering under this catalog, in which event the applicable offering rates will apply.

.02 Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial) [Effective September 1, 2012, for all residential customers of Metered Use Service, all Calling Card service and Toll Free / 800 service will no longer be available to new customers.]

Dial One/Direct Dial Service is a one-way, dial in - dial out multipoint service allowing the customer to originate and terminate calls via MCI. Subscribers to Dial One/Direct Dial Service may originate calls only in the city or cities in which they maintain an active Dial One/Direct Dial account. Customers who subscribe to MCI may do so on a direct dial basis, by dialing 1010222, or via a 7 digit access number. Customers may terminate calls as specified in Section 3.023 below. All Dial One/Direct Dial calls are rounded to the next higher full minute. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the next whole cent. At the customer's option, Dial One/Direct Dial is available on the basis of a Corporate (Group) Account Billing arrangement. [Customers who elect the Corporate (Group) Account Billing option are subject to the provisions of Section B.6-03 preceding.]

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.021 <u>Monthly Recurring Charges</u>

.0211 Per Minute Usage Charges: [For customers who subscribe to the Asia Plan as described in MCI's FCC Tariff No. 1, the usage charges found in Section C-3.37 will apply to intrastate calls.]

.02111 InterLATA Rate Table

INTERCITY MILEAGE [Intercity mileage is calculated by using the formula presented on pages 25 and 26 and the Vertical and Horizontal Coordinates as obtained by reference to AT&T's Tariff No. 10.]

BAND Peak Off-Peak All Mileage .2500 .1500

Peak rates apply 7:00 a.m. - 6:59 p.m., Monday - Friday; Off-Peak rates apply all other times.

.02112 IntraLATA Rate Table

INTERCITY MILEAGE [Intercity mileage is calculated by using the formula presented on pages 25 and 26 and the Vertical and Horizontal Coordinates as obtained by reference to AT&T's Tariff No. 10.]

BAND Peak Off-Peak All Mileage .1600 .0800

.0212 Time of Day Discount Periods:

	MON	TUES WED	THUR FRI	SAT	SUN
8:00					
AM					
TO		BUSINESS			
		DAY			
4:59					
PM					
5:00					
PM					
TO		EVENING			EVE-
10:59					NING
PM					
11:00					
PM					
TO		NIGHT &			
		WEEKEND			
7:59					
AM					

.0213 Volume Discounts:

.02131 A discount of 6 percent on daytime usage will be given to those Dial One/Direct Dial customers who take their service under the Corporate Account Billing Arrangement or Corporate Account Service PLUS referred to in Sections B-5A.03 and B-5B.03 above. This is in lieu of any other volume discounts provided for elsewhere in this catalog.

.02132 At their option, business entities which are members of a qualified commercial affinity group' (as defined in Section A of this catalog) may order Dial One/Direct Dial Service through their association. Each association member electing to use this Qualified Commercial Affinity Group Billing Arrangement will be billed separately, and will be responsible for its own usage charges. The association will be provided the total charges billed to its members each month in order to determine its compliance with MCI's definition of 'qualified commercial affinity group'. It must achieve compliance within twelve months of its members beginning to subscribe to service under this option and must stay in compliance thereafter. If the association fails to qualify, or having qualified, fails to continue to do so for two consecutive months, then in the following month its members who have chosen this option will become ordinary customers of MCI's Option A Service.

Discounts, as set forth below, will be given to those Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial) customers who have subscribed to the service under the Qualified Commercial Affinity Group Billing Arrangement referred to in Section C-3.02 above. This is in lieu of any other volume discounts provided for elsewhere in this catalog.

Total Monthly Usage Per Qualified Commercial

	Option A Discounts	Option B Discounts
Business Day	10%	6%
Evening	4%	0%
Night/Weekend	3%	0%

.0214 <u>Directory Assistance</u>

An undiscounted charge will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the provisions of Section B-5.04 above.

.0215 Optional Features

.02151 Authorization Codes (5-Digit)

1st Five Codes No Charge
Additional Codes \$5/Code
(Limited to 50 total codes/customer/account or sub-account)

.02152 Call Records on Magnetic Tape \$100/Account

.02153 Accounting Codes (2-Digit) \$5/99 Codes

From 1 to 99 codes per authorization code per account or sub-account. Charges for accounting codes will not be pro-rated.

Text Telephone Discount [This discount is available only to .0216 customers who qualified prior to July 30, 1996.]- Discounted rates are available to qualified hearing or speech impaired persons who have been certified, in writing, by a licensed physician, audiologist, speech pathologist, or appropriate State or Federal agency, as having a hearing or speech impairment which precludes oral communications and who have and use a text telephone for visual communications. The adjustment will be applied to the appropriate rate schedules for direct-dialed Option A (Dial One/Dial Direct Service) calls specified in Section C-3.0211, Operator Services calls specified in Section C-3.022, excluding surcharges, and for Option I (Credit Card Service) calls specified in Section C-3.111. [The Text Telephone Discount on Option I (Credit Card Service) will only apply to Credit Card Service calls placed to the Subscriber's ANI.1

<u>MONTHLY</u>	<u>AUTOMATIC</u>	MCI-
<u>USAGE</u>	DISCOUNT	MCI DISCOUNT
\$0 - 9.49	15%	15%
\$9.50 - 24.49	25%	35%
\$24.50 +	40%	50%

The written certification of the speech or hearing impairment must be presented to an MCI Customer Service Center or, if MCI so chooses, proof of certification as defined above, may remain on file with the customer's Local Exchange Carrier. Upon request, MCI Customer Service will furnish applicants with a certification form.

This rate adjustment will be provided for use only by the speech or hearing impaired customers and applies only to direct dialed or Operator Assisted Option A (Dial One/Dial Direct Service)for calls that are originated from and billed to the telephone number of the certified speech or hearing impaired person. Only one telephone number per residence is authorized for this discount.

.0217 MCI Distinct -Discounted rates are available to qualified hearing or speech impaired persons who have been certified, in writing, by a licensed physician, audiologist, speech pathologist, or appropriate State or Federal agency, as having a hearing or speech impairment which precludes oral communications and who have and use a text telephone for visual communications. The adjustment will be applied to the appropriate rate schedules for direct-dialed Option A (Dial One/Dial Direct Service) calls specified in Section C-3.0211, Operator Services calls specified in Section C-3.022, excluding surcharges, and for Option I (Credit Card Service) account per customer is authorized for this discount.] Calls placed during all rate periods will be discounted 35 percent.

The written certification of the speech or hearing impairment must be presented to an MCI Customer Service Center or, if MCI so chooses, proof of certification as defined above, may remain on file with the customer's Local Exchange Carrier. Upon request, MCI Customer Service will furnish applicants with a certification form.

This rate adjustment will be provided for use only by the speech or hearing impaired customers and applies only to direct dialed or Operator Assisted Option A (Dial One/Dial Direct Service) calls that are originated from and billed to the telephone number of the certified speech or hearing impaired person. Only one telephone number per residence is authorized for this discount.

.022 Operator Assistance [Effective on or after August 8, 2016, MCI Communications Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Business Services will no longer offer Person-to-Person, 3rd Number Billing, or Collect Call operator services throughout the United States to customers that MCI serves as an interexchange carrier or facility-based local carrier.] (Effective November 10, 2011, Commercial credit card billing for operator assisted calls will no longer be available where payment is made via an automated or live operator.)

<u>Local Exchange Company Calling Cards, and Payphones</u>
[Available only to customers in equal access exchange areas.]

In this section, the following classifications of calls are addressed:

- Calls made from MCI pre-subscribed payphones or customer phones and which are completed with the assistance of an MCI operator.
- Calls made from payphones or phones which are not pre-subscribed to MCI, but are placed by dialing 1010222 or any other MCI carrier identification code and which are completed with the assistance of an MCI operator;
- c) Calls made from private residential or business phones pre-subscribed to MCI and which are completed with the assistance of an MCI operator;
- d) Calls made from private residential or business phones by casual callers, excluding the customers specified in Section C-3.01, which are completed with the assistance of an MCI WorldCom operator.
- e) Calls which are billed to a Local Exchange Company Card, regardless of the phone from which the call is placed.
- f) Calls which are placed by dialing an MCI-provided access number, which permits the caller to place a collect call or third party-billed call with the assistance of an operator, live or automated in a voice response unit. [Calls subject to the availability of the 1-800-COLLECT access number to complete calls on the Company's network.]
- g) Calls which are placed from public and semi-public payphones for which the customer pays by inserting coins into the payphone as payment for the calls on a real-time basis.[The initial period for calls in this category is three (3) minute increments. Each additional period is for one (1) minute.]

Operator Assistance, Local Exchange Company Calling Cards, and Payphones
[Effective on or after August 8, 2016, MCI Communications Services LLC d/b/a
Verizon Business Services will no longer offer Person-to-Person, 3rd Number
Billing, or Collect Call operator services throughout the United States to
customers that MCI serves as an interexchange carrier or facility-based local
carrier.]

Customers who have the ability to dial all the digits necessary to complete a call, but elect to dial only the appropriate operator code ("0", "00", or "1010222+0") and request the operator to complete the call, will receive an Operator Dialed Surcharge (See Section C-3.0222). Handicapped customers who are unable to dial the call because of his/her handicap may request credit for the surcharge from the Operator when the call is made.

.0221 For calls falling within classifications (a), (b), (c), (d), and (e) above, usage rates are as listed below.

PER MINUTE USAGE CHARGES[See Section C-6 for calculation of intercity mileage and rate period definitions.]

INTERCITY MILEAGE	Business	Day	Evening		Night & W	/eekend
<u>BAND</u>	1st Min.	Add'l Min.	1st Min.	Add'l Min.	1st Min.	Add'l Min.
1-10	0.3300	0.3300	0.3300	0.3300	0.3300	0.3300
11-22	0.3300	0.3300	0.3300	0.3300	0.3300	0.3300
23-55	0.3300	0.3300	0.3300	0.3300	0.3300	0.3300
56-124	0.3300	0.3300	0.3300	0.3300	0.3300	0.3300
125+	0.3300	0.3300	0.3300	0.3300	0.3300	0.3300

.022 Operator Assistance, Local Exchange Company Calling Cards, and Payphones

[Effective on or after August 8, 2016, MCI Communications Services **LLC** d/b/a Verizon Business Services will no longer offer Person-to-Person, 3rd Number Billing, or Collect Call operator services throughout the United States to customers that MCI serves as an interexchange carrier or facility-based local carrier.]

[Available only to customers in equal access exchange areas.]

.0222 For calls falling within classification (f) [Calls subject to the availability of the 1-800-COLLECT access number to complete calls on the Company's network.] above, usage rates and surcharges are listed below.

IntraLATA				
INTERCITY MILEAGE	BUSIN	NESS DAY	EVENING	NIGHT/WEEKEND
<u>BAND</u>	1st Min	Addtl Min	1st Min Addtl Min	1st Min Addtl Min
1 - 10	\$.2800	\$.2800	\$.0400 \$.0400	\$.0400 \$.0400
11 - 15	.1000	.1000	.0800. 0080.	.0800 .0800
16 - 20	.1200	.1200	.1000 .1000	.1000 .1000
21 - 22	.1600	.1600	.1200 .1200	.1200 .1200
23 - 25	.1600	.1600	.1200 .1200	.1200 .1200
26 - 32	.1700	.1700	.1400 .1400	.1400 .1400
33 - 48	.2100	.2100	.1700 .1700	.1700 .1700
49 - 55	.2200	.2200	.1800 .1800	.1800 .1800
56 - 64	.2200	.2200	.1800 .1800	.1800 .1800
65 - 80	.2500	.2500	.2000 .2000	.2000 .2000
81 - 96	.2500	.2500	.2000 .2000	.2000 .2000
97 - 112	.2500	.2500	.2000 .2000	.2000 .2000
113 - 124	.2500	.2500	.2000 .2000	.2000 .2000
125 +	.2500	.2500	.2000 .2000	.2000 .2000

.02221 Surcharges: The following surcharges apply with a one
(1) time per-call placement charge added to the initial minute of each MCI Operator Service call placed within the State of New Jersey:

Operator Station Surcharge/InterLATA: \$4.30 Operator Station Surcharge/IntraLATA \$4.36 Person to Person Surcharge: \$5.30 <u>2/</u> Third Party Billed: \$3.87 Operator Assistance, Local Exchange Company Calling Cards, and Payphones
[Effective on or after August 8, 2016, MCI Communications Services LLC d/b/a
Verizon Business Services will no longer offer Person-to-Person, 3rd Number
Billing, or Collect Call operator services throughout the United States to
customers that MCI serves as an interexchange carrier or facility-based local
carrier.]

O221 For calls falling within classifications (a), (b), (c), (d), and (e) above, usage rates are as listed below. (Cont.)

[Available only to customers in equal access exchange areas.]

.02211 <u>Surcharges</u>: The following surcharges apply with a one (1) time per-call placement charge added to the initial minute of each MCI Operator Service call placed within the State of New Jersey:

Class of Service

<u>Call Placement Charge</u> [These surcharges are subject to Friends & Family discounts when imposed on calls which are eligible for that program.]

[For calls falling under classification (d) above, or non-payphone originated classification (e) calls made by Casual Callers, excluding the customers specified in Section C-2.01, an additional surcharge of \$2.50.]

2. Person-to-Person	\$5.39
3. Collect Station-to-Station	\$2.70
4. Collect Person-to-Person	\$5.39
5. Third-Party Billed	\$2.70
6. Calling Card	\$1.20
7. Operator Dialed	\$1.27

.0222 For calls falling within classification (f) [Calls subject to the availability of the 1-800-COLLECT access number to complete calls on the Company's network.] above, usage rates and surcharges are listed below.

InterLATA			
INTERCITY MILE	AGE BUSINESS DAY	EVENING	NIGHT/WEEKEND
<u>BAND</u>	1st Min Addtl Min	1st Min Addtl Min	1st Min Addtl Min
1 - 10	\$.3500 \$.3500	\$.3500 \$.3500	\$.3500 \$.3500
11 - 15	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500
16 - 20	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500
21 - 22	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500
23 - 25	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500
26 - 32	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500
33 - 48	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500
49 - 55	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500
56 - 64	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500
65 - 80	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500
81 - 96	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500
97 - 112	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500
113 - 124	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500
125 +	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500	.3500 .3500

)

Operator Assistance, Local Exchange Company Calling Cards, and Payphones [Effective on or after August 8, 2016, MCI Communications Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Business Services will no longer offer Personto-Person, 3rd Number Billing, or Collect Call operator services throughout the United States to customers that MCI serves as an interexchange carrier or facility-based local carrier.]

[Available only to customers in equal access exchange areas.]

.0223 For calls falling within classification (g) above, usage rates are listed below. [The initial period for calls in this category is three (3) minutes. Each additional period is for one (1) minute.]

		BUSINESS	DAY	EVENING	N	IGHT/WEEKE	:ND
MII	LEAGE	1st	Addtl	1st	Addtl1st	1st	Addtl
BA	ND	Increment	Increment	Increment	Increment	Increment	Increment
1 -	10	\$.3600	\$.3000	\$.3000	\$.2500	\$.2700	\$.2250
11	- 22	\$.4500	\$.3750	\$.3900	\$.3250	\$.3300	\$.2750
23	- 55	\$.5400	\$.4500	\$.4500	\$.3750	\$.3900	\$.3250
56	- 124	\$.6000	\$.5000	\$.4800	\$.4000	\$.4200	\$.3500
12	5 +	\$.6600	\$.5500	\$.5100	\$.4250	\$.4500	\$.3750

.02231 <u>Surcharges</u>: The following surcharges apply with a one (1) time per-call placement charge added to the initial increment of each MCI Operator Service call placed within the State of New Jersey:

Operator Station Surcharge: \$.95 Person to Person Surcharge: \$3.85

- Operator Assistance, Local Exchange Company Calling Cards, and Payphones [Effective on or after August 8, 2016, MCI Communications Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Business Services will no longer offer Person-to-Person, 3rd Number Billing, or Collect Call operator services throughout the United States to customers that MCI serves as an interexchange carrier or facility-based local carrier.]

 [Available only to customers in equal access exchange areas.]
 - .0225 <u>Volume Discounts</u>: For customers [In the case of collect or third party calls, the customer is the party paying for the call.] with established MCI Dial 1 accounts, all usage and surcharge revenue associated with calls which fall within classifications (a) to (d) above apply toward the calculation of Dial 1 volume discount eligibility. The discounts, when earned, apply only to the usage revenue.

.0226 0+ Guardian Service

The Company's 0+ Guardian Service provides an end user with intrastate calling capability from specific healthcare service provider locations for healthcare service providers that have signed an exclusive agreement with MCI for the provision of operator service calling classifications as described in Section C-3.022. 0+ Guardian Service allows for calls that are placed with the assistance of a live or automated operator from healthcare service provider client telephones presubscribed to the Company.

Per-Minute Rates: The operator services per-minute rates in Section C-0222 shall apply to 0+ Guardian service.

Per-Call Surcharges: In lieu of the operator service surcharges described in Section C-3.02211, a surcharge of \$3.00 shall apply for all intrastate 0+ Guardian operator service calls in addition to the per-minute rates described above.

.023 Non-Recurring Charges

.0231 Set-Up Charges: Call Records on Magnetic Tape \$500/Account

.024 Service Availability

Dial One/Direct Dial Service is available as follows:

From metropolitan areas set forth in Section C-7 (Table I) of this catalog to all other cities within the State of New Jersey, except where such cities are located within the same LATA.

.025 Friends & Family Program

- .0251 A variation of Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial only), the Friends & Family Program permits a customer or Subscriber to form a Calling Circle as defined in Section A of this catalog. Once a Calling Circle is established, the below calls qualify for the Friends & Family discounts. Monthly recurring are not included in the calculation of the discount.
 - direct-dialed calls from the Subscriber to a Member of his or her Calling Circle;
 - direct-dialed calls placed to a Member by someone using a 7-digit access code and the Subscriber's 5-digit authorization code;
- .0252 Subscribers must elect only one of the following Friends & Family Program discount options:
 - .02521 Option A: For Subscribers who elect Option A, all calls which meet the eligibility criteria defined above qualify for discounts. A 5 percent discount will be applied against all qualified intrastate call usage and surcharges greater than or equal to \$24.50, before all other discounts for which a call is eligible have been applied. Eligible Domestic Calling Plan usage will also receive the 5% discount before all other discounts have been applied. Directory Assistance charges are not included in the calculation of the Option A Friends & Family discount.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service

.02522 Option B: For Subscribers who elect Option B, the following discounts will be applied against all gross qualified domestic call usage charges and surcharges. To be eligible for Option B, the Subscriber may not be enrolled in a domestic Premier Calling Plan. A subscriber may not be enrolled concurrently in Friends & Family Option B and the Domestic Calling Promotion A. Directory Assistance calls are eligible for the non-calling circle discounts listed below.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Total Monthly	Discount for Calls	Discount for
<u>Usage</u>	to Calling Circle	Calls to non-
[Total of	<u>Members</u>	Calling Circle
Metered Use	[Does not apply	<u>Members</u>
Service Option	for Calling circle	
A (Dial	Members whose	
One/Direct	Primary	
Dial).]	Interexchange	
	Carrier (PIC) is	
	not MCI, non-	
	Calling Circle	
	Member	
	discounts apply.]	

\$ 0.00 - \$ 9.49	0%	0%
\$ 9.50 - \$24.49	0%	0%
\$24.50 +	5%	0%

In addition to these discounts, Subscribers who elect Option B will receive the following benefits:

- For Subscribers whose total monthly usage of Metered Use Service Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial) is less than or equal to \$24.49 no discount will apply. On calls equal or greater than \$24.50, a discount of 5 percent will applied for all calls made to Calling Circle Members whose Primary Interexchange Carrier is MCI.

.02523 Option C [Beginning January 1, 1997, this option will no longer be available to new customers.]: For subscribers who elect Option C, the following discounts will be applied against gross qualified usage charges and surcharges. To be eligible for Option C, Subscribers may not be enrolled in an Optional Calling Plan.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services .jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Subscribers who have total monthly usage equal to or greater than \$9.50 but less than \$2500.00 will be eligible to receive the following: [Total of Metered Use Service Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial) and Option I (Credit Card).]

- * A monthly invoice credit (not to exceed \$10.80) equal to the Subscriber's Dial "1" usage to Calling Circle Members in that month;
- * A 50 percent discount on Subscriber's Dial "1" usage to Calling Circle Members which exceeds \$10.80 in that month; and
- * A 50 percent discount on all other qualified usage (excluding Dial "1") to Calling Circle Members in that month.

In addition to the above discounts, Subscribers who elect Option C will receive the following benefits:

.026 Friends of the Firm Program

The following types of calls qualify for discounts under the Friends of the Firm Program (See Section C-3.0417). [A Friends of the firm Subscriber who subscribes to Credit Card in conjuction with his or her Dial One/Direct Dial account will also have the Friends of the firm discount applied to his or her Credit Card qualifying calls. Qualifying calls are those placed to a Member of the Subscriber's Calling Circle and billed to the Subscriber's Credit Card account.]

- direct dialed calls from the Subscriber to a Member of his or her Calling Circle;
- operator-assisted calls from the Subscriber to a Member which are billed to the Subscriber's account;
- collect calls placed to the Subscriber by a Member;
- third-party calls made by a Member and billed to the Subscriber's account;
- direct-dialed calls placed to a Member by someone using a 7-digit access code and the Subscriber's 5-digit authorization code;
- calls placed to a Subscriber's Personal 800 number;
- calls placed to a Subscriber's Private 800 number.

Customers who subscribe to Dial One/Direct Dial service through a Corporate Account Service (CAS) or a Corporate Account Service Plus (CAS Plus) billing arrangement or through a Commercial Affinity Program Plus (CAP Plus) are not eligible for this program.

.027 Premier Calling Plans

.0271 <u>Sure-Save Sense</u> [Beginning January 1, 1997, this option will no longer be available to new customers.]

A variation of Option A (Dial-One/Direct Dial), Sure-Save Sense offers calling within New Jersey. A per minute rate of \$.16 will apply between the hours of 7am and 7pm Monday through Friday. A per minute rate of \$.10 will apply at all other times. Customers selecting this option may include Option B (Credit Card) calls in their Sure-Save Sense plan, but applicable surcharges will apply. Sure-Save Sense customers may enroll in the Friends & Family program for international discounts only, but may not be enrolled in any other domestic or international calling plan at the same time.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services .jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.0272 Basic Calling Plan Option 1

A variation of Option A (Execunet), Basic Calling Plan Option 1 offers calling within the state. Customers may designate a maximum of two ANIs for this option and may place calls 24 hours a day, seven days a week. A per minute rate of \$.15 will apply during all time of day periods. No discounts will apply. This plan may not be combined with any other Premier Calling Plan or with the Friends & Family program. Additional restrictions apply pursuant to MCI's FCC Tariff No. 1.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services .jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.0273 Sure-Save Reach [Beginning January 1, 1997, this option will no longer be available to new customers.]

A variation of Option A (Dial One), Sure-Save Reach offers customers the following discounts on domestic Dial 1, operator services, directory assistance, conference calling, and 500 personal number service usage charges, including monthly fees and surcharges.

i otal Monthly	
Usage Charges	Discounts ¹
\$ 0 - 9.49	0%
\$ 9.50 - 24.49	10%
\$24.50 +	25%

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services .jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

- .0274 Advanced Option I:[Beginning February 1, 1997, this option will no longer be available to new customers.] A variation of Option A (Execunet), Advanced Option I offers thirty (30) minutes of direct-dialed intrastate calling for a monthly charge of \$4.95. Customers selecting this plan may include Option A (Execunet Additional intrastate minutes of direct-dialed calling are available for \$0.15 per minute. All calls will be rounded to the next higher full minute. No discounts will apply to usage under this option. This plan may not be combined with any other Premier Calling Plan or with the Friends & Family program.
- .0275 Weekend Savings Plan: A variation of Option A (Execunet), Weekend Savings Plan offers intrastate calling. Customers may place intrastate calls between 12:00 am Saturday through 11:59 PM Sunday for \$.095 per minute. All intrastate calls made during any other time period will be priced at the rates listed in Sections C-3.02111 and 3.02112. This plan may not be combined with any other Premier Calling Plan or with the Friends & Family program.

MCI Family Assist Plan: A variation of Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial-Dial .0276 "1" only), the MCI Family Assist Plan offers calling within the state of New Jersey. Customers may place Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial-Dial "1" only) calls 24 hours a day, seven days a week. Customers will be charged \$.09 per minute for the first 30 minutes of interLATA use per month and \$.09 per minute for the first 30 minutes of intraLATA use per month. Customers will be charged \$.15 per minute for Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial-Dial "1" only) interLATA usage in excess of 30 minutes. Customers will be charged \$.12 per minute for IntraLATA usage in excess of 30 minutes. No discounts will apply to domestic usage provided under this plan. This plan may not be combined with any other domestic or international calling plan or with any other MCI service except as set forth in this catalog. Customers subscribing to this plan may subscribe to Metered Use Service Option I (Credit Card). The rates and surcharges set forth in Section C-3.111 will apply for all domestic Option I calls. All domestic Option A and Option I calls are subject to an initial 1-minute duration with additional 1-minute increments. The plan rates apply only to calls that originate from and are billed to the Automatic Number Indentification (ANI) of the customer, and plan benefits are available only to one ANI per customer and to one ANI per residence. All Operator Service, Directory Assistance, and Telecommuications Relay Services (TRS) Charges will default to standard Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial-Dial "1" only) charges.

Only qualified residential service customers may subscribe to MCI Family Assist. To subscribe, a customer must call a Company-provided designated toll-free telephone number. At the time of the initial enrollment in the plan, the customer must satisfy either of the following eligibility criteria. The customer must represent to MCI that he or she (or his/her spouse) is:

- subscribed to a low income program (e.g. Lifeline, Link-up, etc.) offered by the local exchange company furnishing exchange service to the customer; or
- (ii) certified by an appropriate state or federal agency as eligible for at least one of the following programs in those states where a low income program is not offered:

Aid to Families with Dependent Children (AFDC); Temporary Assistance to Needy Families (TANF); Food Stamps; Home Relief; Medicaid; or Supplemental Security Income (SSI).

To remain eligible to receive service under this plan after initial enrollment, the customer must continue to satisfy the eligibility criteria.

The company may require that a customer certify in writing his or her satisfaction of the eligibility criteria.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services .jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.0278 Basic Calling Plan Option 2

A variation of Option A (Dial-One/Direct Dial), Basic Calling Plan Option 2 offers customers in-state calling.

Customers enrolled in this plan may place Dial "1" calls at the rates stated in section C-3.37. Customers must enroll in this plan via a company-designated Internet address. Upon enrollment in this plan, each customer must designate to the Company a valid commercial credit card through which the customer will be automatically billed for usage under this plan. Customers may review billing details via MCI's on-line customer service using the Internet.

Retail Affinity Program Plan 1 [Beginning November 1, 1999, this service will no longer be available to new subscribers.]

Available to new customers of Metered Use Service Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial) who are new or existing members of a participating retail affinity program. Customers enrolled in this plan will receive the following benefits: For Domestic Option A Dial 1 usage, customers will be charged \$.25 for InterLATA Peak (7am - 6:59pm, Monday – Friday) and \$.10 for InterLATA Off-Peak (7pm - 6:59am, Monday - Friday, all day Saturday and Sunday); \$.12 for IntraLATA Peak (7am - 6:59pm, Monday - Friday, all day Saturday and \$.08 for IntraLATA Off-Peak (7pm - 6:59am, Monday - Friday, all day Saturday and Sunday) per minute. Customers will be charged a \$3 monthly recurring charge.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services .jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.0280 <u>Commercial Credit Card Affinity Program Plan I</u> [Beginning November 1, 1999, this service will no longer be available to new subscribers.]

Available to new customers of Metered Use Service Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial) who are new or existing subscribers to a designated Commercial credit card and who participate in a affinity program associated with that Commercial credit card. Customers enrolled in this plan will receive the following benefits: For Domestic Option A Dial 1 usage, customers will be charged \$.25 for InterLATA Peak (7am - 6:59pm, Monday – Friday) and \$.10 for InterLATA Off-Peak (7pm - 6:59am, Monday - Friday, all day Saturday and \$.08 for IntraLATA Off-Peak (7pm - 6:59am, Monday - Friday, all day Saturday and Sunday) per minute. Customers will be charged a \$3 monthly recurring charge.

.0281 Retail Affinity Program Plan II

The Retail Affinity Program Plan II is available to new customers of Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial) who are new subscribers of a participating retail affinity program.

Customers enrolled in this plan will receive the following benefits: for Domestic Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial) usage, InterLATA and IntraLATA rates are subject to the rates and conditions in Section C-3.4021, Option MM (MCI One Advantage). Customers will be charged a \$3.00 monthly recurring charge.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services .jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.0282 Commercial Credit Card Affinity Program Plan II

The Commercial Credit Card Program Plan II is available to new customers of Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial) who are new subscribers to a designated commercial credit card and who participate in an affinity program associated with that commercial credit card.

Customers enrolled in this plan will receive the following benefits: for Domestic Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial) usage, InterLATA and IntraLATA rates are subject to the rates and conditions in Section C-3.4021, Option MM (MCI One Advantage). Customers will be charged a \$3.00 monthly recurring charge.

.0283 Affinity Program Plan III

Affinity Program Plan III is available to new customers of Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial) who are new subscribers of a participating Affinity program. Customers are subject to the terms and conditions of Basic Calling Plan Option 8 as set forth in MCI FCC Tariff No. 1.

 $\underline{\text{Monthly Minimum Usage}} \text{ - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in}$

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services .jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.02831 Dial One Access

Customers enrolled in this plan will receive the following benefits: for Domestic Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial) usage, InterLATA and IntraLATA rares are subject to the rates and conditions in Section C-3.43, Option PP, MCI Everyday Plus.

.02833 Monthly Recurring Charge

Customers will be charged a \$4.00 monthy recurring charge.

.0284 Affinity Program Plan IV

Affinity Program Plan IV is available to new customers of Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial) who are new subscribers of a participating Affinity program. Customers are subject to the terms and conditions of Basic Calling plan Option 19 as set forth in the Service Agreement and Rate Schedule at http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service.

<u>Monthly Minimum Usage</u> - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services .jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Dial-1: Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged the following rates for all intrastate calls. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.

InterLATA: \$0.14 IntraLATA: \$0.07

Monthly Recurring Charges: Customers will be charged a \$1.95 monthly recurring charge.

.0285 <u>Basic Savings Plan I</u> [Beginning July 1, 2001, this service will no longer be available to new subscribers.]

A variation of Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial), Basic Savings Plan I offers reduced in-state Dial 1 rates for an additional monthly recurring charge to customers enrolled in Basic Calling Plan Option 14 as set forth in the Service Agreement and Rate Schedule at http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service. Customers enrolled in this plan may place intraLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute, and interLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute. Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$4.00 monthly recurring charge.

.0286 Casual Caller

.2861 Rate: As listed below, the per minute rate is applicable to interLATA calls and intraLATA calls placed by Casual Callers who access Company service by direct dial access or by dialing 1010222, 1010555 or any other Company Carrier Identification Code.

MCI Communications Services **LLC** d/b/a Verizon Business Services New Jersey Long Distance Catalog Schedule No. 1 Residential and Small Business Customers

Page 55

Effective July 1, 2020

Intrastate:

\$3.07 1st minute,

\$1.27 each additional minute

.0287 Affinity Program Plan V [Beginning April 1, 2002 this service will no longer be offered to new subscribers.]

Affinity Program Plan V is available to new customers of Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial) who are new subscribers of a participating Affinity program. Customers are subject to the terms and conditions of Basic Calling Plan Option 26 as set forth in the Service Agreement and Rate Schedule at

http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service.. No monthly recurring charges will apply.

<u>Monthly Minimum Usage</u> - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services .jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Dial One Access: Affinity Program Plan V customers will be charged the following rates for all intrastate calls. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

InterLATA per minute charge: \$0.14 IntraLATA per minute charge: \$0.07

.02871 Affinity Program Plan V Savings Plan I: [Beginning April 1, 2002 this service will no longer be offered to new subscribers.] A variation of Affinity Program Plan V, Affinity Program Plan V Savings Plan I offers reduced in-state dial-1 rates as well as enabling in-state Dial-1 calls to apply to a Block of Time offer for an additional monthly recurring charge. Customers enrolled in this plan will have their intraLATA and interLATA Dial-1 calls apply to their Block of Time threshold, as offered at the interstate level. In addition, customers may place intraLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute, and interLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute for intraLATA and interLATA Dial-1 calls outside the customer's Block of Time. Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$5.00 monthly recurring charge.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$5.00.

.0288 Basic Savings Plan II

A variation of Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial), Basic Savings Plan II offers reduced in-state Dial 1 rates for an additional monthly recurring charge to customers enrolled in Basic Calling Plan Option 14 as set forth in the Service Agreement and Rate Schedule at http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service. Customers enrolled in this plan may place intraLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute, and interLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute. Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$4.00 monthly recurring charge.

INTERCITY TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES TARIFF

SECTION C - SERVICE DESCRIPTIONS AND RATES (Cont.)

- 3. METERED USE SERVICE (Cont.)
 - 03. Option B

(Reserved For Future Use)

.04 Option C (Prism Plus)

Option C is a one-way multipoint service allowing the customer to originate calls via customer-provided local business telephone lines, and allowing the termination of calls via a combination of MCI-provided facilities and local business telephone lines. All Prism Plus calls are subject to a 30-second minimum initial period and are rounded to the next higher 6-second increment. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded to the nearest whole cent. A customer who subscribes to Option C but does not pay for usage when billed (as prescribed under Section B-6.01), will be terminated as a Prism Plus customer. If the party then continues to access the MCI network, it will be billed for its usage at the rates specified in Section C-3.02 and will be treated in all respects as a customer of that service.

By subscribing to this service, Customer understands that use of this service is restricted in the following manner: Customer may not resell the services in any manner, including but not limited to as a wholesaler or aggregator.

- .041 Monthly Recurring Charges [Prism Plus is only available in conjunction with MCl's interstate offering. A monthly account charge as set forth in MCl's FCC Tariff No. 1, will apply to all Prism Plus customer accounts.]
 - .0411 Per Minute Usage Charges:

<u>BUSINESS DAY</u> <u>EVENING</u> <u>NIGHT & WEEKEND</u> \$0.2100 \$0.1800 \$0.1800

.0412 <u>Time of Day Discount Periods</u>: For calls within New Jersey, Prism PLUS offers an Evening Discount as well as a Night and Weekend Discount. These discounts are reflected in the rates specified in Section 3.0411 for calls placed within the time periods as set forth in the figure below.

.0413 <u>Volume Discounts:</u> [For Corporate Account Service customers and Corporate Account Service Plus customers a 21 percent volume discount will be applied to all domestic Prism Plus usage.]

Volume Discounts, as set forth below, are available to those Prism Plus customers who have established accounts with MCI and whose total monthly charge for usage (not including the monthly account charge) equals or exceeds \$25.00. The discount shown applies only for accounts in excess of the usage threshold.

VOLUME DISCOUNT:

Total Monthly	
<u>Usage</u>	All Rate Periods
\$ 0 - \$ 24.99	0%
\$ 25 - \$ 199.99 0%	
\$ 200 - \$ 3000.00	5%
\$3000.01 +	0%

Total Monthly Usage Per Qualified Commercial

Option A	<u>Discounts</u>	Option B	Discounts
\$ 0 - \$ 199	5%	All Usage	21%
\$ 200 - \$ 499	15%		
\$ 500 - \$ 999	20%		
\$ 1,000 +	21%		

- .0414 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the provision set forth in Section B-5.04 herein.
- .0415 Optional Features: Available pursuant to MCI's FCC Tariff No. 1.

.0417 Friends of the Firm

- .04171 A variation of Option C (Prism Plus), the Friends of the Firm Program permits a customer or Subscriber to form a Calling Circle as defined in Section A of this catalog. Once a Calling Circle is established, the following calls qualify for the Friends of the Firm discounts: [A Friends of the Firm Subscriber who subscribes to Credit Card in conjunction with his or her Prism Plus account will also have the Friends of the Firm discount applied to his or her Credit Card qualifying calls. Qualifying calls are those placed to a Member of the Subscriber's Calling Circle and billed to the Subscriber's Credit Card account.]
 - direct dialed calls from the Subscriber to a Member of his or her Calling Circle;
 - operator-assisted calls from the Subscriber to a Member which are billed to the Subscriber's account;
 - collect calls placed to the Subscriber by a Member:
 - third-party calls made by a Member and billed to the Subscriber's account;

.04172 A 20 percent discount will be applied against all qualified intra-state call usage and surcharges. Directory Assistance charges and any monthly recurring charges are not discounted under this Program.

Customers who subscribe to Prism Plus service through a Corporate Account Service (CAS) or a Corporate Account Service Plus (CAS Plus) billing arrangement or through a Commercial Affinity Program Plus (CAP Plus) are not eligible for this program.

.042 Non-Recurring Charges: Available pursuant to MCI's FCC Tariff No. 1.

.043 Operator Assistance Local Exchange Company Calling Cards, and Payphones [Effective on or after August 8, 2016, MCI Communications Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Business Services will no longer offer Person-to-Person, 3rd Number Billing, or Collect Call operator services throughout the United States to customers that MCI serves as an interexchange carrier or facility-based local carrier.]

[Available only to customers in equal access exchange areas.] [Effective November 10, 2011, Commercial credit card billing for operator assisted calls will no longer be available where payment is made via an automated or live operator.]

In this section, the following classifications of calls are addressed:

- (a) Calls made from MCI pre-subscribed payphones or customer phones and which are completed with the assistance of an MCI operator;
- (b) Calls made from payphones or phones which are not pre-subscribed to MCI, but are placed by dialing 10222 or any other MCI carrier identification code and which are completed with the assistance of an MCI operator;
- (c) Calls made from private residential or business phones pre-subscribed to MCI and which are completed with the assistance of an MCI operator;
- (d) Calls made from private residential or business phones which are not pre-subscribed to MCI, but are placed by dialing 10222 or any other MCI carrier identification code and which are completed with the assistance of an MCI operator; and
- (e) Calls which are billed to a Local Exchange Company Calling Card, regardless of the phone from which the call is placed.
- .0431 For domestic calls falling within classifications (a), (b), and (e) above, usage rates are as listed in Section C-3.0221 above. For domestic calls falling within classifications (c) and (d) above, usage rates are as listed in Section C-3.0411.

Surcharges for all domestic calls falling within classifications (a) to (e) above are subject to undiscountable surcharges as listed in Section C-3.0222.

.0432 Volume Discounts:

For customers [2In the case of collect or third party calls, the customer is the party paying for the call.] with established MCI Prism Plus accounts, all usage and surcharge revenue associated with calls which fall within classifications (a) to (d) above apply toward the calculation of Prism Plus volume discount eligibility. The discounts, when earned, apply only to the usage revenue.

.044 Service Availability

Prism Plus is available from all exchanges which have been converted to equal access in the cities listed in Table I.

.11 [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]

.19 OPTION R (MCI Preferred)

General Description

Option R (MCI Preferred) is a one-way, outbound, multipoint service for single or multilocation customers using Dial "1" origination and/or an inbound service using 800 termination. Multiple outbound calling locations will be billed via a single invoice. If applicable, upon enrollment, the customer must designate each originating Dial "1" telephone number as either Service Type 1 or Service Type 2, as described below. Outbound calls are dialed without the assistance of an MCI Operator. Inbound Option R calls are made through a designated 800 number, and the Option R customer is billed rather than the calls' originator. All Option R calls are subject to a 30-second minimum initial period and are rounded to the next higher six-second increment. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded to the nearest whole cent.

By subscribing to this service, Customer understands that use of this service is restricted in the following manner: Customer may not resell the services in any manner, including but not limited to as a wholesaler or aggregator.

.191 Monthly Account Fee

Minimum Charge: \$20.00 per account if total Option R usage charges, (excluding non-recurring monthly fees) is less than \$20.00/account/month.

.192 Access Methods and Charges

.1921 Dial "1" Access:

Dial "1" access can be used for Option R alone or in conjunction with card access and/or 800 access. The customer has two Options of Dial "1" service: Service Type 1 and Service Type 2. Service Type 2 can only be used in conjunction with Service Type 1. The customer can pre-subscribe up to fifty Service Type 1 locations, and up to five Service Type 2 locations, for each Option R account. A Service Type 1 location is defined as all lines associated with a single billing telephone number (BTN) as provided by the local exchange carrier. At each Service Type 2 location, there can be a maximum of two originating telephone numbers. However, there is no limit to the number of originating telephone numbers at a Service Type 1 location.

.1923 MCI Preferred 800:

MCI Preferred 800 can be used for Option R service alone and/or in conjunction with Dial "1" access. This type of access is accomplished by 800 termination in which MCI provides an 800 number with Business Line Termination to the MCI Option R customer to receive incoming calls. The MCI Option R customer is billed for the calls rather than the calls' originator. A customer may order multiple 800 numbers which can terminate to the same or different telephone number. Option R 800 Access customers are subject to the rules and regulations governing MCI 800 Service as set forth in MCI's FCC and NJ. B.P.U. Tariff.

.1924 <u>Usage Charges</u> [Preferred customers participating in MCI's Interstate Preferred Regional Program will receive a 5% discount off of Service Type 1 and Service Type 2 Switched Intrastate Preferred Tariff rates.]

Business Day Evening Night/Weekend \$0.2000 \$0.1700 \$0.1700

.19242 Dial "1" Usage Charges (Service Type 1) - IntraLATA

Business Day Evening Night/Weekend \$0.1900 \$0.1200 \$0.1200

.19243 Dial "1" Usage Charges (Service Type 2)

Business Day Evening Night/Weekend

\$0.2100 \$0.2100 \$0.2100

.19244 Card Usage

Business Day Evening Night/Weekend

\$0.2000 \$0.1700 \$0.1700

.19245 <u>800 Usage</u>

<u>Business Day</u> <u>Evening</u> <u>Night/Weekend</u> \$0.2400 \$0.2000 \$0.2000

Toll Free 800 Access Service Fee: Monthly Plan Fee \$10.00

.1925 Time of Day Discount Period

Option R offers an Evening Discount as well as a Night and Weekend Discount at the rates specified in Section C-3.1924 above for calls placed within the time periods as set forth in the figure below.

.1926 Volume Discounts

Volume discounts set forth in MCI's interstate tariff, F.C.C. No. 1, may apply to interstate and intrastate preferred usage revenue.

- .1927 <u>Preferred Maximizer</u>: Preferred Maximizer is available to all MCI Preferred customers who enroll in the program.
 - .19271 <u>Usage Charges</u>: Customers enrolled in Preferred Maximizer will be charged the rates in Sections C-3.1924, C-3.1929, and C-3.1930.
 - .19272 Preferred Maximizer Volume Discount: The Preferred Maximizer Volume Discount is only available to customers enrolled in the Preferred Maximizer Program and whose monthly combined gross usage and surcharges (excluding any non-recurring, monthly, Directory Assistance, or enhanced card feature charges) equal or exceeds \$950.00. The following discounts, based on monthly usage, will apply to total eligible usage.

Usage in excess of \$10,000.00 will not receive the Preferred Maximizer Volume Discount. [Customers who subscribed to MCI Preferred prior to April 15, 1994, are eligible to receive a 10 percent discount on usage in excess of \$3,000 per month.]

.19273 <u>Discounts</u>: A customer enrolled in the Preferred Maximizer program is eligible to receive the Commercial Affinity (CAP), Commercial Affinity Program Plus (CAP Plus) and MCI Preferred Value Insurance Plan discounts as specified in MCI's F.C.C. Tariff No. 1.

In addition, in lieu of the \$10 monthly service fee for MCI Preferred 800 access, the customer will be charged \$5 per month.

- .1928 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the provisions set forth in Section B-5.04 herein.
- .1929 <u>Direct Connect</u> [Available only to customers who access service via an MCI provided 800 number other than (800) 950-1022.]: Applies to any Dial "1" access or Card access call when a customer places a call to Directory Assistance as specified above, and then request the operator to complete the call. The following surcharges will apply to each call in addition to the Directory Assistance surcharge:

Station-to-Station \$1.25 Person-to-Person \$3.50

- .1930 MCI Private 800: MCI Private 800 is available pursuant to MCI's FCC Tariff No. 1.
- .193 Optional Features: All optional features must be purchased from MCl's FCC Tariff No. 1.
- .194 Service Availability: Option R is available as follows:

A. Dial "1", 800, and Card Access for Option R is available from all exchanges which have been converted to equal access in the cities listed in Section C-7 Table I.

B. Intrastate Option R Service is an add-on to the interstate MCI Option R Service provided in this Company's Tariff FCC No. 1.

.22 OPTION U (Commercial Dial 1)

Commercial Dial 1 Service is a one-way, dial in - dial out multipoint service allowing Commercial Service customers to originate and terminate calls via MCI. Subscribers to Commercial Dial 1 Service may originate calls only in the city or cities in which they maintain an active account. All Option U calls are rounded to the next higher full minute. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent the fraction is rounded to the next whole cent for all domestic intrastate Commercial Dial 1 calls.

By subscribing to this service, Customer understands that use of this service is restricted in the following manner: Customer may not resell the services in any manner, including but not limited to as a wholesaler or aggregator.

.221 Monthly Recurring Charges

.2211 IntraLATA Usage Charges

INTERCITY MILEAGE BAND

<u>DAY/EVENING/NIGHT & WEEKEND</u> \$.35 per minute 24 hours a day/7 days a week

.2212 InterLATA Usage Charges

INTERLATA MILEAGE
BAND
0+
DAY/EVENING/NIGHT & WEEKEND
\$.35 per minute 24 hours a day/7 days a
week

- .2213 Operator Assistance, Local Exchange Company Calling Card, and Payphones: Service is provided according to the provisions and rates described in Section C-3.022.
- .2214 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscountable charge will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the provisions of Section B-5.04.
- .2215 <u>Time of Day Discount</u>: Time of Day discounts are provided according to the terms of Section C-3.0212.
- .2216 Volume Discounts: The volume discount is available to those Option U customers whose combined monthly gross Dial 1 and MCI Private 800 usage equals or exceeds \$24.00. A 0 percent discount will be applied against all Dial 1 and MCI Private 800 usage, once the customer reaches the \$24.00 threshold.

The following usage will not apply towards the combined monthly usage or the volume discount: any non-recurring charges, Operator Assisted charges.

For those Option U customers who take service under the Corporate Account Billing arrangement or Corporate Account Service PLUS, volume discounts are provided according to the terms and conditions in Section C-3.0212.

.2217 Optional Features

- .22171 <u>Call Records on Magnetic Tape</u> Call records on magnetic tape are provided according to the terms of Section C-3.02152.
- .2218 <u>Minimum Charge:</u> The Customer Account Minimum Charge applies when the Customer's total Option U combined monthly eligible usage is less than the Customer Account Minimum Charge specified below.

Eligible usage is defined as all Option U Dial-1 and Option U Card usage and surcharges (not including any non-recurring, monthly recurring (excluding Customized Business Program monthly recurring), Directory Assistance, 1-800-COLLECT, Local Exchange Carrier Calling Card, and taxes).

Customer Account Minimum Charge is \$5.00 per account if total Option U eligible usage charges are less than \$5.00 per account per month. The \$5.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

The Customer Account Minimum Charge will be prorated, based on the number of days in the monthly billing cycle, when the Option U Account is furnished to the Customer for less than a full billing month due to the Customer establishing an Option U Account during a monthly billing cycle.

.222 <u>Service Availability</u> - Commercial Dial 1 Service is available as follows:

From Metropolitan areas set forth in Section C-7 (Table I) of this catalog to all other cities within the State of New Jersey.

.23 OPTION V (MCI Phonecash)

Option V is a prepaid calling card service that allows customers to originate outbound direct dial calls via MCI-provided 800

numbers. MCI Phonecash Service customers may originate and terminate calls in the State of New Jersey. All Option V calls are rounded to the next higher full minute.

.231 <u>Unit Value</u>: MCI Phonecash Service cards are provided in various unit or dollar denominations from MCI or agents

of MCI in Various unit denominations with a per-unit value of \$.60, inclusive of all taxes. One unit equals one minute (or fraction thereof) of calling.

.232 Other Conditions of Service:

- Calls to 700, 800, 900 and 950 numbers will not be completed using the MCI Phonecash Service card.
- Calls may only be charged against a MCI Phonecash Service card that has a sufficient available balance.

 MCI Phonecash Service card balances will be reduced and depleted based upon customer usage.

Customers will be given notice one minute before available card balance is depleted, based on the terminating location of the call. When the balance of available time is depleted, the call will be terminated.

- MCI Phonecash Service cards are non-refundable and will expire on the date specified on the card or the carrier or package in which the card is included.
- MCI will provide a credit equal to one minute of applicable service calls that are interrupted or are subject to inadequate transmission. Credits will not be issued when an interruption or service deficiency is: i) not reported to MCI; or ii) due to failure of power, equipment or systems not provided by MCI.
- .233 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: Directory Assistance is provided pursuant to the terms and conditions outlined in MCI's FCC Tariff No. 1.

.24 OPTION W (MCI PrePaidsm)

MCI PrePaid is a prepaid calling card service that allows customers to acquire cards that are used to originate outbound direct dial calls via MCI-provided 800 number. Cards may be acquired by customers for their own internal or promotional use. Certain PrePaid Cards allow customers or authorized users to pre-program up to six specific telephone numbers that can be reached by dialing a single number. All MCI PrePaid calls are rounded to the next higher full minute. [The date of activation of the MCI PrePaid card determines the cost per unit of an MCI PrePaid card. The date a call is made determines the number of units per minute required for a call.]

- .241 <u>Unit Value</u>: MCI PrePaid cards are provided in various unit or dollar denominations from MCI or from agents of MCI in various unit or dollar denominations (not to exceed 120 units per card) with a per unit value of \$0.35. One unit equals one minute (or fraction thereof) of calling.
- .242 Volume Discounts: Volume discounts are available pursuant to the terms and conditions as outlined in MCI's FCC Tariff No. 1.

.243 Other Conditions of Service

- Only the entity in whose name the original qualifying purchase was made shall be deemed to be the customer. Related entities, such as affiliates and subsidiaries, spouses and relatives, shall not be treated as the customer.
- Calls to 700, 800, 900 and 950 numbers and Directory Assistance will not be completed using the MCI PrePaid card.
- MCI PrePaid card balances will be reduced and depleted based upon usage. Card users will be given notice one minute before available card balance is depleted. When the balance of available time is depleted, the call will be terminated.
- Activated MCI PrePaid cards are non-refundable and will expire on the date specified on the card or the carrier or package in which their card is included. Notwithstanding the above, MCI will offer reimbursement of 100 percent of unit cost per card for unactivated batches of 25 cards each, for up to 90 days after the customer's first batch in each shipment is activated. This reimbursement in however, limited to 30 percent of the customer's card order. The customer must submit a written request for refund within the 90 day period after activation to both its MCI Account Team and the MCI PrePaid manager. Refunds will be made in the form of either a credit to the customer's account or a check payable to the customer for customized cards only. No refund will be made for cards with partial use.
- MCI will provide a credit equal to one minute of applicable service for MCI PrePaid card calls that are interrupted or are subject to inadequate transmission. Credits will not be issued when an interruption of service deficiency is: i) not reported to MCI; or ii) due to failure of power, equipment or systems not provided by MCI.
- Additional units may be added to unexpired cards by charging them to a commercial card accepted by the Company. Such transactions are available only through MCI provided telephone numbers. Such additional units will be charged at the prevailing per-unit rate on the date of recharging. A minimum of 30 units must be added to the card on each recharge. There is no additional charge to the end user.

.25 <u>OPTION X (MCI HotelDirect)</u> [Beginning July 3, 1997, Option X (HotelDirect) will not be available to new subscribers.]

Option X is an outbound, customized telecommunications service which may include an inbound service option using Business Line, WATS Access Line or Dedicated Access Line termination. It provides service for single and multi-location customers using switched and/or dedicated origination, and switched and/or dedicated termination. All outbound Option X calls are subject to a 30 second minimum initial period and are rounded to the next higher 6 second increment. All inbound Option X calls are subject to a 18 second minimum initial period and are rounded to the next higher 6 second increment. If the computed charge for a call includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded to the nearest whole cent. Customers participating in this program must also participate in the interstate offering. All customers must have outbound service from all locations.

In addition to the usage charges listed below, all other charges including access, service options, optional features, discounts, and surcharges are pursuant to MCI's FCC Tariff No. 1.

Minimum Charge: The company does not invoice charges in fractions of a cent; the minimum charge for any charge element is \$.01.

.251 <u>Usage Charges</u>

.2511 Outbound Service

 Switched
 Dedicated

 Peak
 Off-Peak

 \$.1012
 \$.0809

 \$.124
 \$.0994

.2512 Inbound Service

 Switched
 Dedicated

 Peak
 Off-Peak

 \$.1317
 \$.1053

 Dedicated

 Peak
 Off-Peak

 \$.1085
 \$.0868

.2513 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.

28. Option AA (500 Personal Number Service)

500 Personal Number Service is an inbound voice grade telecommunications service that permits calling from stations in diverse geographical service areas within the state to a station at one location, or to a set of up to three stations at more than one location within the state, based upon pre-established priorities as provided below.

For any 500 Personal Number Service call, there are two customers: the "Subscriber" (i.e., the party at whose designated location(s) the 500 Personal Number Service call terminates) and the "Calling Party" (i.e., the party who places the call). Each party is fully and equally subject to all applicable provisions in this catalog which pertain to customers. The Calling Party has three billing options available for this service: Calling Party ANI billing, local exchange carrier calling card, and commercial credit card.

The following types of calls are not permitted when using this service: collect; third party billed; and person-to-person.

All 500 Personal Number Service calls are subject to a 60-second minimum duration, with 60-second additional increments. If the computed charge for any call includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded to the nearest whole cent.

Neither the Subscriber nor the Calling Party is required to designate MCI as his or her Primary Interexchange Carrier (PIC). Each 500 Personal Number Service call will include a recorded or live operator announcement to the Calling Party indicating that MCI is the provider of the service.

Users of 500 Personal Number Service may have access to non-tariffed enhancements (e.g., information services) provided by MCI.

.281 Basic Service Package

The Basic Service Package, which all 500 Personal Number Service Subscribers receive, includes the following:

- * <u>Friends & Family 500 Number</u>: Each Subscriber is assigned a 500 number.
- * Passcode: Each 500 Personal Number Service number is assigned a 6-digit passcode which can be used by the Subscriber to manage service features.
- * Multiple Numbers[For these features, calls may not be forwarded to: service numbers (e.g., numbers beginning with 500, 700 800 or 900); 911; numbers with a 555 prefix; or pay-per-call numbers (e.g. numbers with a 976 prefix).]: Permits Subscribers to preestablish in priority up to three telephone numbers for the completion of calls placed by Calling Parties to the Subscriber. Numbers will successively be attempted if a busy-signal or answering machine is detected or if the call does not complete after four (4) rings.
- * Final Message2: If calls are not completed at any of the three alternate numbers, the call will be sent to a Final Message. The Subscriber may choose among various options for the final message, including a closing message which informs the caller that the Subscriber is not available.
- * Alternate Number³: A Subscriber may temporarily override the pre-established priority sequence by designating an alternate number without having to change any of his or her Multiple Numbers. If there is no answer at the alternate number, the call will be forwarded to the Final Message. This feature can be activated and deactivated by the Subscriber.

* <u>Call Screening:</u> Call Screening allows a Subscriber to screen calls by prompting the Calling Party to state his or her name, and allowing the Subscriber to accept or redirect the call. This feature can be activated and deactivated by the Subscriber.

The Subscriber will be charged a \$1.00 per month per 500 Personal Number Service personal number for the Basic Service Package. [This charge will be waived through December 31, 1995.] The Calling Party is not subject to any monthly recurring charges but will be obligated to pay usage charges associated with calls he or she places.

.282 <u>Usage Charges</u>: The Calling Party will be charged the following perminute usage charges:

<u>PEAK</u> <u>OFF-PEAK</u> \$0.245 \$0.145

Peak rates apply 8:00 a.m. - 4:59 p.m., Monday - Friday. Off-Peak rates apply at all other times. Standard Holiday discounts do not apply to these calls.

- .283 <u>Discounts</u>: A 25 percent discount applies to all domestic 500 Personal Number Service calls placed at and billed to an ANI for which MCI is the designated PIC.
- .285 <u>Service Availability:</u> 500 Personal Number Service calls may be placed from telephones within the state served by Local Exchange Carriers which provide 500 Access service.

.29 Option BB (MCI Flat Rate) [Effective July 1, 1996, this service option will no longer be available for new subscribers.]

Option BB (MCI Flat Rate) is an outbound and inbound, multipoint service for single or multiple location customers. Customers may access the MCI network using Dial 1 or inbound service using 800 termination. Intrastate MCI Flat Rate Service is an add-on to interstate MCI Flat Rate service. All terms and conditions will apply as described in Service Agreement Schedule and Rate http://www.verizonbusiness.com/sb/service agreement. Upon enrollment, customers must designate a term plan option, with either a month-to-month, one-year, or two-year commitment. No discounts will apply to this service. Outbound Option BB calls may originate or terminate in the state. Outbound calls are dialed without the assistance of an MCI Operator. The service does not include calls as specified in Section 3.022. Inbound Option BB calls are made through a designated 800 number, whereby the Option BB customer is billed rather than the call originator. All calls are subject to a 30 second initial period and are rounded to the next higher 6-second increment. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded to the nearest whole cent.

By subscribing to this service, Customer understands that use of this service is restricted in the following manner: Customer may not resell the services in any manner, including but not limited to as a wholesaler or aggregator.

.291 Monthly Account Fee

Minimum Charge: \$20.00 per account if total Option BB (interstate and intrastate) usage charges (excluding non-recurring monthly fees) is less than \$20.00 per account per month. The \$20.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

.292 Access Methods and Charges

.2921 <u>Dial "1" Access</u>: Dial "1" access can be used for Option BB alone or in conjunction with 800 access. The customer can pre-subscribe up to fifty locations for each Option BB account. There is no limit to the number of originating telephone numbers at each location.

The following per minute rates will apply for Option BB Dial "1" calls during all time of day periods:

<u>INTERLATA</u> <u>INTRALATA</u> \$.1700 \$.1700

.2922 [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]

.2923 MCI Flat Rate 800: MCI Flat Rate 800 can be used as part of Option BB service alone or in conjunction with Dial "1" access. This type of access is accomplished via 800 termination in which MCI provides a unique 800 number with Business Line termination to the Option BB customer to receive incoming calls. The MCI Option BB customer is billed for the calls rather than the call originator. A customer may order multiple 800 numbers which can terminate to the same or different telephone numbers. Option BB customers are subject to the rules and regulations governing MCI 800 Service as set forth in Service Agreement and Rate Schedule at http://www.verizonbusiness.com/sb/service_agreement. The following per minute rates will apply for MCI Flat Rate calls that originate and terminate within the state during all time of day periods:

<u>INTERLATA</u> <u>INTRALATA</u> \$.1700 \$.1700

.293 Features

.2931 <u>Direct Connect</u> [Available only to customers who access service via an MCI provided 800 number other than (800) 950-1022.]: Applies to any Dial "1" access or Card access call when a customer places a call to Directory Assistance as specified above, and then request the operator to complete the call. The following surcharges will apply to each call in addition to the Directory Assistance surcharge:

Station-to-Station \$1.25 Person-to-Person \$3.50

- .2932 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the provisions set forth in Section B-5.04 herein.
- .2933 MCI Private 800: MCI Private 800 is available pursuant to MCI's FCC Tariff No. 1.
- .2934 Optional Features: Features and charges are available pursuant to MCl's F.C.C. Tariff No. 1 (Section C 3.332).

.31 Option DD (Advanced Option I for Small Business)

Option DD (Advanced Option for Small Business) is an outbound and inbound, multipoint service for single or multiple location customer. Customers may access the MCI network using Dial "1" origination or inbound service using Toll Free origination. Customers are subject to the terms and conditions as outlined in the Service Agreement and Rate Schedule at http://www.verizonbusiness.com/sb/service_agreement and upon enrollment, must designate a term plan option, with either a month-to-month, one-year, or two-year commitment. No discounts will apply to this service. Outbound Option DD calls may originate or terminate in the state. Outbound calls are dialed without assistance of an MCI operator. Inbound Option DD calls are made through a designated Toll Free number, and the Option DD customer is billed rather than the call originators. Calls will be billed at a minimum of 30 seconds and rounded thereafter, to the next higher six second increment. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent the fraction is rounded to the nearest whole cent.

By subscribing to this service, Customer understands that use of this service is restricted in the following manner: Customer may not resell the services in any manner, including but not limited to as a wholesaler or aggregator.

.0311 Monthly Account Fees

.03111 Monthly Charge: \$4.95 per account

.03112 Minimum Charge: \$5.00 per account if total Option usage

charges (excluding non-recurring and monthly fees) are less than \$5.00 per

account per monthly invoice.

.0312 Access Methods and Charges

.03121 <u>Dial "1" Access</u>: Option DD can be used for Dial "1" access alone or in conjunction with Toll Free access. The customer can presubscribe up to fifty locations for each Option DD account. There is no limit to the number of originating telephone numbers at a customer location.

Usage Charges: The following per-minute usage charge, based on the term plan commitment, will apply for Option DD Dial "1" calls within the state.

Term Commitment	Per Minute Usage Charges
Month-to-Month	\$0.2800
One Year	\$0.1550
Two Year	\$0.1450

.3123 Advanced Option I for Small Business Toll Free

Advanced Option I for Small Business Toll Free can be used as part of Option DD service alone and/or in conjunction with Dial "1" access. This type of access is accomplished by toll free termination in which MCI provides a unique toll free number with Business Line Terminating to the Option DD customer so that the customer can receive incoming call. The Option DD customer is billed for the calls rather than the call originators. A customer may order multiple toll free numbers which can terminate to the same or different telephone numbers. Option DD Toll Free customers are subject to rules and regulations governing MCI 800 Service as set forth in Service Agreement and Rate Schedule at

http://www.verizonbusiness.com/sb/service_agreement.

.31231 <u>Usage Charges</u>: The following per minute usage charge, based on the term plan commitment, will apply for Option DD Toll Free calls within the state.

Per Minute

Term Commitment	<u>Usage Charge</u>
Month-to-Month	\$0.2800
One Year	\$0.1550
Two Year	\$0.1450

.31232 <u>Toll Free Access Service Fees</u>: The following non-recurring monthly service fees apply for each toll free number receiving Option DD service using Business Line Access.

Non-Recurring Monthly \$10 \$10.00

.3124 MCI Private 800

MCI Private 800 provides a number to receive calls from any point within the state. The customer may have multiple MCI Private 800 numbers per account. MCI will provide a 4-digit security code with which the customer can receive incoming calls, subject to the provisions set forth in Service Agreement and Rate Schedule at

http://www.verizonbusiness.com/sb/service_agreement.

.31241 <u>Usage Charges</u>: The following per-minute usage charges, based on the term plan commitment, will apply for intrastate Option DD MCI Private 800 service calls:

	Per Minute
Term Commitment	<u>Usage Charges</u>
Month-To-Month	\$0.1650
One Year	\$0.1550
Two Year	\$0.1450

- .313 Operator Assisted: For intrastate Advanced Option I for Business calls placed with the assistance of an MCI Operator, the rates and surcharges in Sections C-3.0221 and C-3.02211 will apply.
- .314 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the provisions in Section B-5.04.
- .315 Optional Features: Optional features are available pursuant to in Service Agreement and Rate Schedule at http://www.verizonbusiness.com/sb/service_agreement.

.32 Option EE (MCI Flat Rate Plus)

Option EE (MCI Flat Rate Plus) is an outbound and inbound, multipoint service for single or multiple location customers. Customers may access the MCI network using Dial "1" origination or inbound service using Toll Free origination. Customers are subject to the terms and conditions as outlined in Service Agreement and Rate Schedule at http://www.verizonbusiness.com/sb/service_agreement and upon enrollment, must designate a term plan option, with either a month-to-month, one-year, or two-year commitment. Discounts will apply to this service. Outbound Option EE calls may originate or terminate in the state. Outbound Option EE calls are dialed without assistance of an MCI operator and do not include calls as specified in Section C-3.022. Inbound Option EE calls are made through a designated Toll Free number, and the Option EE customer is billed rather than the call originators. All calls are subject to a 30-second minimum initial period and are then rounded to the next higher 6-second increment. If the computed charges includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded to the nearest whole cent. By subscribing to this service, Customer understands that use of this service is restricted in the following manner: Customer may not resell the services in any manner, including but not limited to as a wholesaler or aggregator.

.321 Monthly Account Fees

.3211 <u>Minimum Charge</u>: \$20.00 per account if total Option EE usage charges (excluding non-recurring and monthly fees) are less than \$20.00 per account per monthly invoice.

.322 Access Methods and Charges

.3221 <u>Dial "1" Access</u>: Option EE can be used for Dial "1" access alone or in conjunction with Toll Free Access. The customer can pre-subscribe up to fifty location for each Option EE account. There is no limit to the number of originating telephone numbers at a customer location. Customers will be charged the following per minute rate at all times of the day for all intrastate Option EE Dial "1" calls.

INTERLATA \$.1700 \$.1700

.3223 MCI Flat Rate Plus 800: MCI Flat Rate Plus 800 can be used as part of Option EE service alone and/or in conjunction with Dial "1" access. This type of access is accomplished by toll free termination in which MCI provides a unique toll free number with Business Line Terminating to the Option EE customer so that the customer can receive incoming calls. The Option EE customer is billed for the calls rather than the call originators. A customer may order multiple toll free numbers which can terminate to the same or different telephone numbers. Option EE Toll Free customers are subject to the rules and regulations governing MCI 800 Service as set forth in MCI's Tariff F.C.C. No. 1.

.32231 <u>Usage Charges</u>: Customers will be charged the following per minute rate at all times of day for all intrastate Option EE toll free calls.

<u>INTERLATA</u> <u>INTRALATA</u> \$.1700 \$.1700

.32232 <u>Toll Free Access Service Fees</u>: The following non-recurring and monthly service fees apply for each toll free number receiving Option EE service using Business Line Access.

Non-Recurring \$10 Monthly \$10.00

- .323 MCI Private 800: MCI Private 800 provides a number to receive calls from any point within the state. The customer may have multiple MCI Private 800 numbers per account. MCI will provide a 4-digit security code with which the customer can receive incoming calls, subject to the provisions set forth in MCI's F.C.C. Tariff No. 1.
- .324 Operator Assistance: For Option EE calls placed with the assistance of an MCI Operator, the rates and surcharges in Sections C-3.0221 and C-3.02211 will apply.
- .325 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the provisions in Section B-5.04.
- .326 <u>Optional Features</u>: Optional Features are available pursuant to MCI's F.C.C. Tariff No. 1.

.34 Option GG (homeMCI One) [Beginning March 1, 1998, homeMCI One will no longer be available to new subscribers.]

Option GG (homeMCI One) is an outbound and inbound service available to Residential customers. Customers may access the MCI network using Dial "1" origination or inbound service using Toll Free origination. No term plan options will apply to this service. Customers are subject to the terms and conditions as outlined in the MCI Tariff F.C.C. No. 1. Outbound calls are dialed without assistance of an operator and do not include calls as specified in Section C-3.022. Inbound Option GG calls are made through a designated Toll Free number, and the Option GG customer is billed rather than the call originators. Calls are subject to a 60-second minimum initial period with additional 60-second increments, including dial "1" calls which are subject to a 60-second minimum duration basis with additional 60-second increments. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent.

.341 <u>Monthly Account Fees</u>: Minimum Charge: \$5.00 per account if total Option GG usage charges are less than \$5.00 per account per month. The \$5.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

.342 Access Methods and Charges

.3421 <u>Dial "1" Access</u>: Option GG can be used for Dial "1" Access and may be used in conjunction with Toll Free access.

Option GG will be charged \$0.15 per minute for interLATA calls and \$0.10 per minute for intraLATA Dial "1" calls within the state of New Jersey.

.344 Directory Assistance

An undiscountable per call charge will be applied to each Directory Assistance Call pursuant to Section B-5.04.

.345 Operator Assistance

The charges found in section C-3.022 herein apply to all homeMCI One customers without regard to the type access.

.35 <u>Option HH (Advanced Option II For Small Business)</u> [Beginning November 1, 2005, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

Option HH (Advanced Option II for Small Business) is an outbound and inbound, multipoint service for single or multiple location customers. Customers may access the MCI network using Dial "1" origination or inbound service using Toll Free origination. No term plan options will apply to this service. Customers are subject to the terms and conditions as Rate outlined in the Service Agreement and Schedule http://www.verizonbusiness.com/sb/service agreement. Outbound calls are dialed without assistance of an MCI operator and do not include calls as specified in Section C-3.022 Inbound Option HH calls are made through a designated Toll Free number, and the Option HH customer is billed rather than the call originators. Calls are subject to a 30second minimum initial period and are then rounded to the next higher 6-second increment, except for operator assisted calls which are calculated on a 60-second minimum duration basis with additional 60-second increments. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded to the nearest whole cent.

By subscribing to this service, Customer understands that use of this service is restricted in the following manner: Customer may not resell the services in any manner, including but not limited to as a wholesaler or aggregator.

Customers subscribed to this service must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement//sb_index.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge as described in this Service or in any plan within this Service to which the customer is subscribed.

.351 Monthly Account Fees

.3511 <u>Minimum Charge:</u> \$20.00 per account if total Option HH usage charges are less than \$20.00 per account per month. \$20.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

.352 Access Methods and Charges

.3521 <u>Dial "1" Access:</u> Option HH can be used for Dial "1" access and may be used in conjunction with Toll Free access. The customer can presubscribe up to fifty locations for each Option HH account. There is no limit to the number of originating telephone numbers at a customer location.

Option HH customers will be charged \$0.24 per minute for interLATA calls and \$0.21 per minute for intraLATA Dial "1" calls within the state.

.3523 Option HH Toll Free

Advanced Option II for Small Business Toll Free can be used as part of Option HH service along and/or in conjunction with Dial "1" access. This type of access is accomplished by toll free termination in which MCI provides a unique toll free number with Business Line Termination to the Option HH customer so that the customer can receive incoming calls. The Option HH customer is charged for the calls rather than the call originators. A customer may order multiple toll free numbers which can terminate to the same or different telephone numbers. Option HH Toll Free customers are subject to rules and regulations governing MCI 800 Service as set forth Service Agreement and Rate Schedule http://www.verizonbusiness.com/sb/service agreement. Option HH Toll Free customers will be charged the per minute rates described in Section C-3.3521.

- a) Business B2 Toll-Free Option 1: Customers who previously enrolled in small business local integrated service as described in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/sb_domestic_integrated_current_plans.jsp, and who have continued to maintain toll free service as described in MCI Toll Free Value service as set forth in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/sb_domestic_services_current_plans.jsp, will be charged a per-minute rate of \$0.06 for intrastate toll free calls in lieu of the rates described in this section. The Advanced Option II for Small Business Toll Free monthly recurring charge shall be waived until February 1, 2013.
- b) Business B2 Toll-Free Option 2: Customers who previously enrolled in small business local integrated service as described in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/sb_domestic_integrated_current_plans.jsp, and who have continued to maintain toll free service as described in MCI Toll Free Basics service as set forth in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci service agreement/sb domestic se rvices_current_plans.jsp, will be charged a per-minute rate of \$0.09 for intrastate toll free calls in lieu of the rates described in this section. The Advanced Option II for Small Business Toll Free monthly recurring charge shall be waived until February 1, 2013.

.35231 Option HH Toll Free Access Service Fees: The following non-recurring and monthly service fees apply for each toll free number receiving Option HH service using Business Line Access:

Non-Recurring Monthly \$10.00 \$10.00

.3524 MCI One Number

MCI One Number provides a toll free number to receive calls from any point within the state. The customer may have multiple MCI One numbers per account. MCI will provide a 4-digit security code with which the customer can receive incoming domestic calls. The customer will be charged \$.30 per minute for each call.

.35241 Features

.352411

MCI One Number Forward: This feature allows an Option HH customer who is using an MCI One Number with a 4-digit personal identification number (PIN) and a 6-digit Rerouting Code to change temporarily the telephone number to which calls to that toll free 800 number terminate. The customer may request a change in termination to any telephone available within the state.

- .353 <u>Directory Assistance:</u> A charge will be applied to each Directory Assistance call pursuant to the provisions of Section B-5.04.
- .354 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.0221 and C-3.02211 herein, apply to all Option HH customers without regard to the type of access.
- .355 Option HH Facsimile Service: This feature allows Option HH customers to designate one or more switched ANIs for facsimile usage for calls originating from within the state. Option HH customers will be charged the rates as specified in Section C-3.3521.

.356 <u>Guarantee Plan</u>: This plan guarantees that new customers will receive the following rates and volume discounts until Dec 31, 1999:

\$20.00 minimum monthly fee will apply to this plan.

.3561 Rate Guarantee

Rate: \$.24 per minute when placing Dial "1" interLATA calls and \$.0.21 per minute for intraLATA calls within the state of New Jersey.

<u>Volume Discounts</u>: The terms and conditions of Section C-3.3525 apply.

	Per-Minute
Monthly Usage	Usage Charge
\$0.00 - \$1,500.00	\$0.1500
\$1,500.01+	\$0.1500

Toll Free 800 Access Service Fee: Monthly Plan Fee \$10.00

.3562 Rebate Guarantee: Option HH customers will accrue 20 percent of their total intrastate Option HH qualified usage during a continuous 12 month period of service. Qualified usage is defined as Option HH usage (after application of credits, promotional discounts, and taxes) for calls placed using domestic Dial "1" or Option HH Toll Free access.

In order to qualify for the benefits of this plan, customers must remain presubscribed to Option HH service throughout each 12-month period. All of a customer's qualified usage must be invoiced to the same customer account. Customers who terminate MCI service will forfeit all benefits of this plan.

Customer's MCI account must be in good standing. Customer will not receive benefit until his/her account is brought to good standing.

The customer will receive the credit in the form of a check in the month following each completed 12-month period.

This rebate will apply only if there is no interstate usage.

.3563 Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan [Beginning September 1, 2000, this service will no longer be available to new subscribers.]

A variation of Option HH (Advanced Option II for SB), Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan offers customers in-state calling.

Customers enrolled in this plan will be assessed at the rate of \$0.21 for IntraLATA and \$0.24 for InterLATA and Toll Free calls and Facsimile usage. Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$6.95 monthly recurring charge.

Toll Free 800 Access Service Fee: Monthly Plan Fee \$10.00

.3564 Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan II [Beginning July 1, 2000, this service will no longer be available to new customers.]

A variation of Option HH (Advanced Option II for Small Business), Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan II offers customers in-state calling.

Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$8.95 monthly recurring charge.

Toll Free 800 Access Service Fee: Monthly Plan Fee \$10.00

.3565 Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan III [Beginning July 1, 2000, this service will no longer be available to new customers.]

A variation of Option HH (Advanced Option II for Small Business), Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan III offers customers in-state calling.

Customers enrolled in this plan may place Dial 1, T800, and Facsimile calls at the following per minute rates:

	InterLATA Per-I	Minute	IntraLATA Per-Minute
Monthly Usage	Usage Charge	<u>Usage</u>	<u>Charge</u>
\$0.00-\$1,500.00	\$0.24	\$0.21	
\$1,500.01+	\$0.20	\$0.17	

Toll Free 800 Access Service Fee: Monthly Plan Fee \$10.00

Minimum Usage Charge: \$25.00 per account if total Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan III usage charges, surcharges and monthly recurring charges, excluding the T800 monthly fee, is less than \$25.00 per account per month. The \$25.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

In lieu of the Advanced Option II for Small Business monthly minimum charge set forth in Section C-3.3511, a monthly minimum charge of \$25.00 will apply for customers who subscribe to Advance Option II for Small Business Savings Plan III.

No additional monthly fee shall apply to this plan.

.3566 <u>Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan IV</u> [Beginning May 15, 2001, this service will no longer be available to new subscribers.]

A variation of Option HH (Advanced Option II for Small Business), Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan IV offers customers in-state calling.

Customers enrolled in this plan may place Dial 1, T800, and Facsimile calls at the following per minute rates:

	InterLATA	IntraLATA
	Per-Minute	Per-Minute
Monthly Usage	Usage Charge	Usage Charge
\$0.00-\$1,500.00	\$0.21	\$0.14
\$1,500.01+	\$0.17	\$0.15

Toll Free 800 Access Service Fee: Monthly Plan Fee \$10.00

Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$11.95 monthly recurring charge.

.3567 <u>Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan V</u> [Beginning August 1, 2003 this service will no longer be available to new subscribers.]

A variation of Option HH (Advanced Option II for Small Business), Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan V offers customers in-state calling.

Calls are subject to a full minute rounding after the initial first minute for all instate Dial-1, Toll Free, Fax and P800 calls.

Customers enrolled in this plan may place Dial 1, T800, and Facsimile calls at the following per minute rates:

	InterLATA	IntraLATA
	Per-Minute	Per-Minute
Monthly Usage	Usage Charge	Usage Charge
\$0.00-\$1,500.00	\$0.17	\$0.11
\$1,500.01+	\$0.15	\$0.15

\$20.00 minimum monthly fee will apply to this plan.

Toll Free 800 Access Service Fee: Monthly Plan Fee \$10.00

.3568 Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan VI [Beginning May 15, 2001, this service will no longer be available to new subscribers.]

A variation of Option HH (Advanced Option II for Small Business), Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan VI offers customers in-state calling. Customers enrolled in this plan may place Dial 1, Toll Free, and Facsimile calls at the following per minute rates:

Calls are subject to a 30-second minimum initial period and are then rounded to the next higher 6-second increment.

Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$8.95 monthly recurring charge.

Toll Free 800 Access Service Fee: Monthly Plan Fee \$10.00

.3669 Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan VII

Advanced Option II for Small Business Plan VII is available to new customers of Option HH who were existing commercial customers of Touch-1 Long Distance, Inc., and were pre subscribed to any commercial calling plan and subscribed to Personal 800 offered by Touch-1 Long Distance, Inc. as of 12/15/00.

Dial-1: Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged the following rates for all intrastate calls. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.

InterLATA: \$0.13

IntraLATA: \$0.09

Monthly Recurring Charges: No monthly fee is applicable.

<u>Personal 800 Access</u>: Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a per minute rate of \$0.17 for Personal 800 service. No per-call surcharge is applicable.

<u>Toll Free Service</u>: Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a per minute rate of \$0.09 for Toll Free service. No per-call surcharge or monthly fee is applicable.

<u>Directory Assistance</u>: An un-discounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.

<u>Operator Assistance</u>: The charges found in Section C-3.022 apply to Advanced Option II for Small Business Plan VII customers without regard to the type of access.

.3670 Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan VIII [Beginning October 1, 2002, this service is no longer be available to new customers.]

A variation of Option HH, Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan VIII offers customers in-state calling. Customers enrolled in this plan may place Dial "1," Toll Free and Facsimile calls at the following per-minute rates:

Calls are subject to a full minute rounding after the initial first minute increment.

Per-Minute Usage Charge:

IntraLATA: \$0.12 InterLATA: \$0.19

Monthly Account Fees: No monthly recurring charge will apply.

Minimum Usage Charge: \$30.00 per account if total Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan VIII usage

charges, surcharges and monthly recurring charges, excluding the T800 monthly fee, are less than \$30.00 per

account per month. The charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

In lieu of the Advanced Option II for Small Business monthly minimum charge set forth in Section C-3.3511, a monthly minimum charge of \$30.00 will apply for customers who subscribe to Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan VIII.

Toll Free 800 Access Service Fee:

Monthly Plan Fee: \$10.00

.3671 <u>Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan IX</u> [Beginning October 1, 2002, this service is no longer be available to new customers.]

A variation of Option HH, Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan IX offers customers in-state calling. Customers enrolled in this plan may place Dial "1", Toll Free, and Facsimile calls at the following per-minute rates:

Calls are subject to a full minute rounding after the initial first minute increment.

Per-Minute Usage Charge:

IntraLATA: \$0.10 InterLATA: \$0.12

Monthly Account Fees: Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$5.00 monthly recurring charge.

Minimum Usage Charge: \$25.00 per account if total Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan IX usage

charges, surcharges and monthly recurring charges, excluding the T800 monthly fee, are less than \$25.00 per

account per month. The charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

In lieu of the Advanced Option II for Small Business monthly minimum charge set forth in Section C-3.3511, a monthly minimum charge of \$25.00 will apply for customers who subscribe to Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan IX.

Toll Free 800 Access Service Fee:

Monthly Plan Fee: \$10.00

.3672 <u>Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan X</u> [Beginning August 1, 2003, this service is no longer be available to new customers.]

A variation of Option HH, Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan X offers customers in-state calling. Call are subject to a full minute rounding after the initial first minute for all in-state Dial-1, Toll Free, Fax and P800. Customers enrolled in this plan may place Dial "1", Toll Free and facsimile calls at the following per-minute rates:

Per-minute Usage Charge

IntraLATA: \$0.09 InterLATA: \$0.09

Monthly Account Fees: No Monthly recurring charge will apply.

Minimum Usage Charge: \$35.00 per account if total Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan X usage charges, surcharges and monthly recurring charges, excluding the T800 monthly fee, are less than \$35.00 per account per month. The \$35.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

In lieu of the Advanced Option II for Small Business monthly minimum charge set forth in Section C-3.3511, a monthly minimum charge of \$35.00 will apply for customers who subscribe to Advance Option II for Small Business Savings Plan X.

Toll Free 800 Access Service Fee: Monthly Plan Fee \$10.00

.3673 Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XI [Beginning August 1, 2003, this service is no longer be available to new customers.]

A variation of Option HH, Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XI offers customers in-state calling. Calls are subject to a full minute rounding after the initial first minute for all in-state Dial 1, Toll Free, Fax and P800 calls. Customers enrolled in this plan may place Dial "1", Toll Free and facsimile calls at the following per-minute rates:

Per-minute Usage Charge

IntraLATA: \$0.10

InterLATA: \$0.13

Monthly Account Fees: No Monthly recurring charge will apply.

Minimum Usage Charge: \$20.00 per account if total Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XI usage charges, surcharges and monthly recurring charges, excluding the T800 monthly fee, are less than \$20.00 per account per month. The \$20.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

In lieu of the Advanced Option II for Small Business monthly minimum charge set forth in Section C-3.3511, a monthly minimum charge of \$20.00 will apply for customers who subscribe to Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XI.

Toll Free 800 Access Service Fee: Monthly Plan Fee \$10.00

Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XII [Beginning November 1, 2005, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

A variation of Option HH, Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XII offers customers in-state callingCustomers enrolled in this plan may place Dial "1", Toll Free and facsimile calls at the following per-minute rates:

IntraLATA: \$0.05

InterLATA: \$0.05

Beginning December 1, 2003, new customers of Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XII will receive the following Dial-1, Toll Free and Facsimile rates:

\$0.05 per minute for combined interstate and intrastate monthly usage equaling \$0.00 - \$3000.00

\$0.10 per minute for combined interstate and intrastate monthly usage equaling \$3000.01 or more

Per-Call Surcharge: \$0.89

Monthly Account Fees: No Monthly recurring charge will apply.

Minimum Usage Charge: \$45.00 per account if total Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XII usage

charges, surcharges and monthly recurring charges, excluding the T800 monthly fee, is less than \$45.00 per account

per month. The \$45.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

In lieu of the Advanced Option II for Small Business monthly minimum charge set forth in Section C-3.3511, a monthly minimum charge of \$45.00 will apply for customers who subscribe to Advance Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XII.

MCI One Number: MCI One Number is available under this Savings Plan. MCI One Number provides a toll free number to receive calls from any point within the state. The customer may have multiple MCI One Numbers per account. MCI will provide a 4-digit security code with which the customer can receive incoming domestic calls. The customer will be charged \$0.30 per minute for this Savings Plan. All other terms and conditions of MCI One Number under Advanced Option II for Small Business shall apply."

Toll Free 800 Access Service Fee: Monthly Plan Fee \$10.00

.3675 Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XIII [Beginning December 1, 2005, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

A variation of Option HH, Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XIII offers customers in-state calling. Customers enrolled in this plan may place Dial "1", Toll Free and facsimile calls at the following per-minute rates:

Per-minute Usage Charge

IntraLATA: \$0.08 InterLATA: \$0.11

Card Call to Office: \$0.08

Monthly Account Fees: No Monthly recurring charge will apply.

Minimum Usage Charge: \$30.00 per account if total Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XIII usage charges, surcharges and monthly recurring charges, excluding the T800 monthly fee, are less than \$30.00 per account per month. The \$30.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

In lieu of the Advanced Option II for Small Business monthly minimum charge set forth in Section C-3.3511, a monthly minimum charge of \$30.00 will apply for customers who subscribe to Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XIII.

MCI One Number: MCI One Number is available under this Savings Plan. MCI One Number provides a toll free number to receive calls from any point within the state. The customer may have multiple MCI One Numbers per account. MCI will provide a 4-digit security code with which the customer can receive incoming domestic calls. The customer will be charged \$0.30 per minute for this Savings Plan. All other terms and conditions of MCI One Number under Advanced Option II for Small Business shall apply."

Toll Free 800 Access Service Fee: Monthly Plan Fee \$10.00

.3676 Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XIV [Beginning December 1, 2005, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

A variation of Option HH, Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan V offers customers in-state calling. Customers enrolled in this plan may place Dial "1", Toll Free and facsimile calls at the following per-minute rates:

Per-minute Usage Charge

IntraLATA: \$0.10 InterLATA: \$0.14

Card Call to Office: \$0.10

Monthly Account Fees: No Monthly recurring charge will apply.

Minimum Usage Charge: \$25.00 per account if total Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XIV usage charges, surcharges and monthly recurring charges, excluding the T800 monthly fee, are less than \$25.00 per account per month. The \$25.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

In lieu of the Advanced Option II for Small Business monthly minimum charge set forth in Section C-3.3511, a monthly minimum charge of \$25.00 will apply for customers who subscribe to Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan X IV.

MCI One Number: MCI One Number is available under this Savings Plan. MCI One Number provides a toll free number to receive calls from any point within the state. The customer may have multiple MCI One Numbers per account. MCI will provide a 4-digit security code with which the customer can receive incoming domestic calls. The customer will be charged \$0.30 per minute for this Savings Plan. All other terms and conditions of MCI One Number under Advanced Option II for Small Business shall apply."

Toll Free 800 Access Service Fee: Monthly Plan Fee \$10.00

3677 Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XVI

A variation of Advanced Option II for Small Business, Savings Plan XVI offers customers in-state calling. Customers enrolled in this plan may place Dial "1", Toll Free and facsimile calls at the per-minute rates described in this section.

Per-minute usage charge:

Intrastate (InterLATA and intraLATA): \$0.05

Toll Free 800 Access Service Fee: Monthly Plan Fee \$10.00

Monthly Recurring Charge: No monthly recurring charge will apply.

MCI One Number: MCI One Number provides a toll free number to receive calls from any point within the state. The customer may have multiple MCI One Numbers per account. The Company will provide a 4-digit security code with which the customer can receive incoming domestic calls. The customer will be charged \$0.300 per minute for each call.

MCI One Number Forward: This feature allows an Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XVI customer who is using an MCI One Number with a 4-digit personal identification number (PIN) and a 6-digit Rerouting Code to change temporarily the telephone number to which calls to that toll free 800 number terminate. The customer may request a change in termination to any telephone available within the state.

Minimum Usage Charge: In lieu of the Advanced Option II for Small Business monthly minimum charge set forth in Section C-3.3511, a monthly minimum charge of \$35.00 per account will apply for customers of Advanced Option II for Small Business XVI if customer's total Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XVI usage charges, surcharges and monthly recurring charges, excluding the T800 monthly fee, are less than \$35.00 per account per month. The \$35.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

Usage cap: A per-minute rate of \$0.05 on Dial "1", Toll Free will apply for combined interstate and intrastate monthly usage equaling \$0.00 - \$3,000.00. A \$0.10 per minute usage rate will apply for combined interstate and intrastate monthly usage equating \$3000.01 or more.

.3678 Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XVII

A variation of Advanced Option II for Small Business, Savings Plan XVII offers customers in-state calling. Customers enrolling in this Offering and in MCI Business Value Select as described on http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service will receive the interstate and international rates as described in that service.

Per-minute usage charge:

The customer's intrastate Dial-1 and toll free (T800) service will be charged the following rate per minute:

Intrastate (InterLATA and intraLATA): \$0.08:

Monthly Recurring Charge: No monthly recurring charge will apply.

MCI One Number: MCI One Number provides a toll free number to receive calls from any point within the state. The customer may have multiple MCI One Numbers per account. The Company will provide a 4-digit security code with which the customer can receive incoming domestic calls. The customer will be charged \$0.300 per minute for each call.

MCI One Number Forward: This feature allows an Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XVII customer who is using an MCI One Number with a 4-digit personal identification number (PIN) and a 6-digit Rerouting Code to change temporarily the telephone number to which calls to that toll free 800 number terminate. The customer may request a change in termination to any telephone available within the state.

Minimum Usage Charge: In lieu of the Advanced Option II for Small Business monthly minimum charge set forth in Section C-3.3511, a monthly minimum charge of \$20.00 per account will apply for customers of Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XVII if customer's total Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XVII usage charges, surcharges and monthly recurring charges, excluding the T800 monthly fee, are less than \$20.00 per account per month. The \$20.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

Toll Free 800 Access Service Fee: Monthly Plan Fee \$10.00

.3679 Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XVIII

A variation of Advanced Option II for Small Business, Savings Plan XVIII offers customers in-state calling. Customers enrolling in this Offering and in MCI Business Value Standard as described on http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service will receive the interstate and international rates as described in that service.

Per-minute usage charge:

The customer's intrastate Dial-1 and toll free (T800) service will be charged the following rate per minute:

Intrastate: IntraLATA \$0.07 InterLATA \$0.10

Toll Free 800 Access Service Fee: Monthly Plan Fee \$10.00

Monthly Recurring Charge: No monthly recurring charge will apply.

MCI One Number: MCI One Number provides a toll free number to receive calls from any point within the state. The customer may have multiple MCI One Numbers per account. The Company will provide a 4-digit security code with which the customer can receive incoming domestic calls. The customer will be charged \$0.300 per minute for each call.

MCI One Number Forward: This feature allows an Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XVIII customer who is using an MCI One Number with a 4-digit personal identification number (PIN) and a 6-digit Rerouting Code to change temporarily the telephone number to which calls to that toll free 800 number terminate. The customer may request a change in termination to any telephone available within the state.

Minimum Usage Charge: In lieu of the Advanced Option II for Small Business monthly minimum charge set forth in Section C-3.3511, a monthly minimum charge of \$20.00 per account will apply for customers of Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XVIII if customer's total Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XVIII usage charges, surcharges and monthly recurring charges, excluding the T800 monthly fee, are less than \$20.00 per account per month. The \$20.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

.3680 Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XIX

A variation of Advanced Option II for Small Business, Savings Plan XIX offers customers in-state calling. Customers enrolling in this Offering and in MCI Business Value Basic as described on http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service will receive the interstate and international rates as described in that service.

Per-minute usage charge:

The customer's intrastate Dial-1 and toll free (T800) service will be charged the following rate per minute:

Intrastate: InterLATA \$0.13 IntraLATA \$0.09:

Toll Free 800 Access Service Fee: Monthly Plan Fee \$10.00

Monthly Recurring Charge: No monthly recurring charge will apply.

MCI One Number: MCI One Number provides a toll free number to receive calls from any point within the state. The customer may have multiple MCI One Numbers per account. The Company will provide a 4-digit security code with which the customer can receive incoming domestic calls. The customer will be charged \$0.300 per minute for each call.

MCI One Number Forward: This feature allows an Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XIX customer who is using an MCI One Number with a 4-digit personal identification number (PIN) and a 6-digit Rerouting Code to change temporarily the telephone number to which calls to that toll free 800 number terminate. The customer may request a change in termination to any telephone available within the state.

Minimum Usage Charge: In lieu of the Advanced Option II for Small Business monthly minimum charge set forth in Section C-3.3511, a monthly minimum charge of \$20.00 per account will apply for customers of Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XIX if customer's total Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XIX usage charges, surcharges and monthly recurring charges, excluding the T800 monthly fee, are less than \$20.00 per account per month. The \$20.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

.37 <u>OPTION JJ (MCI One Savings)</u> [Effective September 1, 2012, for all residential customers of Metered Use Service, all Calling Card service and Toll Free / 800 service will no longer be available to new customers.]

Option JJ (MCI One Savings) is an outbound and inbound service available to residential customers. Option JJ includes peak and off-peak rate structure. No term plan options will apply to this service. Customers are subject to the terms and conditions as outlined in the Service Agreement and Rate Schedule at http://www.verizonbusiness.com/sb/service_agreement. All Dial-One calls including intrastate (interLATA), intralata will have 60 second or minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent.

Monthly Account fees

Minimum Charge: \$5.00 per account if total Option JJ usage charges are less than \$5.00 per account per month. The \$5.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

<u>Dial-One Access</u>: Option JJ can be used for Dial-One access. Option JJ customers will be charged the following for intrastate (interLATA) calls:

Peak: \$0.25 per minute

(7am - 6:59pm Monday through Friday)

Off-Peak: \$0.10 per minute

(Applies all other times)

Option JJ customers will be charged the following for intraLATA calls:

Peak: \$0.12 per minute

(7am - 6:59pm Monday through Friday)

Off-Peak: \$0.08 per minute

(Applies all other times)

.38 <u>OPTION KK (MCI One Extra)</u> [Beginning November 1, 1999, this service will no longer be available to new subscribers.]

Option KK (MCI One Extra) is an outbound and inbound service available to Residential customers. Customers may access the MCI network using Dial 1 origination or inbound service using Toll Free origination. No term plan options will apply to this service. Customers are subject to the terms and conditions as outlined in the MCI Tariff F.C.C. No. 1. Outbound calls are dialed without assistance of an operator. Inbound Option KK calls are made through a designated Toll Free number, and the Option KK customer is billed rather than the call originators. Calls are subject to 60 second rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent.

.381 Monthly Account Fees

Minimum Charge: \$5.00 per account if total Option KK usage charges are less than \$5.00 per account per month. The \$5.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

.382 Access Methods and Charges

.3821 <u>Dial 1 Access</u>: Option KK can be used for Dial 1 Access and may be used in conjunction with Toll Free Access.

Option KK customers will be charged \$0.15 per minute for interLATA Dial 1 calls and \$0.10 per minute for intraLATA Dial 1 calls within the state of New Jersey.

.383 Directory Assistance

Undiscountable per call charge will be applied to each Directory Assistance call pursuant to the provisions of Section B-5.04.

.384 Operator Assistance

The charges found in section C-3.022 herein apply to all MCI One Extra customers without regard to the type access.

- .40 OPTION MM (MCI One Advantage) [Beginning December 15, 1999, this service will no longer be available to new subscribers.]
 Option MM is an outbound and inbound service available to residential customers. MCI One Advantage includes a flat rate structure for Dial 1. No term plan options will apply to this service. Customers are subject to the terms and conditions as outlined in the Service Agreement and Rate Schedule at http://www.verizonbusiness.com/sb/service_agreement. All intrastate Dial One calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent.
 - .401 Monthly Account Fees: Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$5.95.
 - .402 Access Methods and Charges
 - .4021 <u>Dial One Access</u>: MCI One Advantage can be used for Dial One access. MCI One Advantage customers will be charged the following rates for all intrastate calls. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

InterLATA: \$.10 per minute IntraLATA: \$.08 per minute

- .403 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .404 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all MCI One Advantage customers without regard to the type of access.

.42 Option OO (MCI Everyday Classic) [Effective July 1, 2000, MCI Everyday Classic will no longer be available to new subscribers.]

Option OO (MCI Everyday Classic) is an outbound and inbound service available to Residential customers. Option OO includes a peak and off-peak rate structure. No term plan options will apply to this service. Customers are subject to the terms and conditions of MCI One Savings II Promotion I as outlined in the Service Agreement and Rate Schedule at http://www.verizonbusiness.com/sb/service_agreement. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

Monthly Account fees

Minimum Charge: \$5.00 per account if total Option OO usage charges are less than \$5.00 per account per month. The \$5.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges. A monthly recurring charge of \$2.95 will apply.

<u>Dial-One Access</u>: Option OO can be used for Dial-One access. Option OO customers will be charged the following for intrastate (interLATA) calls:

Peak: \$0.25 per minute

(7am - 6:59pm Monday through Friday)

Off-Peak: \$0.10 per minute

(Applies all other times)

Option OO customers will be charged the following for intraLATA calls:

Peak: \$0.12 per minute

(7am - 6:59pm Monday through Friday)

Off-Peak: \$0.08 per minute

(Applies all other times)

.43 Option PP (MCI Everyday Plus) [Effective September 1, 2012, for all residential customers of Metered Use Service, all Calling Card service and Toll Free / 800 service will no longer be available to new customers.]

MCI Everyday Plus is an outbound and inbound service available to residential customers. MCI Everyday Plus includes a flat rate structure for Dial One. No term plan options will apply to this service. Customers are subject to the terms and conditions of Basic Calling Plan Option 6 Promotion 1 as set forth in Service Agreement and Rate Schedule at http://www.verizonbusiness.com/sb/service_agreement. All intrastate Dial 1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.431 Monthly Account Fees

Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$6.95.

.432 Access Methods and Charges

.4321 <u>Dial One Access</u>: MCI Everyday Plus can be used for Dial One access. MCI Everyday Plus customers will be charged the following rates for all intrastate calls. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

InterLATA: \$.10 per minute IntraLATA: \$.08 per minute

- .433 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .434 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all MCI Everyday Plus customers without

MCI Communications Services **LLC** d/b/a Verizon Business Services New Jersey Long Distance Catalog Schedule No. 1 Residential and Small Business Customers

Page 112

Effective July 1, 2020

.44 OPTION QQ (MCI AnyTime) [Effective September 1, 2012, for all residential customers of Metered Use Service, all Calling Card service and Toll Free / 800 service will no longer be available to new customers.] [Beginning June 18, 2002, this service will no longer be offered to new customers.]

MCI AnyTime is an outbound and inbound service available to residential customers. MCI AnyTime includes a flat rate structure for Dial 1. No term plan options will apply to this service. Customers are subject to the terms and conditions of Basic Calling Plan Option 9 as set forth in the Service Agreement and Rate Schedule at http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service. All intrastate Dial 1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.441 Monthly Account Fees

Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$10.95.

.442 <u>Access Methods and Charges</u>

.4421 <u>Dial One Access</u>: MCI AnyTime can be used for Dial One access. MCI AnyTime customers will be charged the following rates for all intrastate calls. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

InterLATA: \$.10 per minute IntraLATA: \$.08 per minute

- .443 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .444 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all MCI Everyday Plus customers without regard to the type of access.

.45 Option RR (MCI Everyday Savings) [Beginning January 11, 2001, this service will no longer be available to new customers.]

Option RR (MCI Everyday Savings) is an outbound and inbound service available to Residential customers. Option RR includes a peak and off-peak rate structure. No term plan options will apply to this service. Customers are subject to the terms and conditions of Basic Calling Plan 14 as outlined in the MCI Tariff F.C.C. No. 1. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

.451 Monthly Account Fees

Minimum Charge: \$5.00 per account if total Option RR usage charges are less than \$5.00 per account per month. The \$5.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges. A monthly recurring charge of \$2.95 will apply.

.452 <u>Dial-One Access</u>: Option RR can be used for Dial-One access. Option RR customers will be charged the following for intrastate (interLATA) calls

Peak: \$0.25 per minute

(7am - 6:59pm Monday through Friday)

Off-Peak: \$0.10 per minute

(Applies all other times)

Option OO customers will be charged the following for intraLATA calls:

Peak: \$0.12 per minute

(7am - 6:59pm Monday through Friday)

Off-Peak: \$0.08 per minute

(Applies all other times)

- .453 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .454 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all MCI Everyday Savings customers without regard to the type of access.
- .46 Option SS (Basic Calling Plan XX) [Effective September 1, 2012, for all residential customers of Metered Use Service, all Calling Card service and Toll Free / 800 service will no longer be available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan XX is an outbound and inbound service available to residential customers. Basic Calling Plan XX includes a flat rate structure for Dial 1. No term plan options will apply to this service. Customers are subject to the terms and conditions of Basic Calling Plan Option XX as set forth in Service Agreement and Rate Schedule at http://www.verizonbusiness.com/sb/

service_agreemen. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent.

.461 Monthly Account Fees

.4611 Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services .jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be no monthly recurring charge will apply

.4612 <u>Minimum Usage Charge:</u> \$5.00 per account if total Basic Calling Plan XX usage charges are less than \$5.00 per account per month. The \$5.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

.462 Access Methods and Charges

.4621 <u>Dial One Access</u>: Basic Calling Plan XX can be used for Dial One access. Basic Calling Plan XX customers will be charged the following rates for all intrastate calls. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

InterLATA: \$0.14

IntraLATA: \$0.14

.4624 <u>Basic Calling Plan XX Savings Plan I</u>: [Beginning May 15, 2001, this service will no longer be available to new subscribers.]

A variation of Option SS, Basic Calling Plan XX Savings Plan I offers reduced in-state dial-1 rates for an additional monthly recurring charge.

Customers enrolled in this plan may place intraLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute, and interLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.12 per minute.

Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$4.00 monthly recurring charge. This charge will be in addition to the monthly recurring charge for Basic Calling Plan XX.

.4625 <u>Basic Calling Plan XX Savings Plan II</u>: A variation of Option SS, Basic Calling Plan XX Savings Plan II offers reduced in-state dial-1 rates for an additional monthly recurring charge.

Customers enrolled in this plan may place intraLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute, and interLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.12 per minute.

Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$4.00 monthly recurring charge. This charge will be in addition to the monthly recurring charge for Basic Calling Plan XX.

- .463 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .464 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan XX customers without regard to the type of access.

.47 Option TT (Basic Calling Plan YY) [Beginning May 15, 2001, this service will no longer be available to new subscribers.]

Basic Calling Plan YY is an outbound and inbound service available to residential customers. Basic Calling Plan YY includes a flat rate structure for Dial 1. No term plan options will apply to this service. Customers are subject to the terms and conditions of Basic Calling Plan Option YY as set forth in Service Agreement and Rate Schedule at http://www.verizonbusiness.com/sb/service_agreement. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.471 Monthly Account Fees

Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$4.95.

.472 Access Methods and Charges

.4721 <u>Dial One Access</u>: Basic Calling Plan YY can be used for Dial One access. Basic Calling Plan YY customers will be charged the following rates for all intrastate calls. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

InterLATA: \$0.14 IntraLATA: \$0.07 .4724 <u>Basic Calling Plan YY Savings Plan I</u>: A variation of Option TT, Basic Calling Plan YY Savings Plan I offers reduced in-state dial-1 rates for an additional monthly recurring charge.

Customers enrolled in this plan may place intraLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute, and interLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute.

Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$4.00 monthly recurring charge. This charge will be in addition to the monthly recurring charge for Basic Calling Plan YY.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services .jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

- .473 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .474 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan YY customers without regard to the type of access.

.48 Option UU (Basic Calling Plan ZZ) [Beginning April 1, 2002 this service will no longer be offered to new subscribers.]

Basic Calling Plan ZZ is an outbound and inbound service available to residential customers. Basic Calling Plan ZZ includes a flat rate structure for Dial 1. No term plan options will apply to this service. Customers are subject to the terms and conditions of Basic Calling Plan Option ZZ as set forth in Service Agreement and Rate Schedule at http://www.verizonbusiness.com/sb/

service_agreement. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

<u>Monthly Minimum Usage</u> - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.481 Monthly Account Fees:

Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$3.95.

.482 Access Methods and Charges

.4821 <u>Dial One Access</u>: Basic Calling Plan ZZ can be used for Dial One access. Basic Calling Plan ZZ customers will be charged the following rates for all intrastate calls. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

<u>InterLATA</u>: \$0.14 <u>IntraLATA:</u> \$0.07 .4824 <u>Basic Calling Plan ZZ Savings Plan I</u>: [Beginning May 15, 2001, this service will no longer be available to new subscribers.]

A variation of Option UU, Basic Calling Plan ZZ Savings Plan I offers reduced in-state dial-1 rates for an additional monthly recurring charge.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services .jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Customers enrolled in this plan may place intraLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute, and interLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute.

Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$4.00 monthly recurring charge. This charge will be in addition to the monthly recurring charge for Basic Calling Plan ZZ.

.4725 <u>Basic Calling Plan ZZ Savings Plan II</u>: A variation of Option UU, Basic Calling Plan ZZ Savings Plan II offers reduced in-state dial-1 rates for an additional monthly recurring charge.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services .jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Customers enrolled in this plan may place intraLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute, and interLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute.

Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$4.00 monthly recurring charge. This charge will be in addition to the monthly recurring charge for Basic Calling Plan ZZ.

- .483 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .484 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan ZZ customers without regard to the type of access.

.49 Option VV (220 Direct Plan) [Beginning July 1, 2001, this service will no longer be available to new subscribers.]

Customers of Metered Use Service Option VV (220 Direct Plan) who have made a minimum of 1 call under the 1010220 service as set forth in NJ Teleconnect Long Distance Services and Systems Company B.P.U. No. 1 during the period beginning April 1, 1999, and ending August 15, 2000, will be eligible to enroll in this plan.

- .491 Monthly Minimum Charge: \$5.00 per account if total Option VV usage charges are less than \$5.00 per account per month. The \$5.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.
- .492 Access Methods and Charges:
 - .4921 <u>Dial-1</u>: Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a per minute rate of \$0.07 for the first minute or a portion thereof, \$0.99 per call for calls exceeding 1 minute up to twenty minutes, and a per minute rate of \$0.07 for each minute of usage after twenty minutes.
- .493 [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]
- .494 <u>Directory Assistance:</u> An undiscounted charges per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .495 <u>Operator Services:</u> The charges found in Section C-3.022 apply to all 220 Direct Plan customers without regard to the type of access.

.50 Option WW (321 Direct Plan) [Beginning July 1, 2001, this service will no longer be available to new subscribers.]

Customers of Metered Use Service Option WW (321 Direct Plan) who have made a minimum of 1 call under the 1010321 service as set forth in NJ Teleconnect Long Distance Services and Systems Company B.P.U. No. 1 during the period beginning March 1, 1999, and ending August 15, 2000, will be eligible to enroll in this plan.

- .501 Monthly Minimum Charge: \$5.00 per account if total Option WW usage charges are less than \$5.00 per account per month. The \$5.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.
- .502 Access Methods and Charges:
 - .5021 <u>Dial-1 Customers:</u> enrolled in this plan will be charged a rate of \$0.10 per minute for all interLATA Dial-1 calls and \$0.08 per minute for all intraLATA Dial-1 calls, 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.
- .503 [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]
- .504 <u>Directory Assistance:</u> An undiscounted charges per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .505 <u>Operator Services:</u> The charges found in Section C-3.022 apply to all 321 Direct Plan customers without regard to the type of access.

.51 Option XX (T1LD Plan) [Effective September 1, 2012, for all residential customers of Metered Use Service, all Calling Card service and Toll Free / 800 service will no longer be available to new customers.]

T1LD Plan is available to new customers of MCI Communications Services **LLC** d/b/a Verizon Business Services who were existing customers of Touch-1 Long Distance, Inc., and were pre- subscribed to any residential calling plan with the exception of First Touch Select service offered by Touch-1 Long Distance, Inc. as of December 15, 2000.

- .511 <u>Monthly Recurring Charges:</u> No monthly fee is applicable.
- .512 Access Methods and Charges
 - 5121 <u>Dial-1:</u> Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged the following rates:

InterLATA: Peak: \$0.25 Off-Peak: \$0.10 IntraLATA: Peak: \$0.12 Off-Peak: \$0.08

Peak calls are calls that are made between 7am - 6:59pm Monday through Friday. Off-Peak calls are calls that are made between 7pm - 6:59am Monday through Friday, all day Saturday and Sunday.

- .513 [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]
- .514 <u>Directory Assistance:</u> An un-discounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04
- .515 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022 apply to all T1LD Plan customers without regard to the type of access.

.52 Option YY (T1LD 7c Plan) [Effective September 1, 2012, for all residential customers of Metered Use Service, all Calling Card service and Toll Free / 800 service will no longer be available to new customers.]

T1LD 7c is available to new customers of MCI Communications Services **LLC** d/b/a Verizon Business Services who were existing residential customers of Touch-1 Long Distance, Inc., and were pre subscribed to First Touch Select service offered by Touch-1 Long Distance, Inc. as of December 15, 2000.

- .521 Monthly Recurring Charges: A monthly recurring charge of \$3.95 will apply.
- .522 Access Methods and Charges
 - .5221 <u>Dial-1</u>: Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged the following rates for all intrastate calls. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.

InterLATA: \$0.1400 IntraLATA: \$0.0700

.523 [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]

- .524 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An un-discounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .525 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022 apply to all T1LD 7c Plan customers without regard to the type of access.

.53 Option ZZ (MCI Simple International Plan) [Beginning May 4, 2005, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

MCI Simple International Plan is an outbound and inbound service available to residential customers. MCI Simple International Plan includes a flat rate structure for Dial-1. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent.

<u>Monthly Minimum Usage</u> - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.531 Monthly Recurring Charges: No monthly fee is applicable.

.532 Access Methods and Charges

.5321 <u>Dial-1 Access</u>: Customers enrolled in this plan may place intraLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute, and interLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute. Customers will also receive a \$.49 per call connection fee.

.533 [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]

- .534 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An un discounted charge will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the provisions of section B-5.04 Customers will also receive the \$.49 per call connection fee.
- .535 Operator Assistance [Effective November 10, 2011, Commercial credit card billing for operator assisted calls will no longer be available where payment is made via an automated or live operator.]: These charges apply to all MCI Simple International Plan customers without regard to the type of access. Operator Services is provided according to the provisions and rates described in Section C-3.022 Customers will not be charged the \$0.49 per-call connection fee for this service.
- .54 Option AAA (Basic Calling Plan A) [Beginning December 1, 2001, this service will no longer be available to new subscribers.]

Basic Calling Plan A is an outbound and inbound service available to residential customers. Basic Calling Plan A includes a flat rate structure for Dial 1. No term plan options will apply to this service. Customers are subject to the terms and conditions of Basic Calling Plan Option 22 as set forth in Service Agreement and Rate Schedule at http://www.verizonbusiness.com/sb/service_agreement. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

<u>Monthly Minimum Usage</u> - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.541 <u>Monthly Account Fees</u>: Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$4.95.

.542 Access Methods and Charges:

.5421 <u>Dial 1 Access:</u> Basic Calling Plan A can be used for Dial One access. Basic Calling Plan A customers will be charged the following rates for all intrastate calls. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

InterLATA: \$0.14 IntraLATA \$0.07

.543 [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]

- .544 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .545 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan A customers without regard to the type of access.

.546 <u>Basic Calling Plan A Savings Plan I</u>: [Beginning July 1, 2001, this service will no longer be available to new subscribers.]

A variation of Option AAA Basic Calling Plan A Savings Plan I offers reduced in-state Dial 1 rates for an additional monthly recurring charge.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Customers enrolled in this plan may place intraLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute, and interLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute.

Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$4.00 monthly recurring charge. This charge will be in addition to the monthly recurring charge for Basic Calling Plan A.

.547 <u>Basic Calling Plan A Savings Plan II</u>: [Beginning December 1, 2001, this service will no longer be available to new subscribers.]

A variation of Option AAA Basic Calling Plan A Savings Plan II offers reduced instate Dial 1 rates for an additional monthly recurring charge.

<u>Monthly Minimum Usage</u> - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Customers enrolled in this plan may place intraLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute, and interLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute.

Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$4.00 monthly recurring charge. This charge will be in addition to the monthly recurring charge for Basic Calling Plan A.

.

.55 Option BBB (Basic Calling Plan B) [Beginning April 1, 2002 this service will no longer be offered to new subscribers.]

Basic Calling Plan B is an outbound and inbound service available to residential customers. Basic Calling Plan B includes a flat rate structure for Dial 1. No term plan options will apply to this service. Customers are subject to the terms and conditions of companion services as set forth in Service Agreement and Rate Schedule at http://www.verizonbusiness.com/sb/service_agreement. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent.

- .551 Monthly Account Fees: No monthly recurring charge will apply.
- .552 Monthly Minimum Usage Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.
- .553 Access Methods and Charges
 - .5531 <u>Dial One Access</u>: Basic Calling Plan B can be used for Dial One access. Basic Calling Plan B customers will be charged the following per minute rates for all intrastate calls. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

InterLATA: \$0.14 IntraLATA: \$0.07

- .553 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .554 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan B customers without regard to the type of access.

.556 <u>Basic Calling Plan B Savings Plan I</u> [Beginning April 1, 2002 this service will no longer be offered to new subscribers.]

A variation of Option BBB (Basic Calling Plan B), Basic Calling Plan B Savings Plan I offers reduced in-state dial-1 rates for an additional monthly recurring charge.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Customers enrolled in this plan may place intraLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute, and interLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute.

Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$5.00 monthly recurring charge.

Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$5.00.

.56 Option CCC (Block of Time Plan 4) [Beginning October 1, 2005, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

Block of Time Plan 4 is an outbound and inbound service available to residential customers. All intrastate Dial 1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. No other monthly fees will apply.

Block of Time Plan 4 offers 250 minutes of interstate and intrastate Dial "1" calling for a monthly charge. Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$19.99.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.561 <u>Dial 1:</u> Block of Time Plan 4 offers 250 minutes of interstate and intrastate Dial "1" calling for a monthly charge of \$19.99. For customers who enroll in or disconnect from this plan in the middle of an invoice period, the monthly recurring charge will be pro-rated for that portion of the month in which the customer remained subscribed to this plan. Customers may place Dial-1 calls 24 hours per day, seven day a week. Additional minutes of Dial-1 calling will be priced at \$0.07 per-minute. If the customer chooses this option, the monthly charge will apply regardless of the volume of calls made under this plan during any month.

- .562 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .563 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Block of Time Plan 4 customers without regard to the type of access.

.57 Option DDD (Block of Time Plan 5) [Beginning October 1, 2005, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

Block of Time Plan 5 is an outbound and inbound service available to residential customers. All intrastate Dial 1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. No other monthly fees will apply.

Block of Time Plan 5 offers 500 minutes of interstate and intrastate Dial "1" calling for a monthly charge. Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$29.99.

<u>Monthly Minimum Usage</u> - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

- .571 <u>Dial 1:</u> Block of Time Plan 5 offers 500 minutes of interstate and intrastate Dial "1" calling for a monthly charge of \$29.99. For customers who enroll in or disconnect from this plan in the middle of an invoice period, the monthly recurring charge will be pro-rated for that portion of the month in which customer remained subscribed to this plan. Customers may place Dial-1 calls 24 hours per day, seven days a week. Additional minutes of Dial-1 calling will be priced at \$0.06 per-minute. If the customer chooses this option, the monthly charge will apply regardless of the volume of calls made under this plan during any month.
- .572 [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]

- .573 [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]
 - .574 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
 - .575 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Block of Time Plan 5 customers without regard to the type of access.

.58 Option EEE (Block of Time Plan 6) [Beginning October 1, 2005, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

Block of Time Plan 6 is an outbound and inbound service available to residential customers. All intrastate Dial 1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. No other monthly fees will apply.

Block of Time Plan 6 offers 700 minutes of interstate and intrastate Dial "1" calling for a monthly charge. Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$39.99.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

- .581 <u>Dial 1:</u> Block of Time Plan 6 offers 700 minutes of interstate and intrastate Dial "1" calling for a monthly charge of \$39.99. For customers who enroll in or disconnect from this plan in the middle of an invoice period, the monthly recurring charge will be pro-rated for that portion of the month in which customer remained subscribed to this plan. Customers may place Dial-1 calls 24 hours per day, seven day a week. Additional minutes of Dial-1 calling will be priced at \$0.06 per-minute. If the customer chooses this option, the monthly charge will apply regardless of the volume of calls made under this plan during any month.
- .582 [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]

- .583 [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]
- .584 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .585 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Block of Time Plan 6 customers without regard to the type of access.

.59 Option FFF (Block of Time Plan 7) [Beginning October 1, 2005, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

Block of Time Plan 7 is an outbound and inbound service available to residential customers. All intrastate Dial 1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. No other monthly fees will apply.

Block of Time Plan 7 offers 700 minutes of interstate and intrastate Dial "1" calling for a monthly charge. Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$49.99.

.591 <u>Dial 1:</u> Block of Time Plan 7 offers 1000 minutes of interstate and intrastate Dial "1" calling for a monthly charge of \$49.99. For customers who enroll in or disconnect from this plan in the middle of an invoice period, the monthly recurring charge will be pro-rated for that portion of the month in which customer remained subscribed to this plan. Customers may place Dial-1 calls 24 hours per day, seven day a week.

Additional minutes of Dial-1 calling will be priced at \$0.05 per-minute. If the customer chooses this option, the monthly charge will apply regardless of the volume of calls made under this plan during any month.

- .592 [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]
- .593 [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]

- .594 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .595 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Block of Time Plan 7 customers without regard to the type of access.

.60 Option GGG (NetRate Plan) [Effective September 1, 2012, for all residential customers of Metered Use Service, all Calling Card service and Toll Free / 800 service will no longer be available to new customers.]

NetRate Plan is an outbound and inbound service available to residential customers. All intrastate Dial 1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent.

- .601 <u>Monthly Minimum Charge</u>: \$5.00 per account if total NetRate Plan usage charges are less than \$5.00 per account per month. The \$5.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.
- .602 <u>Dial-1 Access</u>: Customers enrolled in this plan may place intraLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate \$0.07 per minute, and interLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.14 per minute.
- .603 [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]
- .604 [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]
 - .605 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
 - .606 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all NetRate Plan customers without regard to the type of access.

.61 Option HHH (Basic Calling Plan C) 1/

Basic Calling Plan C is an outbound and inbound service available to residential customers. Basic Calling Plan C includes a flat rate structure for Dial 1. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

- .611 Monthly Account Fees: Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$3.95 monthly recurring charge.
- .612 Access Methods and Charges:

<u>Dial One Access</u>: Basic Calling Plan C can be used for Dial One access. Basic Calling Plan C customers will be charged the following rates for all intrastate calls. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

InterLATA & IntraLATA per minute charge \$0.07

- .613 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .614 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan C customers without regard to the type of access.

.62 Option III (Basic Calling Plan D) [Beginning June 18, 2002, this service will no longer be offered to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan D is an outbound and inbound service available to residential customers. Basic Calling Plan D includes a flat rate structure for Dial 1. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.621 Monthly Account Fees: Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be no monthly recurring charge will apply

.622 Access Methods and Charges:

<u>Dial One Access</u>: Basic Calling Plan D can be used for Dial One access. Basic Calling Plan D customers will be charged the following rates for all intrastate calls. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

InterLATA & IntraLATA Dial-1 per minute charge: \$0.07 InterLATA & IntraLATA Dial-1 Per-Call surcharge: \$0.35

- .623 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .624 <u>Operator Assistance</u>: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan D customers without regard to the type of access.

.63 Option JJJ (Basic Calling Plan E) [Beginning June 18, 2002, this service will no longer be offered to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan E is an outbound and inbound service available to residential customers. Basic Calling Plan E includes a block of time structure with a flat rate structure for Dial 1 calls made outside the block-of-time allotment, and a flat rate structure for card and P800. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

For purposes of this plan, the following time of day rate periods apply: The Day rate period applies from 7:00 am to 6:59 pm Monday through Friday; and the Evening/Weekend rate period applies from 7:00 pm to 6:59 am Monday through Thursdays, and 7:00 pm Friday to 6:59 am Monday.

<u>Monthly Minimum Usage</u> - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http:// consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$10.95.

.631 <u>Monthly Account Fees</u>: Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$10.95 monthly recurring charge.

.632 Access Methods and Charges

<u>Dial One Access</u>: Basic Calling Plan E can be used for Dial One access. Customers will receive an allotment of up to 200 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) Dial-1 usage made during the Day time period. Basic Calling Plan E customers will be charged the following rates for each minute of usage i) over the allotment or ii) made during the Evening or Weekend time periods. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

InterLATA & IntraLATA per minute charge: \$0.07

- .633 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .634 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan E customers without regard to the type of access.

.64 Option KKK (Basic Calling Plan F) [Beginning June 18, 2002, this service will no longer be offered to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan F is an outbound and inbound service available to residential customers. Basic Calling Plan F includes a block of time structure with a flat rate structure for Dial 1 calls made outside the block-of-time allotment, and a flat rate structure for card and P800. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

For purposes of this plan, the following time of day rate periods apply: The Day rate period applies from 7:00 am to 6:59 pm Monday through Friday; and the Evening/Weekend rate period applies from 7:00 pm to 6:59 am Monday through Thursdays, and 7:00 pm Friday to 6:59 am Monday.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$10.95.

.641<u>Monthly Account Fees</u>: Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$10.95.

.642 Access Methods and Charges:

Dial One Access: Basic Calling Plan F can be used for Dial One access. Customers will receive an allotment of up to 200 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) Dial-1 usage during the Evening/Weekend time period. Basic Calling Plan F customers will be charged the following rates for each minute of usage over the allotment or ii) made during the daytime period. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

InterLATA & IntraLATA per minute charge \$0.07

- .643 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .644 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan E customers without regard to the type of access.

.65 Option LLL (Basic Calling Plan G) [Beginning June 18, 2002, this service will no longer be offered to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan G is an outbound and inbound service available to residential customers who enroll in a participating affinity program. Basic Calling Plan G includes a block of time structure with a flat rate structure for Dial 1 calls made outside the block-of-time allotment, and a flat rate structure for card and P800. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

For purposes of this plan, the following time of day rate periods apply:

The Day rate period applies from 7:00 am to 6:59 pm Monday through Friday; and the Evening/Weekend rate period applies from 7:00 pm to 6:59 am Monday through Thursdays, and 7:00 pm Friday to 6:59 am Monday.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_

domestic_services.jsp except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$10.95.

.651 <u>Monthly Account Fees</u>: Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$10.95 monthly recurring charge.

Access Methods and Charges: Dial One Access: Basic Calling Plan G can be used for Dial One access. Customers will receive an allotment of up to 300 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) Dial-1 usage made during the daytime period. Basic Calling Plan G customers will be charged the following rates for each minute of usage i) over the allotment or ii) made during the Evening or Weekend time periods. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

InterLATA & IntraLATA per minute charge: \$0.07

- .653 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .654 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan G customers without regard to the type of access.

.66 Option MMM (Basic Calling Plan H) [Beginning June 18, 2002, this service will no longer be offered to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan H is an outbound and inbound service available to residential customers who enroll in a participating affinity program. Basic Calling Plan H includes a block of time structure with a flat rate structure for Dial 1 calls made outside the block-of-time allotment, and a flat rate structure for card and P800. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

For purposes of this plan, the following time of day rate periods apply: The Day rate period applies from 7:00 am to 6:59 pm Monday through Friday; and the Evening/Weekend rate period applies from 7:00 pm to 6:59 am Monday through Thursdays, and 7:00 pm Friday to 6:59 am Monday.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/ res_domestic_services.jsp except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$10.95.

- .661 Monthly Account Fees: Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$10.95.
- Access Methods and Charges: Dial One Access: Basic Calling Plan H can be used for Dial One access. Customers will receive an allotment of up to 300 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) Dial-1 usage during the Evening/Weekend time period. Basic Calling Plan H customers will be charged the following rates for each minute of usage over the allotment or ii) made during the daytime period. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

InterLATA & IntraLATA per minute charge: \$0.07

- .663 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .664 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan H customers without regard to the type of access.

.67 Option NNN (Basic Calling Plan I) ¹[Beginning February 1, 2003, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan I is an outbound and inbound service designed primarily for residential customers. Basic Calling Plan I includes a block of time structure with a flat rate structure for Dial 1 calls made outside the block-of-time allotment. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.671 Monthly Account Fees: Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$12.95.

.672 Access Methods and Charges:

.6721 <u>Dial-1 Access</u>: Basic Calling Plan I can be used for Dial-1 access. Customers will receive an allotment of up to. 200 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Basic Calling Plan I customers will be charged the following rates for each minute of usage over the allotment. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

InterLATA & IntraLATA per minute charge: \$0.07

- .673 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .674 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan I customers without regard to the type of access.

.68 Option OOO (Basic Calling Plan J) [Beginning February 1, 2003, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan J is an outbound and inbound service designed primarily for residential customers. Basic Calling Plan J includes a block of time structure with a flat rate structure for interstate Dial 1 calls made outside the block-of-time allotment, and a flat rate structure for intrastate Dial 1 service. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.681 Monthly Account Fees: Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$10.95.

.682 Access Methods and Charges:

.6821 <u>Dial-1 Access</u>: Basic Calling Plan J can be used for Dial-1 access. Customers will receive an allotment of up to 200 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate dial-1 usage. Customers will be charged the following rates for intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week at the following per minute charge:

InterLATA: \$0.18 IntraLATA: \$0.10

- .683 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .684 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan J customers without regard to the type of access.

.69 Option PPP (Basic Calling Plan K) [Beginning February 1, 2003, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan K is an outbound and inbound service designed primarily for residential customers. Basic Calling Plan K includes a flat rate structure for Dial 1 service. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.691 Monthly Account Fees: Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$3.95.

.692 Access Methods and Charges:

.6921 <u>Dial-1 Access</u>: Basic Calling Plan K can be used for Dial-1 access. Customers will receive the following rates for all intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

InterLATA: \$0.18 IntraLATA: \$0.10

.693 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.

.694 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan J customers without regard to the type of access.

.70 Option QQQ (Basic Calling Plan L) ¹[Beginning February 1, 2003, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan L is an outbound and inbound service designed primarily for residential customers. Basic Calling Plan L includes a flat rate structure for Dial 1 service. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.701 <u>Monthly Account Fees</u>: Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$5.95 monthly recurring charge.

.702 Access Methods and Charges:

.7021 <u>Dial-1 Access</u>: Basic Calling Plan L can be used for Dial-1 access.

Customers will receive the following rates for all intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

InterLATA & IntraLATA per minute charge: \$0.07

- .703 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .704 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan J customers without regard to the type of access.

.71 Option RRR (Basic Calling Plan M) [Beginning February 1, 2003, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan M is an outbound and inbound service designed primarily for residential customers. Basic Calling Plan M includes a flat rate structure for Dial 1 service. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent.

For purposes of this plan, the following time of day rate periods apply: The Day rate period applies from 7:00 am to 6:59 pm Monday through Sunday; and the Evening rate period applies from 7:00 pm to 6:59 am Monday through Sunday.

.711 <u>Minimum Usage Charge</u>: \$5.00 per account if total Basic Calling Plan M usage charges are less than \$5.00 per account per month. The \$5.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

.712 Access Methods and Charges:

.7121 <u>Dial-1 Access</u>: Basic Calling Plan M can be used for Dial-1 access. Customers will receive the following rates for all intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

Interstate and Intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 per-minute rates:

Day: \$0.25

Evening: \$0.10

- .713 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .714 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan J customers without regard to the type of access.

.72 Option SSS (Basic Calling Plan N) [Beginning February 1, 2003, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan N is an outbound and inbound service designed primarily for residential customers. Customers must be enrolled in a participating affinity program to be eligible for this service. Basic Calling Plan N includes a block of time structure with a flat rate structure for Dial 1 calls made outside the block-of-time allotment. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

<u>Monthly Minimum Usage</u> - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.721 Monthly Account Fees

Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$12.95.

.712 Access Methods and Charges:

.7221 <u>Dial-1 Access</u>: Basic Calling Plan N can be used for Dial-1 access. Customers will receive an allotment of up to 300 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Basic Calling Plan N customers will be charged the following rates for each minute of usage over the allotment. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

InterLATA & IntraLATA per minute charge: \$0.07

- .723 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .724 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan J customers without regard to the type of access.

.73 Option TTT (Basic Calling Plan O) [Beginning February 1, 2003, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan O is an outbound and inbound service designed primarily for residential customers. Customers must be enrolled in a participating affinity program to be eligible for this service. Basic Calling Plan O includes a block of time structure with a flat rate structure for interstate Dial 1 calls made outside the block-of-time allotment, and a flat rate structure for intrastate Dial 1 service. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

<u>Monthly Minimum Usage</u> - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.731 Monthly Account Fees: Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$10.95.

.732 Access Methods and Charges:

.7321 <u>Dial-1 Access</u>: Basic Calling Plan O can be used for Dial-1 access. Customers will receive an allotment of up to 300 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate dial-1 usage. Customers will be charged the following rates for intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

InterLATA: \$0.18 IntraLATA: \$0.10

- .733 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .734 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan J customers without regard to the type of access.

.74 Option UUU (Basic Calling Plan P) [Effective September 1, 2012, for all residential customers of Metered Use Service, all Calling Card service and Toll Free / 800 service will no longer be available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan P is an outbound and inbound service designed primarily for residential customers. To be eligible for this plan, customers must either i) contact a Company customer service representative or be contacted by a Company customer service representative, or ii) subscribe to local exchange service provided by MCImetro Access Transmission Services d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services. Basic Calling Plan P includes a flat rate structure for Dial 1 service. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent.

.741 <u>Minimum Usage Charge</u>: \$5.00 per account if total Basic Calling Plan P usage charges are less than \$5.00 per account per month. The \$5.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

.742 Access Methods and Charges:

.7421 <u>Dial-1 Access</u>: Basic Calling Plan P can be used for Dial-1 access. Customers will receive the following rates for all intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

<u>InterLATA</u>: \$0.14 <u>IntraLATA</u>: \$0.07

- .743 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .744 <u>Operator Assistance</u>: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan J customers without regard to the type of access.

.75 Option VVV (Basic Calling Plan Q) [Effective September 1, 2012, for all residential customers of Metered Use Service, all Calling Card service and Toll Free / 800 service will no longer be available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan Q is an outbound and inbound service designed primarily for residential customers. Basic Calling Plan Q includes a block of time structure with a flat rate structure for Dial 1 calls made outside the block-of-time allotment. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

<u>Monthly Minimum Usage</u> - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.751 <u>Monthly Account Fees</u>: Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$19.95 monthly recurring charge.

.752 Access Methods and Charges:

- .7521 <u>Dial-1 Access</u>: Basic Calling Plan Q can be used for Dial-1 access. Customers will receive an allotment of up to 400 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. All domestic calls, interstate and instate, beyond 400 minutes are 7c a minute. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.
- .753 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .754 <u>Operator Assistance</u>: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan J customers without regard to the type of access.

.76 Option WWW (Business B1 Integrated Plan) [Beginning January 1, 2003, this service will no longer be available to new customers.]

Business B1 is an outbound and inbound multipoint service for single or multiple location customers. Customers may access the MCI network using Dial "1" origination or inbound service using Toll Free origination. No term plan options will apply to this service. Customers who subscribe to this service must 1) select and designate MCImetro as its Local Exchange Carrier (LEC) and MCI Telecommunications as both its Interexchange Carrier (IXC) for interstate and intrastate calling and as its intraLATA toll provider for intraLATA toll calling and 2) concurrent with enrollment in this plan, customers must also enroll in the companion local exchange service offered in MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services, Inc. N. J. B. P. U. Tariff No. 4 and the companion service offered in http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service. Calls are subject to a 30-second minimum initial period and are then rounded to the next higher 6-second increment, except for operator assisted calls which are calculated on a 60-second minimum duration basis with additional 60-second increments. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded to the nearest whole cent.

A monthly recurring charge will apply to this service. This charge is identical to and shall not be in addition to any monthly recurring charge applicable to companion Federal Service or to companion Local Service. Customers may select one offering as described below. Additionally, customers will be charged the long distance rates as specified in the companion long distance service as set forth in http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service and local exchange rates as described in MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services N. J. B. P. U. Tariff No. 4.

Customers may elect one of the Offerings available under this service:

Offering A For a monthly recurring charge as specified in this catalog, Customers will be charged \$0.069 per minute for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial "1" and toll free usage. Customers will also receive local exchange service as described in Offering A of Business B1 service as described in MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services N. J. B. P. U. Tariff No. 4 and interstate service as described in http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service/.

Offering B: For a monthly recurring charge as specified in this catalog, Customers will receive an allotment of up to 200 minutes per month of interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial "1" described in companion long distance service in http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service and this plan. Customers having domestic service dial "1" in excess of this allotment will be charged \$0.069 per minute for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial "1" usage. For customers enrolling in this plan after the first day of a billing cycle, this allotment will be pro-rated for that billing cycle. When a call under this service begins prior to the completion of customer's allotment of 200 minutes and ends after completion of the allotment, the rate in effect for the portion of the call after the achievement of the allotment will be \$0.069 per minute. Customers will also receive local exchange service as described in Offering B of Business B1 service as described in MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services N. J. B. P. U. Tariff No. 4 and interstate service as described in http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service/.

Offering C: For a monthly recurring charge as specified in this catalog, Customers will receive an allotment of up to 500 minutes per month of interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial "1" service described in companion long distance service in http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service and this plan. Customers having domestic service dial "1" usage in excess of this allotment will be charged \$0.069 per minute for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial "1" usage. For customers enrolling in this plan after the first day of a billing cycle, this allotment will be pro-rated for that billing cycle. When a call under this service begins prior to the completion of customer's allotment of 500 minutes and ends after completion of the allotment, the rate in effect for the portion of the call after the achievement of the allotment will be \$0.069 per minute. Customers will also receive local exchange service as described in Offering C of Business B1 service as described in MCImetro Access Transmission Services d/b/a LLC Verizon Access Transmission Services N. J. B. P. U. Tariff No. 4 and interstate service as described in http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service/.

.76 Option WWW (Business B1 Integrated Plan),

Offering D: For a monthly recurring charge as specified in this catalog, Customers will receive an allotment of up to 1000 minutes per month of interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial "1" service described in companion long distance service in http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service and this plan. Customers having domestic service dial "1" usage in excess of this allotment will be charged \$0.069 per minute for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial "1" usage. For customers enrolling in this plan after the first day of a billing cycle, this allotment will be pro-rated for that billing cycle. When a call under this service begins prior to the completion of customer's allotment of 1000 minutes and ends after completion of the allotment, the rate in effect for the portion of the call after the achievement of the allotment will be \$0.069 per minute. Customers will also receive local exchange service as described in Offering D of Business B1 service as described in MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services, Inc. N. J. B. P. U. Tariff No. 4 and interstate service as described in http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service/.

Offering E: For a monthly recurring charge as specified in this catalog, Customers will receive an allotment of up to 3000 minutes per month of interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial "1" service described in companion long distance service in http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service and this plan. Customers having domestic service dial "1" usage in excess of this allotment will be charged \$0.069 per minute for intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial "1" usage and \$0.049 per minute for interstate dial "1" usage. For customers enrolling in this plan after the first day of a billing cycle, this allotment will be pro-rated for that billing cycle. When a call under this service begins prior to the completion of customer's allotment of 3000 minutes and ends after completion of the allotment, the rate in effect for the portion of the call after the achievement of the allotment will be \$0.069 per minute. Customers will also receive local exchange service as described in Offering E of Business B1 service as described in MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services, Inc. N. J. B. P. U. Tariff No. 4 and interstate service as described in http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service/.

Business B1 Toll Free: Business B1 Toll Free can be used as part of Business B1 service along and/or in conjunction with Dial "1" access. Customers will be charged a per-minute rate of \$0.069; a monthly recurring charge of \$5.00 will apply. A toll free listing consisting of the customer's name, address and Toll Free phone number will be listed in the Toll Free Directory Assistance Database. The customer will not be charged for this listing. Customers who disconnect from Business B1 Integrated Plan service as provided in this catalog and from companion local service under Business B1 in MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services, N. J. B. P. U. Tariff No. 4 may continue to use toll free service. Customers will be charged a perminute rate of \$0.10; the monthly recurring charge of \$5.00 shall continue to apply.

Business-to-Business Service: For an additional monthly recurring charge of \$5.00, Customers subscribing to Business B1 may call other customers of local exchange service provided by MCImetro Access Transmissions Services in any state where MCImetro Access Transmission Services provides such service. The customer receiving the call must be subscribed to Business B1 service. The customer making the call will not be charged for the call, nor will the number of minutes of the call be charged against customer's long distance allotment as described above.

The Company reserves the right to discontinue offering the service and grandfather existing customers on one day's notice to the Commission, in the event that 1) facilities are not available to the Company to adequately provide the service, and 2) such lack of facilities is the result of the failure of any carrier (from whom the Company is securing facilities to provide the service) to provide adequate service to the Company.

Monthly Recurring Charge:

Offering A: \$39.99
Offering B: \$50.99
Offering C: \$64.99
Offering D: \$89.99
Offering E: \$189.99

.76 Option WWW (Business B1 Integrated Plan), (Cont.)

Termination:

For customers who disconnect from Business B1 service under MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services N. J. B. P. U. Tariff No. 4, the companion residential service offering under http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service/, Business B1 Service under MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services N. J. B. P. U. Tariff No. 4 and Business B1 Integrated Plan under this catalog will terminate. Customers will then be automatically re-subscribed to Business B1-A Long Distance service under this catalog and its companion small business service under http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service.

who disconnect both from interstate service under For customers http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service/ and from intrastate service under this catalog. under companion residential service offering http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service/, Business B1 Integrated Plan under this catalog, and Business B1 Service under MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services N. J. B. P. U. Tariff No. 4 will terminate. Customers will then be automatically re-subscribed to Business Service A under MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services N. J. B. P. U. Tariff No. 4.

.77 Option XXX (Business B1-A Long Distance Plan) [Beginning January 1, 2003, this service will no longer be available to new customers.]

Business B1-A Long Distance is an outbound and inbound multipoint service for single or multiple location customers. Customers must contact a Company representative to enroll in this service; this service is only available to customers previously enrolled in Business B1 Integrated Plan service under this catalog and Business B1 service under MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services N. J. B. P. U. Tariff No. 4 who disconnect their local service.

Customers may access the MCI network using Dial "1" origination or inbound service using Toll Free origination. No term plan options will apply to this service. Calls are subject to a 30-second minimum initial period and are then rounded to the next higher 6-second increment, except for operator assisted calls which are calculated on a 60-second minimum duration basis with additional 60-second increments. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded to the nearest whole cent.

Monthly Recurring Charge: \$4.95

Dial-1 (InterLATA and IntraLATA) Rates: \$0.09

Toll Free Rate:

A per-minute rate of \$0.069 will apply to Toll Free usage. Customers will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$5.00 for Toll Free usage under this plan. Customers who disconnect from Business B1-A Long Distance Plan service as provided in this catalog may continue to use toll free service. Customers will be charged a per-minute rate of \$0.10; the monthly recurring charge of \$5.00 shall continue to apply.

.82 Option CCCC (Basic Calling Plan R) [Beginning May 4, 2005, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan R is an outbound and inbound service designed for residential customers. Basic Calling Plan R includes a flat rate structure for Dial 1 service. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

<u>Monthly Minimum Usage</u> - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

- .821 Monthly Account Fees: Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$2.95 monthly recurring charge.
- .822 Access Methods and Charges:
 - .8223 Dial-1 Access: Basic Calling Plan R can be used for Dial-1 access. Customers will receive the following rates for all intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

Dial-1 per minute charge:

InterLATA: \$0.18 IntraLATA: \$0.10

- .823 <u>Directory Assistance:</u> An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .824 <u>Operator Assistance</u>: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan R customers without regard to the type of access.
- .83 Option DDDD (Basic Calling Plan S) [Effective September 1, 2012, for all residential customers of Metered Use Service, all Calling Card service and Toll Free / 800 service will no longer be available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan S is an outbound and inbound service designed for residential customers. Basic Calling Plan S includes a flat rate structure for Dial 1 service. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

<u>Monthly Minimum Usage</u> - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.831 Monthly Account Fees: Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$5.95 monthly recurring charge.

- .832 Access Methods and Charges:
 - .8321 Dial-1 Access: Basic Calling Plan S can be used for Dial-1 access.

 Customers will receive the following rates for all intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

Intrastate (InterLATA & IntraLATA)
Dial-1 per minute charge: [\$0.06 INTERLATA, \$0.06 INTRALATA]

- .833 <u>Directory Assistance:</u> An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .834 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan S customers without regard to the type of access.

.84 Option EEEE (Basic Calling Plan T) 1/[Beginning May 4, 2005, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan T is an outbound and inbound service designed for residential customers. Basic Calling Plan T includes a block of time structure with a flat rate structure for Dial 1 calls made outside the block-of-time allotment. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http:// consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$12.95.

<u>Monthly Minimum Usage</u> - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.841 Monthly Account Fees: Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$12.95 monthly recurring charge.

- .842 Access Methods and Charges:
 - .8421 Dial-1 Access: Basic Calling Plan T can be used for Dial-1 access. Customers will receive an allotment of up to 200 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Basic Calling Plan T customers will be charged the following rates for each minute of usage over the allotment. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

Interstate & intrastate (InterLATA & IntraLATA)
Dial-1 per minute charge:
[\$0.05 INTERSTATE, INTERLATA, and INTRALATA]

- .843 <u>Directory Assistance:</u> An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .844 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan T customers without regard to the type of access.

.85 Option FFFF (Basic Calling Plan U) [Beginning May 4, 2005, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan U is an outbound and inbound service designed for residential customers. Basic Calling Plan U includes a block of time structure with a flat rate structure for interstate Dial 1 calls made outside the block-of-time allotment, and a flat rate structure for intrastate Dial 1 service. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http:// consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$9.95.

<u>Monthly Minimum Usage</u> - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.851 Monthly Account Fees: Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$9.95 monthly recurring charge.

- .852 Access Methods and Charges:
 - .8521 Dial-1 Access: Basic Calling Plan U can be used for Dial-1 access. Customers will receive an allotment of up to 200 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate dial-1 usage. Customers will be charged the following rates for intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

InterLATA Dial-1 per minute charge: \$0.18 IntraLATA Dial-1 per minute charge: \$0.10

- .853 <u>Directory Assistance:</u> An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .854 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling U customers without regard to the type of access.

.86 Option GGGG (Basic Calling Plan V) ¹[Effective September 1, 2012, for all residential customers of Metered Use Service, all Calling Card service and Toll Free / 800 service will no longer be available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan V is an outbound and inbound service designed for residential customers. Basic Calling Plan V includes a rate structure for Dial 1 service. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent.

For purposes of this plan, the following time of day rate periods apply: The Weekday rate period applies from 12:00 am Monday through 11:59 pm Friday; and the Weekend rate period applies from 12:00 am Saturday through 11:59 pm Sunday.

<u>Monthly Minimum Usage</u> - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.861 Access Methods and Charges:

.8611 Dial-1 Access: Basic Calling Plan V can be used for Dial-1 access.

Customers will receive the following rates for all intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

Intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 per-minute rates:

Weekday: \$0.17 Weekend: \$0.06

- .862 <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .863 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling V customers without regard to the type of access.

.87 Option HHHH (Basic Calling Plan W) [Beginning February 1, 2004, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan W is an outbound and inbound service designed for residential customers. Customers must be enrolled in a participating affinity program to be eligible for this service. Basic Calling Plan W includes a block of time structure with a flat rate structure for Dial 1 calls made outside the block-of-time allotment. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent.

A monthly charge will apply to this service.

Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http:// consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$12.95.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.871 Monthly Account Fees: Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$12.95 monthly recurring charge.

- .872 Access Methods and Charges:
 - .8721 Dial-1 Access: Basic Calling Plan W can be used for Dial-1 access. Customers will receive an allotment of up to 300 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Basic Calling Plan W customers will be charged the following rates for each minute of usage over the allotment. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

Interstate & intrastate (InterLATA & IntraLATA)

Dial-1 per minute charge: \$0.05

INTERSTATE, INTERLATA and INTRALATA

- .873 <u>Directory Assistance:</u> An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .874 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling W customers without regard to the type of access.

.88 Option IIII (Basic Calling Plan X) [Beginning February 1, 2004, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan X is an outbound and inbound service designed for residential customers. Customers must be enrolled in a participating affinity program to be eligible for this service. Basic Calling Plan X includes a block of time structure with a flat rate structure for interstate Dial 1 calls made outside the block-of-time allotment, and a flat rate structure for intrastate Dial 1 service. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http:// consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$9.95.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.881 Monthly Account Fees: Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$9.95 monthly recurring charge.

- .882 Access Methods and Charges:
 - .8821 Dial-1 Access: Basic Calling Plan X can be used for Dial-1 access. Customers will receive an allotment of up to 300 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate dial-1 usage. Basic Calling Plan X customers will be charged the following rates for intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

InterLATA Dial-1 per minute charge: \$0.18 IntraLATA Dial-1 per minute charge: \$0.10

- .883 <u>Directory Assistance:</u> An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .884 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling X customers without regard to the type of access.

.89 Option JJJJ (Basic Calling Plan Y) 1/[Beginning May 4, 2005, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan Y is an outbound and inbound service designed for residential customers. Basic Calling Plan Y includes a rate structure for Dial 1 service. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent.

By subscribinbg to this service, Customers understand that use of this service is restricted in the following manner: Customers may be assessed a \$50 monthly recurring data usage charge or disconnected if it is derermined that usage is not consistent with residential voice applications. Additionally, customers may have no more than three (3) lines per account.

For purposes of this plan, the following time of day rate periods apply: The Day rate period applies from 7:00 am to 6:59 pm Monday through Sunday; and the Evening rate period applies from 7:00 pm to 6:59 am Monday through Sunday.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.891 Monthly Account Fees:

Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$19.95.

.892 Access Methods and Charges:

.8921 Dial-1 Access: Basic Calling Plan Y can be used for Dial-1 access.

Customers will receive the following rates for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

Interstate & Intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 per-minute rates:

Day: \$0.05 Evening: \$0.00

- .893 <u>Directory Assistance:</u> An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .894 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Y customers without regard to the type of access.

.95 Option PPPP Small Business Long Distance Plan A

Small Business Long Distance Plan A is an outbound and inbound multipoint service for single location customers. Customers must contact a Company representative to enroll in this service; this service is only available to customers previously enrolled in Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan A who then enrolled in small business local integrated service as set forth in www.mci.com and who subsequently disconnected their local service.

Customers may access the MCI network using Dial "1" origination. No term plan options will apply to this service. Calls are subject to a 30-second minimum initial period and are then rounded to the next higher 6-second increment, except for operator assisted calls which are calculated on a 60-second minimum duration basis with additional 60-second increments. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent.

Monthly Minimum Charge: In each monthly period in which Small Business Long Distance Plan A customer's total usage charges are less than \$20.00 per account a minimum charge of \$20.00 per account will be applied against the customer's Small Business Long Distance Plan A usage for that month.

Access Methods and Charges:

Dial "1" Access: Customers enrolled in this plan may place Dial "1" calls at the following per-minute rates:

InterLATA and intraLATA: \$0.06

.96 Option QQQQ Small Business Long Distance Plan B

Small Business Long Distance Plan B is an outbound and inbound multipoint service for single location customers. This service is only available to customers previously enrolled in small business local integrated service as set forth in www.mci.com who disconnect their local service.

Customers may access the MCI network using Dial "1" origination. No term plan options will apply to this service. Calls are subject to a 30-second minimum initial period and are then rounded to the next higher 6-second increment, except for operator assisted calls which are calculated on a 60-second minimum duration basis with additional 60-second increments. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded to the nearest whole cent.

Monthly Minimum Charge: In each monthly period in which Small Business Long Distance Plan B customer's total usage charges are less than \$10.00 per account a minimum charge of \$10.00 per account will be applied against the customer's Small Business Long Distance Plan B usage for that month.

Access Methods and Charges:

Dial "1" Access: Customers enrolled in this plan may place Dial "1" calls at the following per-minute rates:

IntraLATA: \$0.07 InterLATA: \$0.10

.97 Option RRRR Small Business Long Distance Plan C

Small Business Long Distance Plan C is an outbound and inbound multipoint service for single location customers. This service is only available to customers previously enrolled in small business local integrated service as set forth in www.mci.com who disconnect their local service.

Customers may access the MCI network using Dial "1" origination. No term plan options will apply to this service. Calls are subject to a 30-second minimum initial period and are then rounded to the next higher 6-second increment, except for operator assisted calls which are calculated on a 60-second minimum duration basis with additional 60-second increments. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded to the nearest whole cent.

Monthly Minimum Charge: In each monthly period in which Small Business Long Distance Plan C customer's total usage charges are less than \$5.00 per account a minimum charge of \$5.00 per account will be applied against the customer's Small Business Long Distance Plan C usage for that month.

Access Methods and Charges:

Dial "1" Access: Customers enrolled in this plan may place Dial "1" calls at the following per-minute rates:

IntraLATA: \$0.09 InterLATA: \$0.13 .98 Option SSSS Block of Time Plan 8 [Beginning October 1, 2005, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

Block of Time Plan 8 offers 200 minutes of interstate and intrastate Dial "1" calling for a monthly charge of \$12.95. Customers

may place Dial-1 calls 24 hours per day, seven days a week. Additional minutes of Dial-1 calling will be priced at \$0.05 per-minute. If the customer chooses this option, the monthly charge will apply regardless of the volume of calls made under this plan during any month. No other monthly fees will apply.

Block of Time Plan 8 offers 200 minutes of interstate and intrastate Dial "1" calling for a monthly charge. Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$12.95.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

- .981 [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]
- .982 [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]
- .983 <u>Directory Assistance:</u> An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .984 <u>Operator Assistance</u>: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Block of Time Plan 8 customers without regard to the type of access.

.100 Option UUUU Basic Calling Plan Z [Effective September 1, 2012, for all residential customers of Metered Use Service, all Calling Card service and Toll Free / 800 service will no longer be available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan Z is an outbound and inbound service available to residential customers. Basic Calling Plan Z offers 300 minutes of interstate and intrastate Dial "1" calling for a monthly charge of \$10.00. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. Customers may place Dial-1 calls 24 hours per day, seven days a week. Additional minutes of Dial-1 calling will be priced at \$0.05 perminute. If the customer chooses this option, the monthly charge will apply regardless of the volume of calls made under this plan during any month. No other monthly fees will apply.

<u>Monthly Minimum Usage</u> - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

.1001 Monthly Account Fees: Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$10 monthly recurring charge.

- .1002 Access Methods and Charges:
 - .10021 Dial-1 Access: Basic Calling Plan Z can be used for Dial-1 access. Customers will receive an allotment of up to 300 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Basic Calling Plan Z customers will be charged the following rates for each minute of usage over the allotment. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

Interstate & intrastate (InterLATA & IntraLATA)

Dial-1 per minute charge:

[\$0.05 INTERSTATE, INTERLATA, and INTRALATA]

- .1003 <u>Directory Assistance:</u> An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- .1004 Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.023, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan Z customers without regard to the type of access.

.103 Option XXXX Residential Affinity Block of Time Plan 1 [Beginning January 1, 2006, this service will no longer be available to new customers.]

Customers of Option A (Execunet) service who are also members of a participating Non-Qualified Residential Affinity Group subscribing to this plan may be eligible for benefits as described in one (but not both) of the following benefit Levels. Eligibility for a particular Level is dependent upon a customer's membership level or status within the participating Non-Qualified Residential Affinity Group in accordance with the terms of membership of that participating Non-Qualified Residential Affinity Group:

Level 1: Customers will receive an allotment of up to 300 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Customers will be charged \$0.05 per each minute of usage over the allotment. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week. Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$9.50 monthly recurring charge for Level 1 benefits. Customers who no longer qualify for Level 1 benefits will be moved to Level 2 as described in this plan.

Level 2: Customers will receive an allotment of up to 300 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Customers will be charged \$0.05 per each minute of usage over the allotment. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week. Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$11.95 monthly recurring charge for Level 2 benefits. Customers who no longer qualify for Level 2 benefits will be moved to Level 1 as described in this plan.

.104 Option YYYY (Basic Calling Plan AAA) 1/[Beginning March 3, 2004, this service will no longer be available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan AAA provides outbound and inbound service available to new residential customers of Company service i) who are not presently subscribed to long distance service provided by the Company or its subsidiaries, but who were previously subscribed to Company service ("previous Company service"), ii) who disconnected from their previous Company service in order to subscribe to service offered by another long distance carrier, and iii) who have not resubscribed to any Company service between the time of disconnection of their previous Company service and the time of enrollment in this service.

By subscribing to this service, Customers understand that use of this service is restricted in the following manner: Customers may be assessed a \$50 monthly recurring data usage charge or disconnected if it is derermined that usage is not consistent with residential voice applications. Additionally, customers may have no more than three (3) lines per account.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Monthly Account Fees: Customers enrolled in this service will be charged a \$27.95 monthly recurring charge.

Access Methods and Charges:

- a) Dial-1: Customers enrolling in this service will receive unlimited Dial-1 interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) access.
- b) [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]
- c) Reserved For Future Use.
- d) <u>Directory Assistance:</u> An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- e) <u>Operator Assistance</u>: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan AAA customers without regard to the type of access.

New customers subscribing to Basic Calling Plan AAA will receive a \$8 credit off the Basic Calling Plan AAA monthly recurring charge; this credit will be applied against customer's first six full invoices after enrollment in this service.

Customers disconnecting from this service will be assessed the full amount of the monthly recurring charge for their final full or partial month of service. For customers eligible for the credit described in the preceding paragraph, the credit will apply against the monthly recurring charge for the final month provided the customer disconnects within six months of enrollment.

.107 Option AAAAA (Basic Calling Plan BB) [Effective September 1, 2012, for all residential customers of Metered Use Service, all Calling Card service and Toll Free / 800 service will no longer be available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan BB is an outbound and inbound service designed for residential customers. Basic Calling Plan BB includes a block of time structure with a flat rate structure for Dial 1 calls made outside the block-of-time allotment. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

Monthly Account Charge: Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$9.99 monthly recurring charge.

Access Methods and Charges:

Dial-1 Access: Basic Calling Plan BB can be used for Dial-1 access. Customers will receive an allotment of up to 200 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Basic Calling Plan BB customers will be charged the following rates for each minute of usage over the allotment. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

Interstate & Intrastate (InterLATA and IntraLATA) dial-1 per minute charge: \$0.05

Directory Assistance: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.

Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan BB customers without regard to the type of access.

.108 Option BBBBB (Basic Calling Plan AA) [Effective September 1, 2012, for all residential customers of Metered Use Service, all Calling Card service and Toll Free / 800 service will no longer be available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan AA is an outbound and inbound service available to new residential customers of Company service. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Monthly Account Fees: Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$24.99 monthly recurring charge.

Access Methods and Charges:

Dial-1: Customers enrolling in this service will receive unlimited dial-1 interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) access.

Directory Assistance: An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.

Operator Assistance: The Charge found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan AA customers without regard to the type of access.

Customers disconnecting from this service will be assessed the full amount of the monthly recurring charge for their final full or partial month of service.

By subscribing to this service, Customers understand that use of this service is restricted in the following manner: Customers pay be assessed a \$50 monthly recurring data usage charge or disconnected if it is determined that usage is not consistent with residential voice applications. Additionally, customers may have no more than three (3) lines per account.

.109 Option CCCCC (Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XV)
A variation of Option CCCCC, Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XV offers customers in-state calling. Customers enrolled in this plan may place Dial "1", Toll Free and facsimile calls at the following per-minute rates:

Per-minute Usage Charge:

IntraLATA: \$0.08

InterLATA: \$0.08

Customer will receive this per-minute rate for intrastate dial-1 service for a minimum of twelve (12) months after installation of service.

Monthly Account Fees: No Monthly recurring charge will apply.

Minimum Usage Charge: \$20.00 per account if total Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XV usage charges, surcharges and monthly recurring charges, excluding the T800 monthly fee, are less than \$20.00 per account per month. The \$20.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

In lieu of the Advanced Option II for Small Business monthly minimum charge set forth in Section C-3.3511, a monthly minimum charge of \$20.00 will apply for customers who subscribe to Advance Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XV.

Usage Cap: A State-to-State per-minute rate of \$0.04 on Dial "1", Toll Free, Calling Card Calls to office billed ANI. This rate applies to Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XV interstate calls up to \$3,000 per month. All interstate calls beyond \$3,000 will price at \$0.10 per minute.

MCI One Number: MCI One Number is available under this Savings Plan. MCI One Number provides a toll free number to receive calls from any point within the state. The customer may have multiple MCI One Numbers per account. MCI will provide a 4-digit security code with which the customer can receive incoming domestic calls. The customer will be charged \$0.30 per minute for this Savings Plan. All other terms and conditions of MCI One Number under Advanced Option II for Small Business shall apply."

Toll Free 800 Access Service Fee: Monthly Plan Fee \$10.00

.110 Option DDDDD (Basic Calling Plan CC) [Effective September 1, 2012, for all residential customers of Metered Use Service, all Calling Card service and Toll Free / 800 service will no longer be available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan CC is an outbound and inbound service designed for residential customers. Basic Calling Plan CC includes a flat rate structure for Dial 1 service. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. Customers must subscribe to an international calling plan as shown below in order to receive this service.

Customers may elect to enroll in one of the following Offerings as shown below. A monthly recurring charge will apply to each Offering.

Offerings: Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to these offerings must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to these offerings and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Offering A: Customers enrolling in this Offering and in International Savings Select as described on http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service will receive the interstate and international rates as described in that service. A monthly recurring charge of \$4.00 will apply to this Offering. The following Dial-1 rates shall apply:

Intrastate Dial-1 rates:

InterLATA: \$0.18 IntraLATA: \$0.10

Offering B: Customers enrolling in this Offering and in International Savings Plus as described on http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service will receive the interstate and international rates as described in that service. A monthly recurring charge of \$5.95 will apply to this Offering. The following Dial-1 rates shall apply:

Intrastate Dial-1 rates:

InterLATA: \$0.18 IntraLATA: \$0.10

Offering C: Customers enrolling in this Offering and in International Savings Premium as described on http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service will receive the interstate and international rates as described in that service. A monthly recurring charge of \$7.95 will apply to this Offering.

The following Dial-1 rates shall apply:

Intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA): \$0.06 per minute

<u>Directory Assistance:</u> An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.

<u>Operator Assistance</u>: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan CC customers without regard to the type of access.

.112 Option FFFFF (Basic Calling Plan DD) [Effective September 1, 2012, for all residential customers of Metered Use Service, all Calling Card service and Toll Free / 800 service will no longer be available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan DD is an outbound and inbound service designed for residential customers. Basic Calling Plan DD includes a block-of-time structure for Dial service. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. Customers must subscribe to an international calling plan as shown below in order to receive this service."

Customers may elect to enroll in one of the following Offerings as shown below. A monthly recurring charge will apply to each Offering.

Offerings: Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to these offerings must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to these offerings and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Offering A: Customers enrolling in this Offering and in MCI Americas 100 Plus as described on http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service will receive the interstate and international rates as described in that service. A monthly recurring charge of \$13.95 will apply to this Offering.

Customers will receive an allotment of up to 30 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Customers will be charged a per-minute rate of \$0.10 for each minute of interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial"1" usage over the allotment.

Offering B: Customers enrolling in this Offering and in MCI Americas 100 as described on http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service will receive the interstate and international rates as described in that service. A monthly recurring charge of \$19.95 will apply to this Offering. The following Dial-1 rates shall apply:

Customers will receive an allotment of up to 30 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Customers will be charged a per-minute rate of \$0.10 for each minute of interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial"1" usage over the allotment.

Directory Assistance: An undiscounted \$1.99 will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.

Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C3.022 apply to all Basic Calling Plan DD customers without regard to the type of access.

.113 Option GGGG (Basic Calling Plan EE) [Effective September 1, 2012, for all residential customers of Metered Use Service, all Calling Card service and Toll Free / 800 service will no longer be available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan EE is an outbound and inbound service designed for residential customers. Basic Calling Plan EE includes a flat rate structure for Dial 1 service. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. Customers must subscribe to an international calling plan as shown below in order to receive this service.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Customers enrolling in this service and in MCI Worldwide Premier as described on http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service will receive the interstate and international rates as described in that service. A monthly recurring charge of \$5.95 will apply to this Offering.

Customers will be charged a per-minute rate of \$0.10 for each minute of interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial"1" usage.

Directory Assistance: An undiscounted \$1.99 will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.

Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022 apply to all Basic Calling Plan EE customers without regard to the type of access.

.115 Option IIIII (Basic Calling Plan FF) [Beginning May 4, 2005, this service is no longer available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan FF is an outbound and inbound service designed for residential customers. Basic Calling Plan FF includes a block-of-time structure for Dial 1 service. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. Customers must subscribe to an international calling plan as shown below in order to receive this service.

Customers may elect to enroll in one of the following Offerings as shown below. A monthly recurring charge will apply to each Offering.

Offerings: Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to these offerings must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to these offerings and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Offering A: Customers enrolling in this Offering and in MCI Simply International 200 as described on http://global.mci.com/publications/ will receive the interstate and international rates as described in that service. A monthly recurring charge of \$13.99 will apply to this Offering.

Customers will receive an allotment of up to 200 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Customers will be charged a per-minute rate of \$0.05 for each minute of interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial"1" usage over the allotment.

Offering B: Customers enrolling in this Offering and in MCI Simply International Plus as described on http://global.mci.com/publications/ will receive the interstate and international rates as described in that service. A monthly recurring charge of \$9.95 will apply to this Offering. The following Dial-1 rates shall apply:

Customers will be charged a per-minute rate of \$0.06 for each minute of interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial "1" usage.

Offering C: Customers enrolling in this Offering and in MCI Select International as described on http://global.mci.com/publications/ will receive the interstate and international rates as described in that service. A monthly recurring charge of \$4.00 will apply to this Offering. The following Dial-1 rates shall apply:

Customers will be charged a per-minute rate of \$0.17 for each minute of interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial "1" usage Monday through Friday, and a per-minute rate of \$0.06 for each minute of interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial "1" usage Saturday and Sunday.

Directory Assistance: An undiscounted \$1.99 will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.

Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022 apply to all Basic Calling Plan FF customers without regard to the type of access.

.116 Option JJJJJ (Basic Calling Plan GG) [Effective September 1, 2012, for all residential customers of Metered Use Service, all Calling Card service and Toll Free / 800 service will no longer be available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan GG is an outbound and inbound service designed for residential customers. Basic Calling Plan GG offers a "Dial-1" Interstate, Intrastate and Local toll per-minute rate for a monthly recurring charge. Customers subscribing to this plan must enroll online using the website http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service in order to receive this service.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Monthly Recurring Charge: A monthly recurring charge of \$6.99 will apply to this service, except that customers who elect to be billed using a valid credit card number (issued by a credit-card-issuing entity through which the Company accepts payment of charges for this service) will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$5.99.

Access Methods and Charges:

Dial-1 Access: Basic Calling Plan GG can be used for Dial-1 access. Basic Calling plan GG customers will be charged the following rates per minute. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day 7 days a week.

Intrastate Per-minute rate: \$0.18
IntraLATA Per minute rate: \$0.10

<u>Directory Assistance:</u> An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.

<u>Operator Assistance</u>: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan GG customers without regard to the type of access.

A termination charge of \$24.99 will apply if customer cancels service within twelve (12) months of enrollment in this service. The (12) month period begins upon activation of service by Company after customer enrolls in this plan. Customers who terminate their Basic Calling Plan GG service and subscribe to another company service will not be billed the termination charge of \$24.99. After expiration of the (12) month term period the termination charge will not apply.

.119 Option MMMMM (Basic Calling Plan HH) [Effective September 1, 2012, for all residential customers of Metered Use Service, all Calling Card service and Toll Free / 800 service will no longer be available to new customers.]

Basic Calling Plan HH is an outbound and inbound service designed for residential customers. Basic Calling Plan HH includes Dial 1 service. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent.

Customers may elect to enroll in one of the following Offerings as shown below. A monthly recurring charge will apply to each Offering.

Offerings: Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to these offerings must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to these offerings and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Offering A: A monthly recurring charge of \$15.99 will apply to this Offering.

Customers will receive unlimited interstate usage as described at http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_index.jsp. Customers will also receive an allotment of 60 minutes per monthly period that may be used for intrastate (interLata and intraLata) dial-1 usage. Customers will be charged a per-minute rate of \$0.10 for each minute of intrastate (interLata and intraLata) dial-1 usage over the allotment.

Offering B: 1/

Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in

http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp, for which they shall receive unlimited interstate usage; customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$25.99

<u>Directory Assistance:</u> An undiscounted charge per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.

Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan HH customers without regard to the type of access.

.121 Option OOOOO (Integrated Plan RLI) [Effective September 1, 2012, for all residential customers of Metered Use Service, all Calling Card service and Toll Free / 800 service will no longer be available to new customers.]

Customers who subscribe to this voice service must 1) select and designate MCImetro as its Local Exchange Carrier (LEC) and The Company as both its Interexchange Carrier (IXC) for interstate and intrastate calling and as its intraLATA toll provider for intraLATA toll calling and 2) concurrent with enrollment in this plan, customers must also enroll in the companion residential service offered in http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service and must subscribe to companion local service as offered in MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services N. J. B. P. U. Tariff No. 4. Customers who subscribe to this service may not subscribe to Integrated RLA, RLC, RLD-1, RLG, or RLH service as described in this catalog on another line on their account.

A monthly recurring charge will apply to this service. This charge is identical to and shall not be in addition to any monthly recurring charge applicable to companion interstate service or to companion intrastate Service. The following are not included in the monthly recurring charge: non-recurring charges, operator assistance, directory assistance, directory listing options, interstate line charge, data usage charge, blocking options, taxes, surcharges, per use charges and custom calling features not included in the companion local service.

Dial-1 Access: Integrated Plan RLI can be used for Dial-1 access. Customers will receive an allotment of up to 500 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Integrated Plan RLI customers will be charged the following rates for each minute of usage over the allotment. Customers will be charged a per-minute rate of \$0.05 for each minute of interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial"1" usage over the allotment.

No term plan options will apply to this service. Customers are subject to the terms and conditions as outlined in http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service and in MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services N. J. B. P. U. Tariff No. 4. All intrastate Dial 1 calls will have a 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent.

Directory Assistance: An undiscounted charge of \$0.95 per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call.

Directory Assistance Call Completion: Customers may request the Directory Assistance operator to complete a call to the last number requested on that particular Directory Assistance call. The customer will be charged a usage rate in accordance with the service to which the customer is presubscribed for completed calls. An undiscounted charge of \$0.00 will apply.

The Company reserves the right to discontinue offering the service and grandfather existing customers on one day's notice to the Commission, in the event that 1) facilities are not available to the Company to adequately provide the service, and 2) such lack of facilities is the result of the failure of any carrier (from whom the Company is securing facilities to provide the service) to provide adequate service to the Company.

This service is for use by residential customers. The Company reserves the right to adjust a customer's service upon appropriate customer notification. If it is determined that usage is not consistent with residential voice applications, customers service may be assessed a \$50 monthly recurring data usage charge or disconnected.

Monthly Recurring Charge: Zone 1 & 2 \$55.99 Zone 3 \$55.99

<u>Termination</u>: The following termination provisions apply to customers of this service who continue to maintain a Company account and who do not elect to subscribe to other service offerings under this catalog:

For existing customers who disconnect from either a) residential service under MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services N. J. B. P. U. Tariff No. 4 only, b) residential service under MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services N. J. B. P. U. Tariff No. 4. and intraLATA service under this catalog, or c) residential service under MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services N. J. B. P. U. Tariff No. 4 and interstate service under http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service/: The residential long distance service http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service/ , and intraLATA and/or interLATA service under this catalog, as well as residential service under MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services N. J. B. P. U. Tariff No. 4 will terminate. Customers will then be automatically re-subscribed to the service offering under this catalog for intraLATA service (if customer retains intraLATA service) and/or the service offering under http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service/ for interstate service (if customer retains interstate service) to which customer was subscribed at the time of subscription to this plan.

.124 Option RRRRR (Small Business Long Distance Plan D

Small Business Long Distance Plan D is an outbound and inbound multipoint service for single location customers. This service is only available to customers previously enrolled in small business local integrated service as set forth in www.mci.com who disconnect their local service.

Customers may access the MCI network using Dial "1" origination. No term plan options will apply to this service. Calls are subject to a 30-second minimum initial period and are then rounded to the next higher 6-second increment, except for operator assisted calls which are calculated on a 60-second minimum duration basis with additional 60-second increments. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded to the nearest whole cent.

Access Methods and Charges:

Dial "1" Access: For a monthly recurring charge as specified in this catalog, Customers will receive an allotment of up to 200 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Customers will be charged a per-minute rate of \$0.04 for each minute of interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial"1" usage over the allotment.

Monthly Recurring Charge: \$10.99

.125 Option SSSS (Integrated Plan RLJ [This service is not available until 6/1/05.]

Customers who subscribe to this voice service must 1) select and designate MCImetro as its Local Exchange Carrier (LEC) and The Company as both its Interexchange Carrier (IXC) for interstate and intrastate calling and as its intraLATA toll provider for intraLATA toll calling and 2) concurrent with enrollment in this plan, customers must also enroll in the companion residential service offered in http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service and must subscribe to companion local service as offered in MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services N. J. B. P. U. Tariff No. 4. Customers who subscribe to this service may not subscribe to Integrated RLA, RLD-1, RLG, or RLH service as described in this catalog on another line on their account.

A monthly recurring charge will apply to this service. This charge is identical to and shall not be in addition to any monthly recurring charge applicable to companion interstate service or to companion intrastate Service. The following are not included in the monthly recurring charge: non-recurring charges, operator assistance, directory assistance, directory listing options, interstate line charge, data usage charge, blocking options, taxes, surcharges, per use charges and custom calling features not included in the companion local service.

Dial-1 Access: Integrated Plan RLJ can be used for Dial-1 access. Customers will receive unlimited interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial"1" usage.

No term plan options will apply to this service. Customers are subject to the terms and conditions as outlined in http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service and in MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services N. J. B. P. U. Tariff No. 4. All intrastate Dial 1 calls will have a 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent.

Directory Assistance: An undiscounted charge of \$0.95 per call will be applied to each Directory Assistance call. Customers will also receive an allotment of three (3) Directory Assistance calls at no additional charge per monthly period (this allotment is identical to and shall not be in addition to any Directory Assistance allotment applicable to companion interstate or local exchange service; customers may not carry over any unused Directory Assistance calls from one monthly period to the next).

Directory Assistance Call Completion: Customers may request the Directory Assistance operator to complete a call to the last number requested on that particular Directory Assistance call. The customer will be charged a usage rate in accordance with the service to which the customer is presubscribed for completed calls. An undiscounted charge of \$0.00 will apply.

The Company reserves the right to discontinue offering the service and grandfather existing customers on one day's notice to the Commission, in the event that 1) facilities are not available to the Company to adequately provide the service, and 2) such lack of facilities is the result of the failure of any carrier (from whom the Company is securing facilities to provide the service) to provide adequate service to the Company.

This service is for use by residential customers. The Company reserves the right to adjust a customer's service upon appropriate customer notification. If it is determined that usage is not consistent with residential voice applications, customers service may be assessed a \$50 monthly recurring data usage charge or disconnected.

Monthly Recurring Charge: Zone 1, 2 & 3 \$65.99

.126 Option TTTTT (Basic Calling Plan BBB)

Basic Calling Plan BBB is an outbound and inbound service designed for residential customers. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls will have 60 second or one minute rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

Monthly Minimum Usage - Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly minimum usage charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intralata service only will be charged a monthly minimum charge of \$5.00.

Monthly Account Fees: Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services.jsp; except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for intraLATA service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$27.95.

Access Methods and Charges:

- a) Dial-1Access:
 - Customers enrolling in this service will receive unlimited Dial-1 interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) access.
- b) [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]
- c) [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE.]
- d) <u>Directory Assistance</u>: An undiscounted charge per call will e applied to each Directory Assistance call, subject to the rate and provisions set forth in Section B-5.04.
- e) Operator Assistance: The charges found in Section C-3.022, herein, apply to all Basic Calling Plan BBB customers without regard to the type of access.

.127 Option UUUUU (TUSA TalkSmarter Block-of-Time 500) [Effective June 1, 2008, TUSA TalkSmarter Block-of-Time 500 isl no longer available to new customers and existing customers of this service are no longer able to move, add to, or make changes to their service.]

TUSA TalkSmarter 500 is an outbound and inbound service designed primarily for residential customers. TUSA TalkSmarter 500 includes a block of time structure with a flat rate structure for Dial 1 calls made outside the block-of-time allotment, and a flat rate structure for calling card service. No term plan options will apply to this service. All intrastate Dial-1 calls and calling card calls will have a 60 second rounding. If the computed charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the nearest whole cent. A monthly charge will apply to this service.

Customers subscribed to this plan must pay a monthly recurring charge, as specified in http://consumer.mci.com/mci_service_agreement/res_domestic_services_previous_plans .jsp.;except that customers who are subscribed to this plan and who have selected the Company for local toll service only will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$15.00.

Monthly Account Fees: Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged a \$15.00 monthly recurring charge.

Access Methods and Charges:

- a) Dial-1 Access: TUSA TalkSmarter Block-of-Time 500 can be used for Dial-1 access. Customers will receive an allotment of up to 500 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. TUSA TalkSmarter Block-of-Time 500 customers will be charged the following rates for each minute of usage over the allotment. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.
 - Interstate & intrastate (InterLATA & IntraLATA) per minute charge: \$0.03
- b) Calling Card: TUSA TalkSmarter Block-of-Time 500 Calling Card access is available for origination from touch tone or rotary phones by dialing an MCI provided 800 number. Customers will be charged a per minute rate of \$0.15 for all time periods for all intrastate calling card calls which terminate to the customers billed ANI. No per call surcharge will apply to these calls. All other calls will be charged a per minute rate of \$0.89 for all intraLATA and interLATA calling card calls. No per call surcharge will apply to these calls.
- Personal 800 Number: Personal 800 is non-applicable to customers who subscribe to this service.
- d) Directory Assistance/Directory Assistance Call Completion: A customer may obtain Directory Assistance in determining telephone numbers by calling the Directory Assistance operator. One request may be made on each directory assistance call. The Directory Assistance charge applies to each call regardless of whether or not the Directory Assistance operator is able to furnish the requested telephone number. Customers may request the Directory Assistance operator to complete a call to the last number requested on that particular Directory Assistance call. The customer will be charge a usage rate in accordance with the Company Local Exchange Service to which the customer is presubscribed for completed calls.

Directory Assistance: \$0.60 Directory Assistance Call Completion Per Call Charge: \$0.35

e) Operator Assistance: Operator Services are outbound services allowing the customers to originate calls via local exchange carrier facilities, or by using a Company or Local Exchange Carrier calling card. All Operator Services calls are subjected to a one-minute initial increment with additional one-minute increments. When a call is subject to more than one service charge only the highest service charge applies.

.128 Option VVVVV [[10-10-321 Plan]

MCI will offer the 10-10-321 Plan to customers who access MCI service by dialing the access number 10-10-321. Calls will be rounded up to the next full minute. When application of the usage rates results in a fraction of a cent, the call will be rounded down to the nearest whole cent.

Calls beginning in one rate period and ending in another rate period will be billed the rate in effect for each period in which the call applies. This product was previously provided by Teleconnect Long Distance Services and Systems Company.

The following per-minute rates will apply to interLATA calls:

MileageDayEveningNight/WeekendALL\$0.30\$0.30

The following per-minute rates will apply to intraLATA calls:

MileageDayEveningNight/WeekendALL\$0.30\$0.30

.129 [Option WWWWW {10-10-220 Plan]

The Company will offer the following plan for customers who access company service by dialing the Company designated Carrier Identification Code (CIC), 10-10-220. The customer will be charged \$1.50 for the first 10 minutes (or any portion thereof) of usage per call and \$0.25 per minute for each minute of usage thereafter. This product was previously provided by Teleconnect Long Distance Services and Systems Company.

.130 Option XXXXX – [10-10-987 Calling Plan]

- Description: 1010987 Calling is an outbound service that allows customers to originate intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) calls via local exchange carrier access facilities. This product was previously provided by Teleconnect Long Distance Services and Systems Company.
- 2. Rates: Customers who access MCI services by dialing Company carrier identification code (CIC) 1010987 will be charged i) a per-call surcharge of \$0.83 and ii) \$0.06 per minute for each minute of intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) usage, excluding calls to Operator Services and Directory Assistance.
- 3. Features: None.

.131 Option YYYYY MinutePass Phone Cards

Effective May 1, 2011, this service is no longer available to new customers. New cards are not available after May 27, 2012, and recharge requests on existing cards will not be processed after that date.

MinutePass Phone Cards is a prepaid calling card service that allows consumers to use cards to originate outbound direct dial calls via MCI provided 800 numbers. MinutePass Phone Cards can be used for both interstate and intrastate (intraLATA and interLATA) calls and are classified as MinutePass Branded Phone Cards where the calling service is provided by MCI (hereinafter "MinutePass Branded Phone Cards"). This product was previously provided by Teleconnect Long Distance Services and Systems Company as "Telecom*USA Phone Cards.

There are two methods of providing MinutePass Branded Phone Card services to consumers as follows:

- Physical format which includes a preprinted phone number and a Personal Identification Number, hereinafter referred to as a "PIN", delivered on a plastic card typically measuring 3-1/2" x 2-1/4"; or,
- Virtual format, which is delivered as a PIN when purchased via the World Wide Web.

Prices for MinutePass Branded Phone Cards and recharge minutes are established by MCI. This tariff provides terms and conditions applicable to in-state calls made using MinutePass Branded Phone Cards. The terms and conditions set forth herein for such calls made with MinutePass Branded Phone Cards supplements the terms and conditions applicable to the sale and use of such cards as set forth in the Service Agreement located at http://www.minutepass.com/ServiceAgreement.asp.

 <u>Card Values:</u> MinutePass Branded Phone Cards are available as Dollar based cards, and display the initial dollar value of the card and a per minute rate for interstate calls.

2. Features:

<u>Operator Assistance and Customer Service:</u> Operator Assistance for call dialing is available at no charge to the consumer. Customer service is available on all cards at no charge to the consumer.

<u>Directory Assistance</u>: Domestic Directory Assistance is available through the MinutePass Branded Phone Card. Directory Assistance requests will have a maximum charge of not greater than \$1.50 per call. Consumers may request up to two listings per call. The Directory Assistance charge will be announced to the caller prior to connecting the call.

<u>Enhanced Directory Service:</u> Golden Retriever, an Enhanced Directory Service, is available through MinutePass Branded Phone Cards and provides consumers with instant access to information including weather, reverse phone number look-up, phone number look-up and category search. Consumers may request up to three pieces of information per call to Enhanced Directory Service. Each such call is charged at a flat rate and is not subject to a per minute rate. The maximum charge for Golden Retriever is \$1.50 per call.

3. <u>Rates and Charges</u>: MinutePass Branded Prepaid Phone Cards are provided in various dollar based denominations by MCI with a stated interstate per minute value not to exceed \$0.35.

For completed in-state calls using a MinutePass Branded Phone Card, the value of a MinutePass Branded Phone Card may be decremented up to 3 times the interstate minute described above. The value of each in-state minute equals 3 times the current interstate minute value as described in this service. Other charges or surcharges may apply to card use. Partial minutes used are billed as full minutes.

- 4. <u>Exclusions:</u> MinutePass Branded Phone Cards cannot be used for calls to 700-, 900-, or 976 services or for certain operator assisted, third party billed or collect calls. Any unused balance on a MinutePass Branded Phone Card cannot be transferred to or combined with one or more other MinutePass Branded Phone Cards.
- 5. Availability of Service: There are no times of day or day of year restrictions for use of

MinutePass Branded Phone Cards.

- 6. Regulations: Use of MinutePass Branded Phone Cards is available by calling the MinutePass toll free Number printed on the card.
 - A completed call may only be charged to a MinutePass Branded Phone Card that has a balance sufficient to cover the charges assessed for the call. The MinutePass Branded Phone Card balance will be reduced by the appropriate minutes or dollars charged for the completed call.
 - After the number of the called party is dialed, but before the call is completed, the available balance of talk time based upon the telephone number of the called party will be announced to the caller. A MinutePass Branded Phone Card call will be interrupted with an announcement when the available balance on the card drops to one minute, based on the originating/terminating phone numbers of the call. Once the balance on the card is insufficient to continue, the call will terminate.
 - Credit allowances for interruptions MinutePass Branded Phone Cards will credit one minute on a consumer's MinutePass Branded Phone Card in the event of poor call transmission or call cut off caused by MCI. To receive a credit, the consumer must promptly notify MinutePass Customer Service of the service problem by calling the Customer Service number printed on the card. Credit will not be given when interruptions are caused by the failure of systems not provided by MCI, by the failure of other MCI services connected to the MinutePass Branded Phone Card, for wrong telephone numbers or other causes outside the control of MCI.
 - Activated MinutePass Branded Phone Cards are non-refundable. Once activated, and subject to applicable terms and condition, a MinutePass Branded Phone Card may be used to originate direct dialed calls until the available card balance is depleted or the card expires, whichever first occurs. Card expiration dates will be specified on the card or the card packaging.

7. Other Conditions of Service:

The U.S. Public Payphone Surcharge applies when a MinutePass Branded Phone Card is used to place a Call from a U.S. public or semi-public payphone.

State Universal Service Charge - MCI may, at its option, apply the State Universal Service Charge at time of sale.

3.1 COMPANY SERVICES FORMERLY OFFERED BY TTI NATIONAL, INC.

Long distance service under this tariff formerly offered by TTI National, Inc. (TTI) is no longer offered to new customers as of June 1, 2006. Customers subscribed to long distance service formerly offered by TTI as of October 12, 2006, are not able to move, add to, or make changes to their service.

3.1.1 Availability of Service

Service is available twenty-four (24) hours per day, seven (7) days per week.

3.1.2 <u>Timing of Calls</u>

3.1.2.1 Usage sensitive charges are based on the actual usage of Carrier's network. Such charges are measured in Conversation Minutes. Conversation Minutes, reflecting usage sensitive charges resulting from use of Service, are billed in increments of six (6) seconds. Following the initial period (minimum billing period), as defined in Section 3.1.2.2, all charges are rounded to the

next higher six (6) second increment for billing purposes.

- 3.1.2.2 The initial period (minimum call duration) for billing purposes for all services, unless otherwise specified in this Catalog Schedule for a specific service, shall be six (6) seconds.
- 3.1.2.3 Unless otherwise specified in this Catalog Schedule, usage for billing purposes is measured and rounded to the next higher six (6) second increment after the initial period.
- 3.1.2.4 No charges apply for incomplete calls. If Customer believes it has been incorrectly billed for an incomplete call, Carrier shall, upon notification, investigate the circumstances of the call and issue a credit when appropriate.

3.1.3 <u>Service Offerings and Rates and Charges</u>

3.1.3.1 <u>Dial Access Business Service Plus</u>

Dial Access Business Service is a flat-rated (not time-of-day banded) outbound long distance service. Dial Access Business Service Customers utilize Feature Group D access.

Usage sensitive charge per call – all rate periods: \$0.2096/min.

Monthly recurring charge: None
Installation charge: None
Minimum billing period: 6 seconds

3.1.3.2 <u>Dial Access Business Service Carrier Specific</u>

Dial Access Business Service Carrier Specific is an outbound long distance service using a specified underlying carrier.

3.1.3.2.1 <u>Dial Access Business Service Carrier Specific – Wiltel Service A</u>

Usage sensitive charge per call – Peak \$0.1746/min.
Usage sensitive charge per call – Off-Peak \$0.1499/min.
Monthly recurring charge:
Installation charge:
Minimum billing period:

\$0.1746/min.

\$0.1499/min.

None

None

6 seconds

3.1.3.2.2 Dial Access Business Service Carrier Specific – Wiltel Service B

Usage sensitive charge per call – Peak \$0.1499/min.
Usage sensitive charge per call – Off-Peak \$0.1274/min.
Monthly recurring charge: None
Installation charge: None
Minimum billing period: 6 seconds

3.1.3.2.3 <u>Dial Access Business Service Carrier Specific – Wiltel Service C</u>

Usage sensitive charge per call – Peak \$0.1818/min.
Usage sensitive charge per call – Off-Peak \$0.1562/min.
Monthly recurring charge:
Installation charge:
Minimum billing period:

\$0.1818/min.

\$0.1562/min.

None

None
6 seconds

3.1.3.2.4 Dial Access Business Service Carrier Specific – IXC Service A

Usage sensitive charge per call – All Rate Periods \$0.1960/min.

Monthly recurring charge: None
Installation charge: None
Minimum billing period: 6 seconds

3.1.3.2.5 Dial Access Business Service Carrier Specific – IXC Service B
Usage sensitive charge per call – All Rate Periods \$0.1688/min.
Monthly recurring charge:
Installation charge:
Minimum billing period:
None
6 seconds

3.1.3.2.6 Dial Access Business Service Carrier Specific – IXC Service C
Usage sensitive charge per call – All Rate Periods \$0.2042/min.
Monthly recurring charge:
Installation charge:
Minimum billing period:
None
6 seconds

3.1.3.3 <u>Dedicated Access Business Service Carrier Specific</u>

Dedicated Access Business Service is an outbound long distance service provided through a specific carrier that is offered to business Customers. Dedicated Access Business Service Customers utilize dedicated Access Lines. Dedicated Access Business Service Carrier Specific is an outbound long distance service using a specified underlying carrier.

3.1.3.3.1 Dedicated Access Business Service Carrier Specific – Wiltel

Usage sensitive charge per call – Peak \$0.2055/min.
Usage sensitive charge per call – Off-Peak \$0.1753/min.
Monthly recurring charge:
Installation charge:
Minimum billing period:

\$0.2055/min.
\$0.1753/min.
None
None
6 seconds

3.1.3.4 Dial Access 800 Service

Dial Access 800 Service is a flat-rated (not time-of-day banded) inbound long distance service offered to business Customers. Dial Access 800 service calls are terminated over Customer's local telephone line.

Usage sensitive charge per call – All Rate Periods \$0.2096/min.

Monthly recurring charge (per 800#) \$2.00

Installation charge: None

Minimum billing period: 6 seconds

3.1.3.5 <u>Dial Access 800 Service Carrier Specific</u>

Dial Access 800 Service is an inbound long distance service offered to business Customers. Dial Access 800 Service calls are terminated over the Customer's local telephone lines. Dial Access 800 Service Carrier Specific is a long distance service using a specified underlying carrier.

3.1.3.5.1 <u>Dial Access 800 Service Business Service Carrier Specific – IXC</u> Service A

Usage sensitive charge per call – All Rate Periods \$0.1805/min.

Monthly recurring charge (per 800#) \$2.00
Installation charge: None
Minimum billing period: 6 seconds

3.1.3.5.2 <u>Dial Access 800 Service Business Service Carrier Specific – IXC</u>

Service B

Usage sensitive charge per call – All Rate Periods \$0.1589/min.

Monthly recurring charge (per 800#) \$2.00

Installation charge: None
Minimum billing period: 6 seconds

3.1.3.5.3 <u>Dial Access 800 Service Business Service Carrier Specific –</u>

Wiltel Service A

Usage sensitive charge per call – Peak \$0.1746/min.
Usage sensitive charge per call – Off-Peak \$0.1499/min.
Monthly recurring charge (per 800#) \$2.00
Installation charge: None
Minimum billing period: 6 seconds

3.1.3.5.4 Dial Access 800 Service Business Service Carrier Specific -

Wiltel Service B

Usage sensitive charge per call – Peak \$0.1499/min.
Usage sensitive charge per call – Off-Peak \$0.1274/min.
Monthly recurring charge (per 800#) \$2.00
Installation charge: None
Minimum billing period: 6 seconds

3.1.3.5.4 Dial Access 800 Service Business Service Carrier Specific -

Wiltel Service C

Usage sensitive charge per call – Peak \$0.1818/min.
Usage sensitive charge per call – Off-Peak \$0.1562/min.
Monthly recurring charge (per 800#) \$2.00
Installation charge: None
Minimum billing period: 6 seconds

3.1.3.6 <u>Dedicated Access 800 Service Carrier Specific</u>

Dedicated Access 800 Service is an inbound long distance service offered to business Customers. Dedicated Access 800 service calls are terminated over dedicated Access Lines. Dedicated Access 800 Service Carrier Specific is a long distance service using a specified underlying carrier.

3.1.3.6.1 <u>Dedicated Access 800 Service Carrier Specific – Wiltel</u>

Usage sensitive charge per call – Peak
Usage sensitive charge per call – Off-Peak
Monthly recurring charge (per 800#)
Installation charge:
Minimum billing period:

\$0.2055/min.
\$0.1753/min.
\$2.00
None
6 seconds

3.1.3.7 <u>Combined Business Calling Plan Service</u>

Combined Business Calling Plan Service is an outbound and inbound (800) service. The Combined Business Calling Plan contains two options: Option A is geared towards residential and small business customers; and Option B is geared towards medium-sized business customers.

Plan A:

1. Switched Access Service:

Usage sensitive charge per call –

Outbound/Inbound (800) service: \$0.1099/min.

Monthly recurring charge: None
Installation charge: None
Minimum billing period: 6 seconds

Non-Usage Sensitive Charges -

Per 800 Number Per Month \$2.00

2. Dedicated Access Service:

Usage sensitive charge per call – Outbound/Inbound (800) service:

Outbound/Inbound (800) service: \$0.0906/min. Monthly recurring charge: None

Installation charge:

Minimum billing period
Unbound:

Inbound (800):

None

6 seconds

30 seconds

Non-Usage Sensitive Charges -

Per 800 Number Per Month \$2.00

Plan B:

1. Switched Access Service:

Usage sensitive charge per call -

Outbound/Inbound (800) service: \$0.1208/min.

Monthly recurring charge:

Installation charge:

None

None

Minimum billing period: 18 seconds

Non-Usage Sensitive Charges -

Per 800 Number Per Month \$2.00

2. Dedicated Access Service:

Usage sensitive charge per call -

Outbound/Inbound (800) service: \$0.0997/min.

Monthly recurring charge:

Installation charge:

Minimum billing period - Outbound:

None
6 seconds

Inbound (800): 30 seconds

Non-Usage Sensitive Charges –

Per 800 Number Per Month \$2.00

3.1.3.8 <u>Business Benefit Service</u>

Business Benefit Service offers a unified service for single or multi-location customers using switched and toll-free (in-WATS) termination. The Business Benefit Service package includes the availability of outbound and inbound (toll free).

Business Benefit Switched Outbound Access Service is billed in six-second increments and is rounded to the next higher six-second increment with an eighteen-second per call minimum. Business Benefit Switched Inbound Access Service is billed in six (6) second increments and is rounded to the next higher six (6) second increment with an eighteen (18) second per call minimum; International, Business Benefit Service is billed in six (6) second increments and is rounded to the next higher six (6) second increment with a thirty (30) second per call minimum. All fractional per call charges will be rounded to the nearest whole cent.

Switched Outbound and Inbound Interlata: \$0.1225/min Intralata: \$.1099/min

Directory Assistance \$1.99

3.1.3.9 Wholesale Affinity Program

The Wholesale Affinity Program is a benefit package which allows individual users who are members of participating business entities to take advantage of the following per minute rate:

Outbound and Inbound Switched Voice Service: \$0.1099

Calls will be billed in six-second increments and rounded to the next higher sixsecond increment with an eighteen-second per call minimum. All fractional per call charges will be rounded to the nearest whole cent.

3.1.3.10 Business Benefit Term Plan

The Business Benefit Term Plan is a term plan, in lieu of all other Catalog Scheduled term plans. This plan is only available to customers subscribing to Business Benefit Service. Customers who subscribe to service via the Business Benefit Term Plan are subject to the following conditions:

<u>Definitions of Terms</u>: For purposes of the Business Benefit Term Plan, the following definitions apply.

Qualifying Volume is the customer's total usage of the following, after the application of promotional and other discounts: domestic and international inbound; outbound. Charges for the following are not included as Qualifying Volume and are not calculated in satisfaction of the Business Benefit Term Plan volume commitment: Directory Assistance usage and surcharges; recurring and non-recurring charges; Operator Assisted usage and surcharges; monthly recurring and non-recurring charges; and taxes.

Term Commitment and Renewal Options: A customer must commit to service for a term of either month-to-month, one or two years. The term of service will commence with the provisioning of service following the execution of the Business Benefit Term Plan agreement. A plan will automatically renew for an equivalent term and volume commitment upon expiration of its term, unless the customer provides written notification to cancel the Business Benefit Term Plan, which must be received by no more than 30 days after expiration of the existing term. If the customer cancels the existing term plan within 30 days after expiration of the existing term, the customer will receive the discounts for which the customer qualifies during the 30-day period following the expiration of the existing term of service.

<u>Volume Commitment</u>: A customer must meet a monthly minimum usage requirement of \$25.00 excluding taxes, fees, monthly recurring and non-recurring usage charges.

<u>Underutilization Charges</u>: Beginning in the month following execution of the Business Benefit Term Plan, if at the end of any monthly period of the term of service, a customer fails to satisfy its monthly volume commitment, the customer must pay the difference between the customer's actual Qualifying Volume usage in that monthly period and the customer's monthly volume commitment.

<u>Cancellation or Discontinuance With Liability</u>: Discontinuance of all services furnished under the Business Benefit Term Plan prior to the expiration of the committed term of service constitutes discontinuance of the plan and the customer will be billed and required to pay an early termination charge as follows:

Customers subscribing under an annual volume commitment will be required to pay a charge in an amount equal to i) the Underutilization Charge for the monthly period of termination, and ii) the customer's monthly volume commitment for each month remaining in the annual period of termination.

Rates: Customers will receive the following per minute rates based upon term commitment:

Month-to-Month Interlata: \$0.1268

Intralata: \$0.1099

1 and 2 Year Interlata: \$0.1183 Intralata: \$0.1056

3.1.3.11 Affinity Programs

The Company offers discounts ranging from 1% to 25% off its Combined Calling Plan Service or reduced per minute rates to members of entities which agree to sponsor or otherwise promote the Company and its service offerings. The actual discount level(s) or rate(s) per unit will vary depending on total number of members and/or total combined membership billings.

3.1.3.11.1 Affinity Programs Option A

Under this plan members of Affinity Program Option A are Customers who subscribe to service through a Sponsor, which is not a Customer under this Option.

<u>Rates</u>: Switched outbound and switched inbound call charges are subject to an 18-second minimum initial period and additional 6-second increments. If the computed charges for a call include a fraction of a cent, the fraction will be rounded to the nearest whole cent. A per minute rate of \$0.1099 will apply.

3.1.3.12 Business Benefit Month to Month Only Term Plan

The Business Benefit Month to Month Only Term Plan is a term plan, in lieu of all other tariffed term plans. This plan is only available to customers subscribing to Business Benefit service who can demonstrate to the Company's reasonable satisfaction that 100 percent of the customer's usage which is calculated in satisfaction of the customer's monthly volume commitment under this Term Plan is usage carried by an interexchange telecommunications carrier other than TTI National prior to the customer's enrollment in this Term Plan. Customers who subscribe to service via the Business Benefit Term Plan are subject to the following conditions:

Definition of Terms: For purposes of the Business Benefit Term Plan, the following definitions apply:

Qualifying Volume: The customer's total usage of the following, after the application of promotional and other discounts: domestic and international inbound; outbound. Charges for the following are not included as Qualifying Volume and are not calculated in satisfaction of the Business Benefit Month to Month Only Term Plan volume commitment: directory assistance usage and surcharges: recurring and non-recurring charges; Operator Assisted usage and surcharges: monthly recurring and non-recurring charges; and taxes.

Term Commitment and Renewal Options: A customer must commit to service for a term of either month-to-month, one or two years. The term of service will commence with the provisioning of service following the execution of the Business Benefit Month to Month Only Term Plan agreement. A plan will automatically renew for an equivalent term and volume commitment upon expiration of its term, unless the customer provides written notification to cancel the Business Benefit Month to Month Only Term Plan, which must be received by no more than 30 days after expiration of the existing term.

If the customer cancels the existing term plan within 30 days after expiration of the existing term, the customer will receive the discounts for which the customer qualifies during the 30-day period following the expiration of the existing term of service.

Volume Commitment: A customer must meet a monthly minimum usage requirement of \$25.00 excluding taxes, fees, monthly recurring and nonrecurring usage charges.

Underutilization charges: The following charges will apply.

Beginning in the month following execution of the Business Benefit Month to Month Only Term Plan, if at the end of any monthly period of the term of service, a customer fails to satisfy its monthly volume commitment, the customer must pay the difference between the customer's actual Qualifying Volume usage in that monthly period and the customer's monthly volume commitment.

Cancellation or Discontinuance with Liability: Discontinuance of all services furnished under the Business Benefit Month to Month Only Term Plan prior to the expiration of the committed term of service constitutes discontinuance of the plan and the customer will be billed and required to pay an early termination charge as follows:

Customers subscribing under an annual volume commitment will be required to pay a charge in an amount equal to (i) the Under-Utilization Charge for the monthly period of termination and, (ii) the customer's monthly volume commitment for each month remaining in the annual period of termination.

Rates: Customers will receive the following per minute rates based upon term commitment: \$0.1268 interlata and \$0.1099 intralata.

3.1.3.13 TTI/ICG Service Plan I

TTI/ICG Service Plan I offers service for outbound and inbound (toll free) service for single or multi-location Customers formerly subscribed to service provided by ICG Inc. prior to October 1, 2000. A Payphone Use Charge and Directory Assistance per-call charge will apply to this service in lieu of standard Catalog Scheduled charges in this Catalog Schedule for those services.

The following are Company-recognized Holidays, determined at the location of the calling station, for purposes of this plan:

New Year's Day January 1

New Year's Day

Memorial Day
Independence Day
Thanksgiving Day

As Federally Observed
As Federally Observed Christmas Day December 25

Payphone Use Charge: \$0.25 Directory Assistance: \$0.50

3.1.3.14 TTI/ICG Service Plan II

TTI/ICG Service Plan II offers service for outbound and inbound (toll free) service for single or multi-location Customers formerly subscribed to service provided by ICG Inc. on or after October 1, 2000. A Payphone Use Charge and Directory Assistance per-call charge will apply to this service in lieu of standard charges in this Catalog Schedule for those services.

Usage Sensitive Charges (Measured in 6 second increments):

Dial-1 Rate Per Minute:

(Measured in 6-second initial and 6-second additional increments)

Intralata Dial-1: \$0.1352 Interlata Dial-1: \$0.1352

Payphone Use Charge: \$0.25 Directory Assistance: \$0.50

3.1.3.15 New Business Benefit Service Option 3a Savings Plan I

A variation of Business Benefit Service, (New Business Benefit Service Option 3a), New Business Benefit Service Option 3a Savings Plan I offers reduced instate Dial-1 rates for an additional monthly recurring charge.

Customers enrolled in this plan may place intraLATA and interLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.1056 per minute.

Customers enrolled in this plan will be charged an additional \$3.00 monthly recurring charge.

3.1.3.16 Agency Program A

Agency Program No. 1 offers 1+, dedicated outbound and inbound service during all time of day rate periods. Customers must commit to a one-year term of service with a monthly minimum volume requirement (MVR) of either \$100 or \$1000. Customers who sign up with a \$1000 monthly minimum volume requirement must have at least one dedicated line used to access this service.

1+, dedicated outbound, and inbound calls will be subject to an 18-second minimum duration. Calls that are more than 18 seconds will be billed in 6-second increments. If the computed charge for a call includes a fraction of a cent, the charge will be rounded to the nearest whole cent.

Term Plans: Term plan customers are also subject to the following provisions:

<u>Underutilization</u>: For each monthly period of a customer's term of service in which a customer's Agency Program No. 1 usage charges (including intrastate usage, but not including any other applicable charges imposed by the Company or a third party) fail to equal or exceed the applicable monthly minimum, the customer will be billed and required to pay an amount equal to the difference between the customer's actual usage and the applicable monthly minimum.

<u>Termination with Liability</u>: If a customer terminates service prior to the expiration of the customer's term of service under this program, the customer will be billed and required to pay an amount equal to the applicable monthly minimum for each month remaining in the customer's term of service at the time of actual termination. These charges will apply in addition to all incurred usage charges.

Billing Increments: 1+, dedicated outbound, and inbound calls will be subject to an 18-second minimum duration. Calls that are more than 18 seconds will be billed in 6-second increments. If the computed charge for a call includes a fraction of a cent, the charge will be rounded to the nearest whole cent.

Customers who subscribe to service through an agent of the Company with whom prior arrangements have been made will be charged the following per minutes:

Month-to-Month 1 year (\$25.00 minimum applies)

Switched Interlata: \$0.1268 \$0.1183

Intralata: \$0.1099 \$0.1056

Dedicated \$0.0423 \$0.0423 (1-year term and \$500.00

minimum)

3.1.3.17 Business Benefit Service Options

3.1.3.17.1 Business Benefit Service Option 1

Option 1 is available to all customers of Business Benefit Service on a month-to-month basis.

Rate Per Minute:

InterLATA: \$0.1183 IntraLATA: \$0.1056

3.1.3.17.2 <u>Business Benefit Service Option 2</u>

Option 2 is available to eligible members of a qualified services affinity group on a month-to-month basis.

Rate Per Minute: \$0.1056

3.1.3.17.3 Business Benefit Service Option 3

Option 3 is available to eligible members of a qualified Direct Sales Affinity Member Group on a month-to-month basis.

Rate Per Minute:

InterLATA: \$0.1183 IntraLATA: \$0.1056

3.1.3.17.4 <u>Business Benefit Service Option 4</u>

Option 4 is available to all customers of Business Benefit Service subscribing via Dedicated Access who commit to a 1 or 2 year term and a monthly volume usage commitment of \$1,000.

Rate Per Minute: \$0.0843

3.1.3.17.5 Business Benefit Service Option 5

Option 5, which is available to new and existing residential and business customers of Business Benefit Service customers on a month to month basis that agree to meet a \$25.00 minimum monthly usage agreement.

Per Minute Rate: \$0.0997

Standard Underutilization Charges apply.

3.1.3.18 Business Success Service

Business Success Service provides outbound and toll free switched and dedicated service to single or multi-location Customers.

Service Availability:

a) Service Types: Available service is:

Business Success Service Switched Outbound and Inbound, which is outbound and toll free service which originates and terminates, respectively, via switched access;

Business Success Service Dedicated Outbound and Inbound, which is

outbound and toll free service which originates and terminates, respectively, via dedicated access;

b) <u>Service Option Availability</u>: Business Success Service Switched Outbound and Inbound Service, is available on a month-to-month basis.

Business Success Service Dedicated Outbound and Inbound Service is available under a 1 or 2 year term of service under a Business Success Service Dedicated Service Term Plan. Customers who subscribed to service via this term plan are subject to the following conditions:

- <u>Definition of Terms</u>: For purposes of the Business Success Service Term Plan, the following definition applies: Qualifying Volume is the customer's total domestic and international Business Success Service Dedicated Outbound Service usage after the application of promotional and other discounts. The following are not included as Qualifying Volume: Directory Assistance charges; monthly recurring and non-recurring charges; and taxes.
- Term Commitment and Renewal Options: A Customer must commit to service for a term of 1 or 2 years. The term of service will commence with the provisioning of service following the execution of the Business Success Service Dedicated Service Term Plan by a customer and the Company. A plan will automatically renew for an equivalent term and volume commitment upon expiration of its term, unless the customer provides written notification to cancel the Business Success Service Dedicated Service Term Plan, which must be received by the Company no more than 30 days after expiration of the existing term. If the customer cancels the existing term plan within 30 days after expiration of the existing term, the customer will receive the discounts for which the customer qualifies during the 30-day period following the expiration of the existing term of service.
- <u>Volume Commitment:</u> A customer's Qualifying Volume usage must equal or exceed \$3,000.00 in each monthly period of the term of service, beginning with the fourth month after customer enrolls in this service.
- Underutilization Charge: If during any monthly period of the term of service, a customer fails to satisfy its monthly volume commitment, the customer must pay the difference between the customer's actual Qualifying Volume usage in that monthly period and the customer's monthly volume commitment.
- Cancellation or Discontinuance with Liability: Discontinuance of all services furnished under the Business Success Dedicated Service Term Plan prior to the expiration of the committed term of service constitutes discontinuance of the plan. Customers subscribing to the Business Success Service Dedicated Term Plan who discontinue the plan will be required to pay a charge in an amount equal to i) the Underutilization Charge for the monthly period of the termination and ii) the customer's monthly volume commitment for each month remaining in the annual period in which termination occurs.

Monthly Minimum Charges:

Business Success Service Switched Outbound and Inbound Service: A \$25.00 per-account per-month minimum charge will apply if a customer's usage charges under this plan are less than \$25.00 per account per month. This per-

account charge will be applied against the customer's Business Success Service usage in the month it is charged.

Business Success Service Dedicated Outbound and Inbound Service for switched outbound and toll free service: No minimum charge will apply to this service.

Rates and Charges:

Usage sensitive charges: Dial-1 and Toll Free Rate Per Minute: (Measured in 18-second initial and 6-second additional increments)

Switched: \$0.0519 Dedicated: \$0.0423

3.1.3.19 Advanced Call Service

Advanced Call Service provides outbound and toll free switched service to single or multi-location customers.

Service Availability:

Service Types: Available service is:
 Advanced Call Service Switched Outbound and Inbound, which is outbound and toll free service which originates via switched access;

b) Service Option Availability:

Advanced call Service Switched Outbound and Inbound Service, is available on a month-to-month basis.

Monthly minimum charge:

Advanced Call Service Switched Outbound and Inbound Service for switched outbound and toll free service: No minimum charges or monthly recurring fees will apply to this service.

Rates and Charges: Advanced Call Service Switched Outbound and Inbound Service:

Usage Sensitive Charges: Dial-1 and Toll Free per minute rate is measured in 60-second initial and additional increments.

Switched 1+ and Toll Free \$0.079

Directory Assistance: \$0.85 per call

Directory Assistance: A customer may obtain Directory Assistance in determining telephone numbers by calling the Directory Assistance operator. One number may be requested per each directory assistance call. The Directory Assistance charge applies to each call, regardless of whether or not the Directory Assistance operator is able to furnish the requested telephone number. The Directory Assistance Rate is located in Section 4.8.17.

3.1.3.20 Dedicated Access Lines

Dedicated Access Lines may be required to connect Customer locations to the POP of an underlying carrier. Such dedicated Access Lines, when required, shall be the sole responsibility of Customer. Notwithstanding such responsibility, Carrier shall, upon Customer's request, order such dedicated Access Lines from the underlying carrier on behalf of Customer, and shall pass-through to Customer without mark-up all related recurring and non-

recurring charges.

3.1.4 Other Service Charges

3.1.4.1 Account Codes

Monthly charge for non-verified Account Codes: no charge Monthly charge for verified Account Codes: \$10.00

3.1.4.2 Re-establishment of Service

Non-recurring charge for re-establishment of service:\$20.00

3.1.4.3 Returned Checks

Returned check charge (per check): \$20.00

3.1.4.4 Directory Assistance

Charge per directory assistance call: \$1.10

unless otherwise specified

4. SPECIAL PROMOTIONAL OFFERINGS

From time to time MCI may provide certain special promotional offerings to its customers. These offerings may be limited to certain dates, times and locations. The specific rates, terms and conditions applicable to each promotional offering will be described below.

.01 Demonstration Calls

MCI may demonstrate, from time to time, its Option A - Metered Use Service (Dial-One/Direct Dial) by offering three minute promotional/demonstration calls at no charge to prospective customers. These promotional/demonstration calls will originate only from distinct temporary demonstration booths at locations which are limited to those Dial One/Direct Dial serving cities set forth in Section C-7 (Table I).

.02 RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE

.03 MCI IntraLATA Promotion I

Beginning July 30, 1996 and ending December 31, 1996, MCI will offer the following promotion to new customers of Metered Use Service Option EE (MCI Flat Rate Plus), Service Option R (MCI Preferred), or new customers of Service Option R who enroll in the Preferred Maximizer Program.

A 30 percent discount will apply to IntraLATA usage for the first three consecutive invoices.

Customers receiving the benefits of this promotion are not eligible for benefits of the MCI IntraLATA Promotion II or the following promotions as described in MCI's F.C.C. Tariff No. 1: Retail Promotion 3, Small Business Retail Acquisition Offer I, MCI Preferred Direct Mail Winback Promotion, MCI PrePaid Card, or MCI Free Minutes Promotion I.

.04 MCI IntraLATA Promotion II

Beginning July 30, 1996 and ending December 31, 1996, MCI will offer the following promotion to new customers of Metered Use Option EE (MCI Flat Rate Plus), Metered Use Service Option R (MCI Preferred) or new customers of Service Option R who enroll in the Preferred Maximizer Program:

New customers who enroll in this promotion will receive a credit for three months on their actual intraLATA usage with the purchase of a Single Line Call Director from MCI. A credit, not to exceed \$25, will be applied on the second month's invoice, and a credit, not to exceed \$20 per month, will be applied on their third and

fourth invoices.

Customers receiving the benefits of this promotion are not eligible for benefits of the MCI IntraLATA Promotion I or the following promotions as described in MCI's F.C.C. Tariff No. 1: Retail Promotion 3, Small Business Retail Acquisition Offer I, MCI Preferred Direct Mail Winback Promotion, MCI PrePaid Card, MCI Calling Card Promotion I, or MCI Free Minutes Promotion I.

.05 homeMCI One Promotion

Beginning July 29, 1997, and ending August 31, 1997, new customers of Metered Use Service Option GG (homeMCI One) will be offered the following promotion. Customers whose monthly Option GG usage (excluding Directory Assistance charges, 1-800 Collect charges, Local Exchange Calling Card, and taxes) equals or exceeds \$15.00 on any full monthly invoice after August 15, 1997, will be charged \$.12 per-minute rates for all domestic Option GG Dial "1" usage on that invoice.

.06 Domestic Calling Promotion A

Beginning July 1, 1994, and ending June 6, 1995, MCI will offer the following promotion to new and existing customers of Metered Use Service Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial) who participate in the Friends & Family Program, as described in Section C-3.025, and who make direct dialed calls or who make calls with the assistance of an operator. Eligible customers will receive the following discounts (in lieu of other Friends & Family discounts) on qualifying calls:

- A 40 percent discount on calls to telephone numbers in their Calling Circles which are presubscribed to MCI; and
- A 20 percent discount on calls to telephone numbers nominated for inclusion in their Calling Circles but which are not presubscribed to MCI for Dial 1 Service.

Qualifying calls are those described in Section C-3.025. All provisions of Section C-3.025 apply. Customers of Metered Use Option I (Credit Card) and customers enrolled in the Best Friends Promotion are not eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion. The discounts will become effective on invoices on or after July 1, 1994. A subscriber may not be enrolled concurrently in Friends and Family Option B and the Domestic Calling Promotion A. A customer who cancels enrollment in the Best Friends Promotion to enroll in the Domestic Calling Promotion A may not switch back to the Best Friends Promotion during the same monthly billing cycle.

To Participate in this promotion, the customer must also select the Domestic Calling Promotion A offering pursuant to MCI's FCC Tariff No. 1.

.07 MCI Sure Savings Promotion

Beginning July 1, 1994, and ending June 6, 1995, MCI will offer the following instate calling promotion to new and existing customers of Metered Use Service Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial). Customers may place calls 24 hours a day, seven days a week. Calls placed between 8 am and 5 pm, Monday through Friday, will be priced at \$.25 per minute. Calls placed during any other time period will be priced at \$.1375 per minute. All calls will be rounded to the next higher full minute.

.08 MCI Friends & Family Winback Promotion

Beginning April 21, 1995, and ending March 1, 1996, MCI will offer the following winback promotion to new and existing customers of Metered Use Service Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial) and Option I (Credit Card).

The following discounts will be applied against all gross qualified domestic call usage charges and surcharges. Gross qualified domestic call usage includes usage attributable to Metered Use Service Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial) and Option I (Credit Card). The discount for calls to Calling Circle members (as defined in this catalog) does not apply for Calling Circle Members whose Primary Interexchange Carrier (PIC) is not MCI. For Calling Circle Members whose PIC is not MCI, non-Calling Circle Members discounts apply.

	Discount for	or Discount for	Calls
	Calls to Ca	alling to non-Callir	ng
Total Monthly Usage	<u>Ci</u>	rcle Members	Circle Members
\$ 0.00 - \$ 9.49	0%	0%	
\$ 9.50 - \$23.99	50%	20%	
\$24.00 - \$73.99	50%	30%	
\$74.00 +	50)% 40%	, 0

Customers who enroll in this promotion will receive a new Personal Plan R number. Customers who are enrolled in a domestic Premier Calling Plan, the Best Friends Promotion, or the Domestic Calling Promotion A are not eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion. The benefits of this promotion are in lieu of the benefits available under Friends & Family Program Option B, and may not be combined with any other discount.

.09 Dial 1 /Direct Dial IntraLATA Promotion

Beginning on January 1, 1997, MCI will offer the following per minute rates for Option A (Dial 1/Direct Dial) intraLATA calls.

INTERCITY MILEAGE ¹		
BAND	1ST MINUTE	ADDITIONAL
<u>MINUTE</u>		
1 - 10	\$.0737	\$.0279
11 - 15	.1099	.0558
16 - 20	.1099	.0651
21 - 25	.1299	.0837
26 - 32	.1299	.0837
33 - 48	.1499	.1023
49 - 64	.1499	.1023
65+	.1499	.1116

EVENING

INTERCITY MILEA	GE ¹	
<u>BAND</u>	4 OT MINILITE	ADDITIONAL MINISTE
	<u>1ST MINUTE</u>	
1 - 10	\$.0570	\$.0223
11 - 15	.0799	.0446
16 - 20	.0799	.0521
21 - 25	.1099	.0670
26 - 32	.1099	.0670
33 - 48	.1199	.0818
49 - 64	.1199	.0818
65+	.1199	.0893

NIGHT & WEEKEND

INTERCITY MILEAGE	- '	
BAND	1ST MINUTE	<u>ADDITIONAL MINUTE</u>

WITEROUT (N.W. E A O.E.)

1 - 10	\$.0402	\$.0167
11 - 15	.0625	.0335
16 - 20	.0799	.0391
21 - 25	.1099	.0502
26 - 32	.1099	.0502
33 - 48	.1199	.0614
49 - 64	.1199	.0614
65+	.1199	.0670

¹Intercity mileage is calculated by using the formula presented on pages 25 and 26 and the Verticaland Horizontal Coordinates as obtained by reference to AT&T's Tariff FCC No. 10.

.10 Away From Home Promotion

Beginning January 22, 1997 and ending November 30, 1997, MCI will offer the following promotion to customers of Metered Use Service Option I (Credit Card). Away From Home permits the customer to dial an MCI-provided access number and permits the caller to place calls with the assistance of a live operator or via an automated voice response unit to make collect calls, person-to-person calls, third party-billed calls, Metered Use Service Option I (Credit Card) calls, or calls charged to a local exchange carrier card, designated commercial credit card, or designated automated teller machine (ATM) card.

Charges for calls billed to a commercial credit card or automated teller machine (ATM) card may not exceed \$20.00 (including surcharges and taxes) per card per customer per call. In addition, charges for calls billed to a commercial credit card or automated teller machine (ATM) card may not exceed \$50.00 (including surcharges and taxes) per card per customer per day.

For Metered Use Service Option I (Credit Card) per minute rates and surcharges located in Sections C.3.11111 and C.3.11112 respectively, will apply.

For collect, person-to-person, and third party-billed calls, the following per-minute usage rates and surcharges apply:

InterLATA and IntraLATA Rates

nterlata and intralata kates						
	Business Day	Evening	Night & weekend			
MILEAGE	1st Min. Add'l Min.	1st Min. Add'l Min.	1st Min. Add'lMin.			
0 - 10	\$.1099 \$.1099	\$.0899 \$.0899	\$.0799 \$.0799			
11 - 22	.1399 .1399	.1199 .1199	.0999 .0999			
23 - 55	.1699 .1699	.1399 .1399	.1199 .1199			
56 - 124	.1899 .1899	.1499 .1499	.1299 .1299			
125- 9999	.2099 .2099	.1599 .1599	.1399 .1399			
Collec	ct Surcharge	\$2.08				
•		*				
Perso	n-Person Surcharge	\$2.19				
Third Surcharge		\$2.35				

For calls charged to a commercial credit card or automated teller machine (ATM) card, the following per-minute usage rates and surcharges apply:

InterLATA and IntraLATA Rates

	Business Day	Evening	Night & Weekend
MILEAGE	1st Min. Add'l Min.	1st Min. Add'l Min.	1st Min. Add'lMin.
0 - 10	\$.1500 \$1500	\$.1300 \$.1300	\$.1300 \$.1300
11 - 22	.1800 .1800	.1600 .1600	.1600 .1600
23 - 55	.2100 .2100	.1800 .1800	.1800 .1800

56 - 124	.2300	.2300	.1900	.1900	.1900	.1900
125-9999	.2500	.2500	.2000	.2000	.2000	.2000

The following surcharges apply to InterLATA calls:

BOC Surcharge \$.8000 ATM Surcharge \$.7900 Credit Surcharge \$.8000

The following surcharges apply to IntraLATA calls:

BOC Surcharge \$.8000 ATM Surcharge \$.3900 Credit Surcharge \$.8000

The following time of day rate periods will apply to all calls:

All calls are subject to a one minute initial period with additional one minute increments.

.11 IntraLATA Calling Promotion I

Beginning on June 6, 1997, new and existing customers of Option GG (homeMCI One) will be charged \$0.08 per minute when placing IntraLATA Dial "1" calls within the State of New Jersey. This promotional rate will be in effect until August 31, 1997.

.12 IntraLATA Calling Promotion II

Beginning June 6, 1997, existing customers of Option A (Dial-One/Direct Dial) will be eligible to receive \$.12 per minute during the Peak times (7am-6:59pm Monday-Friday) and \$0.08 per minute during the Off-Peak times (7pm-6:59am Monday-Friday; 7 P.M. Friday to 6:59 A.M. Monday) when placing IntraLATA Dial "1" calls within the State of New Jersey. Option A (Dial-One/Direct Dial) customers can enroll in this promotion by responding to MCI marketing materials. Option A (Dial-One/Direct Dial) customers who enroll in this promotion will receive the promotional rates in lieu of any discounts associated with other calling plans. This promotional rate will be in effect until May 31, 1998.

.13 Calling Card #1 Promotion

Beginning October 23, 1997 and ending, February 28, 1998, MCI will offer the following promotion to new and existing customers of Metered Use Service Option I(Credit Card). Customers enrolled in this promotion will be charged \$.35 per minute for domestic Option I usage. In addition, MCI will waive the per call Option I card surcharge. This rate and surcharge waiver is in lieu of all other rates and card surcharge for Option I usage. All calls which receive the benefit of this promotion will be rounded to the next highest full minute.

.14 <u>Advanced Option II for Small Business Promotion</u> [Customers must enroll by February 20, 1998 to receive the benefits of this promotion.]

Beginning December 23, 1997, and ending December 18, 1998, new customers of Metered Use Service Option HH (Advanced Option II for Small Business) will receive a rate of \$.08 for Dial-1 usage.

.15 <u>Asia Plan Calling Card Promotion</u>

Beginning January 21, 1998 and ending June 31, 1998, new customers of Metered Use Service Option A (Execunet) who subscribe to the Asia Plan will, in addition to the rates described in Section C-3.37, receive a per-minute rate of \$0.25 between 7:00 AM to 6:59 PM Monday to Friday and a rate of \$0.10 between 7:00 PM and 6:59 AM Monday to Friday and all day Saturday and a rate of \$.05 all day Sunday for all intrastate card calls which terminate at the customer's billed ANI. No surcharge will apply to these calls.

.16 Affinity Promotion

Beginning January 21, 1998 and ending January 1, 1999, new customers of Metered Use

Service Option JJ (MCI One Savings Calling Card) who are new enrollees in the Affinity Promotion will be charged a per-minute rate of \$0.25 between 7:00 AM to 6:59 PM Monday to Friday and a rate of \$0.10 between 7:00 PM and 6:59 AM Monday to Friday and all day Saturday and a rate of \$.05 all day Sunday for all intrastate Metered Use Service Option JJ (MCI One Savings Calling Card) calls which terminate at the customer's billed ANI. All other Option JJ (MCI One Savings Calling Card) calls will be charged a rate of \$0.45 per minute. No surcharge will apply to these calls.

.17 MCI One Savings Calling Card Promotion

Beginning January 21, 1998 and ending January 1, 1999, new customers of MCI One Savings will be charged a per-minute rate of \$0.25 between 7:00 AM to 6:59 PM Monday to Friday and a rate of \$0.10 between 7:00 PM and 6:59 AM Monday to Friday and all day Saturday and a rate of \$.05 all day Sunday for all intrastate card calls which terminate at the customer's billed ANI. All other card calls will be charged a rate of \$0.45 per minute. No surcharge will apply to these calls.

.18 \$0.05 Sundays Promotion

Beginning March 1, 1998 and ending June 31, 1998, customers of Metered Use Service Option I (Credit Card) will be charged a per-minute rate of \$0.05 all day Sunday for all domestic Metered Use Service Option I (Credit Card) calls which terminate at the customer's billed ANI. No surcharge will apply to these calls.

.19 Retail Affinity Program Promotion 1

Available to new customers of Metered Use Service Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial) who are new or existing members of a participating retail affinity program. Customers enrolled in this promotion will receive the following benefits: For Domestic Option A Dial 1 usage, customers will be charged \$.25 for InterLATA Peak (7am - 6:59pm, Monday – Friday) and \$.10 for InterLATA Off-Peak (7pm - 6:59am, Monday - Friday, all day Saturday and Sunday); \$.12 for IntraLATA Peak (7am - 6:59pm, Monday – Friday) and \$.08 for IntraLATA Off-Peak (7pm - 6:59am, Monday - Friday, all day Saturday and Sunday) per minute. For in-state calling card usage, customers will be charged \$.25 per minute. In lieu of the standard tariffed per call surcharge, customers will be charged a \$.25 per call surcharge for in-state usage. Customers will be charged a \$3 monthly recurring charge. These promotional rates will be in effect until September 30, 1999.

.20 <u>Commercial Credit Card Affinity Program Promotion I</u>

Available to new customers of Metered Use Service Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial) who are new or existing subscribers to a designated Commercial credit card and who participate in a affinity program associated with that Commercial credit card. Customers enrolled in this promotion will receive the following benefits: For Domestic Option A Dial 1 usage, customers will be charged \$.25 for InterLATA Peak (7am - 6:59pm, Monday – Friday) and \$.10 for InterLATA Off-Peak (7pm - 6:59am, Monday - Friday, all day Saturday and Sunday); \$.12 for IntraLATA Peak (7am - 6:59pm, Monday – Friday) and \$.08 for IntraLATA Off-Peak (7pm - 6:59am, Monday - Friday, all day Saturday and Sunday) per minute. For in-state calling card usage, customers will be charged \$.25 per minute. In lieu of the standard tariffed per call surcharge, customers will be charged a \$.25 per call surcharge for in-state usage. Customers will be charged a \$3 monthly recurring charge. These promotional rates will be in effect until September 30, 1999.

.21 Option HH (Advanced Option II For Small Business) Promotion

Beginning January 1, 1999, and ending February 28, 1999, new and existing customers of Metered Use Service Option HH (Advanced Option II for Small Business) will receive the following promotion. For all in-state Option HH Calling Card calls made by subscribers to this promotion, no per-call surcharge will apply.

.22 MCI One Savings Calling Card Promotion I

Beginning November 1, 1999 and ending March 31, 2000, existing customers of MCI One Savings will be charged a per minute rate of \$0.25 between 7:00AM and to 6:59PM Monday to Friday and a rate of \$0.10 between 7:00PM and 6:59AM Monday to Friday and all day Saturday and a rate of \$.05 all day Sunday for all intrastate card calls which terminate at the customer's billed

ANI. No surcharge will apply to these calls.

.23 321 Direct Promotion

Beginning April 19, 2000, and ending October 16, 2000, 321 Direct Promotion is available to customers of the 321 Direct Market Test Service 1 as set forth in MCI WorldCom Communications F.C.C. No. 1. Customers will receive i) a per-minute rate of \$.10 for all interLATA dial "1" calls, ii) a per-minute rate of \$.08 for all intraLATA dial "1" calls and iii) a per-minute rate of \$.08 for all

interLATA and intraLATA calling card calls made to the customer's billed ANI. A \$5.00 monthly recurring charge will apply to this promotion.

.24 220 Direct Promotion

Beginning June 7, 2000, and ending November 30, 2000, 220 Direct Promotion is available to customers of the 220 Direct Market Test Service 1 as set forth in MCI Worldcom Communications F.C.C. No. 1. Customers will receive: i) a per-minute rate of \$0.07 for the first minute (or any portion thereof) of usage per call, a usage charge of \$0.99 per call for calls exceeding one minute up to twenty minutes, and a per-minute rate of \$0.07 for each minute of usage after twenty minutes, for all interLATA and intraLATA dial "1" calls, and ii) a per-minute rate of \$0.07 for all interLATA and intraLATA calling card calls made to the customer's billed ANI. A \$5.00 monthly recurring charge will apply to this promotion.

Customers may elect to receive the per-minute rates described in 321 Direct Promotion in lieu of the rates and usage charges described in this Promotion.

.25 Block of Time Promotion 1

Beginning March 27, 2001, and ending May 16, 2001, unless earlier cancelled or extended, the Company will conduct the following promotion directed at persons who are new customers of MCI WorldCom long distance service and who enroll in this promotion via a Company-designated Internet site in response to an electronic communication provided by the Company. Customers must designate to the Company a valid commercial credit card through which the customer will be billed and agree to review billing details via the Company's on-line customer service using the Internet only.

<u>Dial-1 Access</u>: Block of Time Promotion 1 offers 1000 minutes of interstate and intrastate Dial "1" calling for a monthly charge of \$29.95. For customers who enroll in or disconnect from this plan in the middle of an invoice period, the monthly recurring charge will be prorated for that portion of the month in which customer remained subscribed to this plan. Customers may place Dial-1 calls 24 hours per day, seven days a week. Additional minutes of Dial-1 calling will be priced at \$0.05 per-minute. If the customer chooses this option, the monthly charge will apply regardless of the volume of calls made under this plan during any month.

Calling Card Access: Customers will be charged \$0.30 per minute, and the Company will waive the per-call surcharge, for instate calling card usage.

.26 Block of Time Promotion 2

Beginning March 27, 2001, and ending May 16, 2001, unless earlier cancelled or extended, the Company will conduct the following promotion directed at persons who are new customers of MCI WorldCom long distance service and who enroll in this promotion via a Company-designated Internet site in response to an electronic communication provided by the Company. Customers must designate to the Company a valid commercial credit card through which the customer will be billed and agree to review billing details via the Company's on-line customer service using the Internet only.

<u>Dial-1 Access</u>: Block of Time Promotion 2 offers 750 minutes of interstate and intrastate Dial "1" calling for a monthly charge of \$24.95. For customers who enroll in or disconnect from this plan in the middle of an invoice period, the monthly recurring charge will be prorated for that portion of the month in which customer remained subscribed to this plan. Customers may place Dial-1 calls 24 hours per day, seven days a week. Additional minutes of Dial-1 calling will be priced at \$0.07 per-minute. If the customer chooses this option, the monthly charge will apply regardless of the volume of calls made under this plan during any month.

<u>Calling Card Access</u>: Customers will be charged \$0.30 per minute, and the Company will waive the per-call surcharge, for instate calling card usage.

.27 Block of Time Promotion 3

Beginning March 27, 2001, and ending May 16, 2001, unless earlier cancelled or extended, the Company will conduct the following promotion directed at persons who are new customers of MCI WorldCom long distance service and who enroll in this promotion via a Company-designated Internet site in response to an electronic communication provided by the Company. Customers must designate to the Company a valid commercial credit card through which the customer will be billed and agree to review billing details via the Company's on-line customer service using the Internet only.

<u>Dial-1 Access</u>: Block of Time Promotion 3 offers 500 minutes of interstate and intrastate Dial "1" calling for a monthly charge of \$19.95. For customers who enroll in or disconnect from this plan in the middle of an invoice period, the monthly recurring charge will be prorated for that portion of the month in which customer remained subscribed to this plan. Customers may place Dial-1 calls 24 hours per day, seven day a week. Additional minutes of Dial-1 calling will be priced at \$0.09 per-minute. If the customer chooses this option, the monthly charge will apply regardless of the volume of calls made under this plan during any month.

<u>Calling Card Access</u>: Customers will be charged \$0.30 per minute, and the Company will waive the per-call surcharge, for instate calling card usage.

.28 Block of Time Promotion 4

Beginning March 27, 2001, and ending April 16, 2001, unless earlier cancelled or extended, the Company will conduct the following promotion directed at persons who are existing customers of Everyday Plus, Everyday Classic, Everyday Savings, MCI Anytime, Basic Calling Plan XX, Basic Calling Plan YY, and Basic Calling Plan ZZ.

<u>Dial-1 Access</u>: Block of Time Promotion 4 offers 250 minutes of interstate and intrastate Dial "1" calling for a monthly charge of \$19.99. For customers who enroll in or disconnect from this plan in the middle of an invoice period, the monthly recurring charge will be prorated for that portion of the month in which customer remained subscribed to this plan. Customers may place Dial-1 calls 24 hours per day, seven day a week. Additional minutes of Dial-1 calling will be priced at \$0.07 per-minute. If the customer chooses this

option, the monthly charge will apply regardless of the volume of calls made under this plan during any month.

<u>Calling Card Access</u>: Customers will be charged a per minute rate of \$0.55 and a per-call surcharge of \$0.89 for instate calling card usage.

.29 Block of Time Promotion 5

Beginning March 27, 2001, and ending April 16, 2001, unless earlier cancelled or extended, the Company will conduct the following promotion directed at persons who are existing customers of Everyday Plus, Everyday Classic, Everyday Savings, MCI Anytime, Basic Calling Plan XX, Basic Calling Plan YY, and Basic Calling Plan ZZ.

<u>Dial-1 Access</u>: Block of Time Promotion 5 offers 500 minutes of interstate and intrastate Dial "1" calling for a monthly charge of \$29.99. For customers who enroll in or disconnect from this plan in the middle of an invoice period, the monthly recurring charge will be prorated for that portion of the month in which customer remained subscribed to this plan. Customers may place Dial-1 calls 24 hours per day, seven days a week. Additional minutes of Dial-1 calling will be priced at \$0.06 per-minute. If the customer chooses this option, the monthly charge will apply regardless of the volume of calls made under this plan during any month.

<u>Calling Card Access</u>: Customers will be charged a per minute rate of \$0.55 and a per-call surcharge of \$0.89 for instate calling card usage.

.30 Block of Time Promotion 6

Beginning March 27, 2001, and ending April 16, 2001, unless earlier cancelled or extended, the Company will conduct the following promotion directed at persons who are existing customers of Everyday Plus, Everyday Classic, Everyday Savings, MCI Anytime, Basic Calling Plan XX, Basic Calling Plan YY, and Basic Calling Plan ZZ.

<u>Dial-1 Access</u>: Block of Time Promotion 6 offers 700 minutes of interstate and intrastate Dial "1" calling for a monthly charge of \$39.99. For customers who enroll in or disconnect from this plan in the middle of an invoice period, the monthly recurring charge will be prorated for that portion of the month in which customer remained subscribed to this plan. Customers may place Dial-1 calls 24 hours per day, seven day a week. Additional minutes of Dial-1 calling will be priced at \$0.06 per-minute. If the customer chooses this option, the monthly charge will apply regardless of the volume of calls made under this plan during any month.

<u>Calling Card Access</u>: Customers will be charged a per minute rate of \$0.55 and a per-call surcharge of \$0.89 for instate calling card usage.

.31 Block of Time Promotion 7

Beginning March 27, 2001, and ending April 16, 2001, unless earlier cancelled or extended, the Company will conduct the following promotion directed at persons who are existing customers of Everyday Plus, Everyday Classic, Everyday Savings, MCI Anytime, Basic Calling Plan XX, Basic Calling Plan YY, and Basic Calling Plan ZZ.

<u>Dial-1 Access</u>: Block of Time Promotion 7 offers 1000 minutes of interstate and intrastate Dial "1" calling for a monthly charge of \$49.99. For customers who enroll in or disconnect from this plan in the middle of an invoice period, the monthly recurring charge will be prorated for that portion of the month in which customer remained subscribed to this plan. Customers may place Dial-1 calls 24 hours per day, seven day a week. Additional minutes of Dial-1 calling will be priced at \$0.05 per-minute. If the customer chooses this option, the monthly charge will apply regardless of the volume of calls made under this

plan during any month.

<u>Calling Card Access</u>: Customers will be charged a per minute rate \$0.55 and a per-call surcharge of \$0.89 for instate calling card usage.

.32 NetRate Promotion

Beginning March 27, 2001, and ending May 16, 2001, unless earlier cancelled or extended, the Company will conduct the following promotion directed at persons who are new customers of MCI WorldCom long distance service and who enroll in this promotion via a Company-designated Internet site in response to an electronic communication provided by the Company.

<u>Dial-1 Access</u>: Customers enrolled in this plan may place intraLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.07 per minute, and interLATA Dial-1 calls at the rate of \$0.14 per minute.

Monthly Minimum Charge: \$5.00 per account if total NetRate Promotion usage charges are less than \$5.00 per account per month. The \$5.00 charge is applied against the month's usage charges.

<u>Calling Card Access</u>: Customers will be charged \$0.30 per minute, and the Company will waive the per-call surcharge, for instate calling card usage.

.33 Card Block of Time Promotion 1

Beginning May 15, 2001, and ending July 16, 2001, the Company will conduct the following promotion directed at current MCI customers who are contacted by a Company customer service representative. Customers enrolled in Block of Time Promotion 4, Block of Time Promotion 5, Block of Time Promotion 6 and Block of Time Promotion 7 are not eligible for this promotion.

Card Block of Time Promotion 1 offers 25 minutes of direct dial and/or operator assisted domestic interstate and intrastate card calling for a monthly charge of \$5.00. For customers who enroll in or disconnect from this promotion during the course of an invoice period, the monthly recurring charge will be pro-rated for that portion of the month in which the customer remained subscribed to this promotion. This monthly charge will apply regardless of the number of calls made under this promotion during any month. Customers may place card calls 24 hours per day, seven days a week. Additional minutes of domestic card calling will be priced at \$0.25 per minute. No per-call surcharges will apply to direct-dial calls made under this promotion. Operated-assisted calls will be subject to a per-call calling card access surcharge of \$1.25 for calls which default to Operator Assistance, and \$2.25 for station-to-station and person-to-person calling card calls under this promotion."

.34 Card Block of Time Promotion 2

Beginning May 15, 2001, and ending July 16, 2001, the Company will conduct the following promotion directed at existing MCI customers who are contacted by a Company customer service representative. Customers enrolled in Block of Time Promotion 4, Block of Time Promotion 5, Block of Time Promotion 6 and Block of Time Promotion 7 are not eligible for this promotion.

Card Block of Time Promotion 2 offers 10 minutes of direct dial and/or operator assisted domestic interstate and intrastate card calling for a monthly charge of \$2.00. For customers who enroll in or disconnect from this promotion during the course of an invoice period, the monthly recurring charge will be pro-rated for that portion of the month in which the customer remained subscribed to this promotion. This monthly charge will

apply regardless of the number of calls made under this promotion during any month. Customers may place card calls 24 hours per day, seven days a week. Additional minutes of domestic card calling will be priced at \$0.30 per minute. No per-call surcharges will apply to direct-dial calls made under this promotion.

Operated-assisted calls will be subject to a per-call calling card access surcharge of \$1.25 for calls which default to Operator Assistance, and \$2.25 for station-to-station and person-to-person calling card calls under this promotion.

.35 Minutes Card Promotion 1

Beginning April 1, 2002 and ending June 30, 2002, new or existing subscribers to Metered Use Service Option A (Dial One/Direct Dial) are eligible for the following promotion. For a non-recurring charge of \$10.00 customers subscribing to this promotion will receive an MCI Prepaid calling card ("Prepaid Card") with an initial dollar denomination of \$10. Domestic Usage (interstate and intrastate) will be decremented at a rate of \$0.10 per minute. Calls accessed via directory assistance will be subject to standard tariffed surcharges for those services as set forth in this catalog. Customers subscribing to this plan are limited to one Prepaid Card per customer account.

The value of Prepaid Cards is valid until the later of i) 18 months after the date of activation of customer's Prepaid Card, or ii) 18 months after customer recharges the Prepaid Card.

An undiscountable \$0.26 per call charge is applicable to calls that originate from a payphone used to access service as provided for in this promotion. Calls accessed via directory assistance will be subject to standard tariffed rates and charges for that service as set forth in this catalog.

.36 <u>20% In-state Usage Promotion</u>

Beginning April 1, 2002, and ending December 31, 2002, the Company will offer the following promotion to new customers of Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan IX.

Customers will receive a 20% discount on all InterLATA and IntraLATA usage on each of the customer's first through seventh invoice after enrollment in this promotion.

Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan X Rate Promotion

Beginning January 18, 2003 and ending April 17, 2003, the Company will offer the following promotion. New customers enrolled in Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan X will receive a \$.049 per minute rate for interLATA and intraLATA Dial-1, Toll Free and Calling Card Calls made to the customer's office ANI. Customer will receive this promotional rate for the first three full invoices after enrollment in this promotion.

.38 Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plans X and XI Third Month Free Promotion

Beginning January 18, 2003 and ending April 17, 2003, the Company will offer the following promotion. New customers enrolled in Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plans X and XI will receive a credit, not exceeding \$1000,(including interLATA and intraLATA Dial-1 usage, Toll Free usage, Calling Card Calls made to the customer's office ANI, Personal 800 usage, T800 Monthly Fee and all taxes and surcharges) Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan X and XI total usage that appears on customer's third full invoice after enrollment in this promotion.

The credit under this promotion shall not apply to the Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plans X and XI monthly minimum usage fee if 1) customer's Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan X total usage is less than \$10.00 or 2) customer's Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plans XI total usage is less than \$20.00.

.39 Small Business Long Distance Plan A Promotion 1

Beginning April 18, 2003, and ending December 31, 2003, customers of Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan X who re-subscribe to Small Business Long Distance Plan A are eligible to receive the following promotion. Customers will receive a per-minute rate of \$0.05 for all intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial "1" calls for three months after enrollment in this promotion. Customers of Business B2 Integrated Service are not eligible for this promotion.

.40 Small Business Long Distance Plan B Promotion

Beginning April 18, 2003, and ending June 30, 2003 customers of Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan IX who re-subscribe to Small Business Long Distance Plan B are eligible to receive the following promotion. Customers will receive I) a per-minute rate of \$0.09 for all interLATA dial "1" calls, II) a per-minute rate of \$0.07 for all intraLATA dial "1" calls, and III) a per-minute rate of \$0.07 for all calling card calls made to the customer's ANI (no surcharge shall apply to these calling card calls made to customer's ANI). These rates shall apply for as long as customer's account remains subscribed to Small Business Long Distance Plan B. Customers of Business B2 Integrated Service are not eligible for this promotion.

.41 Option A Block of Time Discount Promotion

Beginning July 1, 2003, and ending August 31, 2003, the Company will offer the following promotion to new customers enrolling in Option A Block of Time Promotion. Customers will receive a 50% discount off i) the Option A Block of Time Promotion monthly recurring charge and ii) the Option A Block of Time Promotion usage charges outside the block-of-time allotment; this discount will be applied against customer's first partial and first full invoices after enrollment.

.42 Option A Block of Time Promotion

Beginning July 1, 2003, and ending August 31, 2003, the Company will offer the following promotion to new residential customers. Customers will receive an allotment of up to 300 minutes per monthly period that may be used for Interstate and Intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Customers will be charged \$0.05 per each minute of usage over the allotment. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week.

Customers enrolled in this promotion will be charged a \$10 monthly recurring charge.

Option A Block of Time Promotion customers will be charged a per minute rate of \$0.55 and a \$0.89 per call surcharge for all Instate interLATA and intraLATA calling card calls, except that customers will be charged \$0.20 per minute, and the Company will waive the per-call surcharge, for interLATA and intraLATA calling card calls which terminate to the customer's billed ANI.

Customers will be charged \$0.45 per minute rate MCI Personal 800 Number calls.

.43 Residential Affinity Block-of-Time Promotion 1

Beginning July 1, 2003, and ending September 30, 2003, the Company will offer the following promotion to customers of Option A (Execunet) service who are also members of a participating Non-Qualified Residential Affinity Group.

Customers enrolling in this promotion may be eligible for benefits as described in one (but not both) of the following benefit Levels. Eligibility for a particular Level is dependent upon a customer's membership level or status within the participating Non-Qualified Residential Affinity Group in accordance with the terms of membership of that participating Non-Qualified Residential Affinity Group:

Level 1: Customers will receive an allotment of up to 300 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Customers will be charged \$0.05 per each minute of usage over the allotment. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week. Customers enrolled in this promotion will be charged a \$9.50 monthly recurring charge for Level 1 benefits. Customers who no longer qualify for Level 1 benefits will be moved to Level 2 as described in this promotion.

Level 2: Customers will receive an allotment of up to 300 minutes per monthly period that may be used for interstate and intrastate (interLATA and intraLATA) dial-1 usage. Customers will be charged \$0.05 per each minute of usage over the allotment. Customers may place these calls 24 hours a day and 7 days a week. Customers enrolled in this promotion will be charged a \$11.95 monthly recurring charge for Level 2 benefits. Customers who no longer qualify for Level 2 benefits will be moved to Level 1 as described in this promotion.

Customers who no longer qualify for Level 1 or Level 2 benefits as described in this promotion will no longer receive benefits as described above.

.44 <u>\$25 Credit Promotion</u>

Beginning November 1, 2003, and ending December 31, 2003, the Company will offer the following promotion. New customers of Company service who are contacted by a Company representative and subscribe to Basic Calling Plan R, Basic Calling Plan S, Basic Calling Plan T, Basic Calling Plan U, and Basic Calling Plan V will receive a credit in the amount of \$25 against the first full invoice after enrollment in this promotion.

To enroll in this promotion: Customer will be mailed a certificate offering a credit in the amount of \$25, to be applied against customer's Basic Calling Plan R, Basic Calling Plan S, Basic Calling Plan T, Basic Calling Plan U, or Basic Calling Plan V total invoiced charges. Upon receipt of the certificate, Customer must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the credit on their next available invoice after Company receives the certificate.

Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate.

.45 <u>Small Business 25% Discount Promotion 2</u>

Beginning November 1, 2003, and ending January 31, 2004, the Company will offer the following promotion to existing customers of Advanced Option II for Small Business and Commercial Dial-1 Service as described in this catalog who enroll in Business B2 Integrated Service. Customers will receive a discount of 25% off of the monthly recurring charges for all lines of their Business B2 Integrated Service, up to 15 lines, on their first full invoice after enrollment in this promotion.

To enroll in this promotion: Customers will be mailed a certificate offering a credit in the amount of the discount off the monthly service charge for Business B2 Service. Upon

receipt of the certificate, Customers must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the credit on their next full invoice after Company receives the certificate.

Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate.

.46 Deposit Promotion

Beginning December 1, 2003, and ending March 31, 2004, the Company will offer the following promotion to new customers of Company service whose Company service also requires subscription to residential local exchange service provided by MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services whose invoices are either i) rendered by the Company ("direct remit customers) or ii) billed directly to a valid credit card number provided to the Company by the customer, and who the Company has determined must pay a deposit to the Company as a result of a credit check.

If the customer's account has not been delinquent by 31 or more days at any point in time during the first 6 months after enrollment in Company residential local service, then a \$25.00 promotional certificate will be sent to the customer, along with a refund of the customer's deposit (principal plus interest). The customer will be sent \$25.00 as a certificate separate from the deposit check in accordance with the procedure described below. If the customer's account is delinquent at any point during the first 6 months after enrollment in Company residential local service, then the deposit will be held by the Company for an additional 6 months (for a total period of 12 months), in which case the deposit (principal plus interest) will be issued in the form of a check to the customer (less any amount applied to outstanding balances). In the event a refund is provided in the middle of the month, interest on the deposit will be pro-rated for that part of the month.

Customer will be mailed the certificate offering a credit in the amount of \$25, to be applied against customer's Company service total invoiced charges. Upon receipt of the certificate, Customer must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the credit on their next available invoice after Company receives the certificate. Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate.

.47 Employee Benefit Promotion 2

Beginning January 12, 2004, and ending March 31, 2004, the Company will offer the following promotion to customers who are members of a qualified commercial affinity group or employees of a participating affinity of the Company. Eligible customers will receive one of the following benefits:

- 1) New customers of Company service who subscribe to Integrated RLA Service and who are members of a qualified commercial affinity group or employees of a participating affinity of the Company will receive a 10% discount off the monthly recurring charge for Integrated RLA Service in each month they remain subscribed to Integrated RLA Service.
- 2) New customers of Company service who subscribe to Integrated RLH Service and who are members of a qualified commercial affinity group or employees of a participating affinity of the Company will receive a 5% discount off the monthly recurring charge for Integrated RLH in each month they remain subscribed to Integrated RLH Service.
- 3) New customers of Company service who subscribe to Basic Calling Plan R, Basic Calling Plan S, Basic Calling Plan T, Basic Calling Plan U, or Basic Calling Plan V, W, X & Y and who are members of a qualified commercial affinity group or employees of a participating affinity of the Company will receive a 10% discount against customer's Basic Calling Plan R, Basic Calling Plan S, Basic Calling Plan T, Basic Calling Plan U, or Basic Calling Plan V, W, X & Y total invoiced charges.

.48 Airline Affinity Promotion

Beginning January 12, 2004, and ending March 31, 2004, MCImetro will offer the following promotion to new customers of Basic Calling Plans R, S, T, U, V, W, X, Y, Z, AA, and AAA, Integrated RZA/RLA, RLC, RLG, RLH, Advanced Option II for Small Business, and Business B2 Integrated Service who are currently enrolled in a participating airline affinity promotion. Customers who enroll in this promotion will receive five airline affinity program miles from the participating airline affinity program for each dollar of the customer's total monthly local (including feature charges), interstate and intrastate usage (excluding deposits, non-recurring charges, interstate line charge, surcharges, tax and credits) in each month following enrollment in this promotion.

.49 Retail Affinity Promotion

Beginning January 12, 2004, and ending March 31, 2004, MCImetro will offer the following promotion to new customers of Basic Calling Plans R, S, T, U, V, W, X, Y, Z, AA, and AAA, and Integrated RZA/RLA, RLC, RLG, RLH Service who are also enrolled in a participating retail affinity program as offered by http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service. Customers who enroll in this promotion will receive one certificate entitling customers to one free movie rental from the participating retail affinity program for each \$25 (excluding deposits, non-recurring charges, interstate line charge, surcharges, tax, and credits) per month of the customer's total monthly local (including feature charges), intralata and long distance usage charges. In the event that a customer does not incur at least \$25.00 in total usage in one month, no certificate will be issued. Usage cannot be carried forward or accumulated from one month to the next under this promotion.

.50 Business B2 Free Month Promotion

Beginning August 1, 2006 and ending December 31, 2006, the Company will offer the following promotion: New customers of Business B2 Service who enrolled in Offering A, B, or Block of Time Offering 1, and who are contacted by or who contact a Company representative will receive a waiver of the monthly service charge for Business B2 Integrated Service on their first invoice after enrollment in this promotion as described below.

To enroll in this promotion: Customers will be mailed a certificate offering a credit in the amount of the monthly service charge for Business B2 Integrated Service. Upon receipt of the certificate, Customers must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the credit on their next available invoice after Company receives the certificate. Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate.

.51 \$25 Credit Promotion

Beginning March 16, 2006 and ending June 30, 2006, the Company will offer the following promotion to existing customers of Integrated RZA/RLA Service who contact a Company service representative and request cancellation of their service. Customers will receive a credit of \$25 on their first invoice after enrollment in this promotion. This promotion is not combinable with any other promotional offering.

.52 \$20 Credit Promotion

Beginning March 16, 2006 and ending June 30, 2006, the Company will offer the following promotion to existing customers of Integrated RLE, Residential RLI and Integrated RLH Service who contact a Company service representative and request cancellation of their service. Customers will receive a credit of \$20 on their first invoice after enrollment in this promotion. This promotion is not combinable with any other promotional offering.

.53 \$10 Credit Promotion

Beginning March 17, 2005, and ending June 30, 2005, the Company will offer the following promotion to existing customers of integrated calling plans under this catalog that require concurrent enrollment in service provided by MCImetro Access Transmission

Service, Inc. who contact a Company service representative and request cancellation of their service. Customers will receive a credit of \$10 on each of their first three invoices after enrollment in this promotion. This promotion is not combinable with any other promotional offering.

.54 \$12 Credit Promotion

Beginning March 17, 2005, and ending June 30, 2005, the Company will offer the following promotion to existing customers of integrated calling plan RLG Service who contact a Company service representative and request cancellation of their service. Customers will receive a credit of \$12 on their first invoice after enrollment in this promotion. This promotion is not combinable with any other promotional offering.

.55 Basic Calling Plan BB Promotion

Beginning January 16, 2004, and ending June 30, 2004, new customers of Basic Calling Plan BB who subscribe to that service on or after January 16, 2004 will receive a credit of \$2.00 against customer's Basic Calling Plan BB total invoiced charges in each of the first three full invoices after customer subscribes to Basic Calling Plan BB.

.56 Basic Calling Plan AA Promotion

Beginning January 16, 2004, and ending June 30, 2004, new customers of Basic Calling Plan AA who subscribe to that service on or after January 16, 2004 will receive a credit of \$5.00 against customer's Basic Calling Plan AA total invoiced charges in each of the first three full invoices after customer subscribes to Basic Calling Plan AA. For customers eligible for the credit who disconnect from Basic Calling Plan AA service, the credit will apply against the monthly recurring charge for the final month provided the customer disconnects within three months of enrollment.

.57 Small Business Saves Credit Promotion

Beginning September 1, 2007 and ending December 31, 2007, the Company will offer existing customers of Business B2 Integrated Service, who have completed a minimum of 3 months of service, and who contact a Company representative to request cancellation of their Business B2 Integrated Service, a credit on their first five invoices after enrollment in this promotion.

The credit amount is dependent on the Business B2 Integrated Service offering to which customer subscribes as follows:

Offering A \$15 Offering B and Block of Time Offering 1 \$10

Any unused credit amount will carry over to the next invoice. This promotion is not combinable with any other promotion.

.58 <u>Integrated Service \$25 Prepaid Card Promotion</u>

Beginning March 3, 2004, and ending May 31, 2004, the Company will offer the following promotion to eligible customers at its discretion and subject to billing availability. New customers of Integrated RLA/RZA service who also enroll in either MCI International Weekends or MCI Neighborhood Worldwide as described at http://www.verizonbusiness.com/service, will be mailed an allotment of one or more MCI Prepaid Cards, the total value of which allotment shall not exceed \$25, within one month after enrollment in Integrated RLA/RZA service. Customers enrolled in this offer are also eligible for enrollment in the One Month Free Promotion and the Integrated Service Discount Promotion.

.59 Small Business Term Plan Promotion 3

Beginning August 1, 2006 and ending December 31, 2006, the Company will offer the following promotion. New customers of Business B2 Integrated Service who elect

Offering A, B, or Block of Time Offering 1, and who are contacted by or who contact a Company representative, and who commit to a term commitment Business B2 Integrated Service for a term of twelve (12) months will receive a discount of 5 percent off the total invoiced charges (excluding taxes and surcharges), including any Business B2 Toll Free Service Option 1 usage charges, for the Offering they have selected.

The 12-month period begins with the first full billing month of Customer's Business B2 Integrated Service. Customers who terminate their Business B2 Integrated Service prior to the expiration of the term period will be billed a termination charge of \$80. If customer is subscribing to DSL service offered by the Company in conjunction with their Business B2 Integrated Service, additional penalties may apply in accordance with those assessed pursuant to customer's DSL service.

.60 Small Business Term Plan Promotion 4

Beginning August 1, 2006 and ending December 31, 2006, the Company will offer the following promotion. New customers of Business B2 Integrated Service who enroll Offering A, B or Block of Time Offering 1, who are contacted by or who contact a Company representative, and who commit to a term commitment to receive the Business B2 Integrated Service] for a term of twenty-four (24) months will receive a discount of 10 percent off the total invoiced charges (excluding taxes and surcharges), including any Business B2 Toll Free Service Option 1 usage charges, for the Offering they have selected.

The 24-month period begins with the first full billing month of Customer's Business B2 Integrated Service. Customers who terminate their Business B2 Integrated Service prior to the expiration of the term period will be billed a termination charge of \$200. If customer is subscribing to DSL service offered by the Company in conjunction with their Business B2 Integrated Service, additional penalties may apply in accordance with those assessed pursuant to customer's DSL service.

.61 Small Business Term Plan Promotion 5

Beginning August 1, 2006 and ending December 31, 2006, the Company will offer the following promotion. New customers of Business B2 Integrated Service who enroll in Offering A or B, and who contact a Company representative, and who commit to a term commitment to receive the Business B2 Integrated Service for a term of thirty-six (36) months will receive a discount of 15 percent off the total invoiced charges (excluding taxes and surcharges), including any Business B2 Toll Free Service Option 1 usage charges, for the Offering they have selected.

The 36-month period begins with the first full billing month of Customer's Business B2 Integrated Service. Customers who terminate their Business B2 Integrated Service prior to the expiration of the term period will be billed a termination charge of \$450. If customer is subscribing to DSL service offered by the Company in conjunction with their Business B2 Integrated Service, additional penalties may apply in accordance with those assessed pursuant to customer's DSL service.

.62 One Month Free Promotion 1

Beginning October 5, 2004, and ending December 31, 2004, the Company will offer the following promotion to eligible customers at its discretion and subject to billing availability. New and existing customers of Integrated RLA or RLH Service will receive a waiver of the monthly service charge for Integrated RLA Service on their first invoice after enrollment in this promotion as described below.

To enroll in this promotion: Customers will be mailed a certificate offering a credit in the amount of the monthly service charge for Integrated RLA or RLH Service. Upon receipt of the certificate, Customers must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the credit on their next available invoice after Company receives the certificate. Certificates

are valid until the date printed on the certificate.

.63 Integrated Service Discount Promotion 1

Beginning October 5, 2004, and ending December 31, 2004, the Company will offer the following promotion to eligible customers at its discretion and subject to billing availability.

New and existing customers of Integrated RLG Service will receive a discount of 50% off the monthly service charge for Integrated RLG as described below.

To enroll in this promotion, Customers will be mailed a certificate offering a credit in the amount of the discount off the monthly service charge for Integrated RLG service. Upon receipt of the certificate, Customers must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the credit on their next available invoice after Company receives the certificate. Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate.

.64 Integrated Service Credit Promotion

Beginning July 8, 2004, and ending September 30, 2004, the Company will offer the following promotion to eligible customers at its discretion and subject to billing availability.

New customers of Integrated RLA Service are eligible to receive up to three (3) credits, each credit in the amount of \$15, against the monthly service charge for Integrated RLA as described below.

To enroll in this promotion, Customers will be mailed a certificate offering a credit in the amount of \$15 off the monthly service charge for Integrated RLA service in each of the first three months after enrollment in Integrated RLA service. Upon receipt of each certificate, Customers must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the \$15 credit on their next available invoice after Company receives the certificate. Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate.

.65 \$25 Invoice Credit Promotion

Beginning May 1, 2004, and ending June 30, 2004, the Company will offer the following promotion to eligible customers at its discretion and subject to billing availability.

The Company will offer the following promotion to existing customers of Integrated RZA/RLA Service who contact a Company service representative and request cancellation of their service. Customers will receive \$25 off of the monthly recurring charge for Integrated RZA/RLA Service; credit will be applied in each of the first two (2) invoices after enrollment in this promotion. This promotion is not combinable with any other promotional offering.

This promotion may not be combined with any Direct Mail promotion or any promotion offered to customers i) who are not presently subscribed to long distance service provided by the Company or its subsidiaries, but who were previously subscribed to Company service ("previous Company service"), ii) who disconnected from their previous Company service in order to subscribe to service offered by another long distance carrier, and iii) who have not resubscribed to any Company service between the time of disconnection of their previous Company service and the time of enrollment in their new Company service.

.66 Basic Calling Plan BB Certificate Promotion

Beginning June 1, 2004, and ending August 31, 2004, the Company will offer the following promotion to eligible customers at its discretion and subject to billing availability.

New customers of Company service who are contacted by a Company representative and subscribe to Basic Calling Plan BB [aka Nationwide 200 Plus] will receive a credit in the amount of \$9.99 against their first full invoice after enrollment in this promotion.

To enroll in this promotion: Customer will be mailed a certificate offering a credit in the amount of \$9.99, to be applied against customer's Basic Calling Plan BB [aka Nationwide 200 Plus] total invoiced charges. Upon receipt of the certificate, Customer must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the credit on their next available invoice after Company receives the certificate.

Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate.

.67 Small Business \$10 Credit Promotion

Beginning August 30, 2004, and ending December 31, 2004, the Company will offer the following promotion.

- 1) New customers of Business B2 Integrated Service who enroll in Offering A [aka Business Complete Unlimited] will receive a credit of \$10 applied against their Business B2 Integrated Service monthly recurring charge on each of the first twelve (12) invoices after enrollment.
- 2) New customers of Business B2 Integrated Service who enroll in Offering B [aka Business Complete Value] will receive a credit of \$10 applied against their Business B2 Integrated Service monthly recurring charge on each of the first six (6) invoices after enrollment.

.68 50% Certificate Promotion

Beginning July 1, 2004, and ending August 31, 2004, the Company will offer the following promotion to eligible customers at its discretion and subject to billing availability.

New customers of Integrated RLA, RLG, RLH Service who contact a Company service representative are eligible to receive a 50% certificate off of their monthly recurring charge for Integrated RLA, RLG, RLH as described below.

To enroll in this promotion, Customers will be mailed a certificate offering a 50% certificate off of their monthly recurring charge for Integrated RLA, RLG, RLH and Integrated RLA Savings Plan service. Upon receipt of the certificate, Customers must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the 50% certificate off of their monthly recurring charge after Company receives the certificate. Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate.

.69 Free Month Certificate Promotion 2

Beginning November 11, 2004, and ending December 31, 2004, the Company will offer the following promotion to eligible customers at its discretion and subject to billing availability.

New customers of Integrated RLG Service who have been contacted by a Company representative to subscribe to Company service are eligible to receive a 100% certificate off of their monthly recurring charge for Integrated RLG as described below.

To enroll in this promotion, Customers will be mailed a certificate offering a 100% certificate off of their monthly recurring charge for Integrated RLG service. Upon receipt of the certificate, Customers must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the 100% certificate off of their monthly recurring charge after Company receives the certificate. Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate.

.70 Small Business \$10 Credit Promotion 2

Beginning March 26, 2005, and ending June 30, 2005, the Company will offer the following promotion:

- 1) New customers of Business B2 Integrated Service who enroll in Offering A [aka Business Complete Unlimited] i) who are not presently subscribed to long distance service provided by the Company or its subsidiaries, but who were previously subscribed to Company service, ii) who disconnect from their Company service in order to subscribe to service offered by another long distance carrier, and iii) who have not resubscribed to any Company service between the time of disconnection of their pervious Company service and the time of enrollment in their new Company service. Customer eligible for this promotion will receive a credit of \$10 applied against their Business B2 Integrated Service monthly recurring charge on each of the first twelve (12) invoices after enrollment.
- 2) New customers of Business B2 Integrated Service who enroll in Offering B [aka Business Complete Value] i) who are not presently subscribed to long distance service provided by the Company or its subsidiaries, but who were previously subscribed to Company service, ii) who disconnect from their Company service in order to subscribe to service offered by another long distance carrier, and iii) who have not resubscribed to any Company service between the time of disconnection of their pervious Company service and the time of enrollment in their new Company service. Customer eligible for this promotion will receive a credit of \$10 applied against their Business B2 Integrated Service monthly recurring charge on each of the first six (6) invoices after enrollment.

.71 \$25 Invoice Credit Promotion 1

Beginning November 11, 2004, and ending December 31, 2004, the Company will offer the following promotion to eligible customers at its discretion and subject to billing availability.

The Company will offer the following promotion to existing customers of Integrated RZA Service who contact a Company service representative and request cancellation of their service. Customers will receive a \$25 off two (2) months invoice. This promotion is not combinable with any other promotional offering.

This promotion may not be combined with any Direct Mail promotion or any promotion offered to customers i) who are not presently subscribed to long distance service provided by the Company or its subsidiaries, but who were previously subscribed to Company service ("previous Company service"), ii) who disconnected from their previous Company service in order to subscribe to service offered by another long distance carrier, and iii) who have not resubscribed to any Company service between the time of disconnection of their previous Company service and the time of enrollment in their new Company service.

.72 Business B2 Toll Free Promotion

Beginning March 16, 2006 and ending June 30, 2006, the Company will offer the following promotion to eligible customers at its discretion and subject to billing availability.

This promotion is available to i) existing customers of Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XII who a) subscribe to Business B2 Integrated Service and who enroll in Business B2 Toll Free Service Option 1 and b) who either contact a Company service representative or who are contacted by a Company service representative, and to ii) new customers of Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XII i) who are not presently subscribed to long distance service provided by the Company or its subsidiaries, but who were previously subscribed to Company service ("previous Company service"), ii) who disconnected from their previous Company service in order to subscribe to service offered by another long distance carrier, iii) who have not re-subscribed to any Company service between the time of disconnection of their previous Company service and the time of enrollment in their new Company service, iv) who are contacted by a Company service representative within thirty (30) days of their disconnection from

Page 252

Effective July 1, 2020

service as described in i) through iii) above, and v) who enroll in Business B2 Toll Free Option 1. Customers who enroll in this promotion are eligible to receive a per-minute rate of \$0.04 for all Business B2 Toll Free Service Option 1 toll free calls after enrollment in this promotion.

Customers will receive this reduced rate as a credit against Business B2 Toll Free Option 1 usage on each invoice after enrollment in this promotion; customers are eligible to receive this promotion as long as the Customer remains subscribed to Business B2 Integrated Service. This offer may be combined with any other promotional offering.

.73 Business B2 \$75 Certificate Promotion

Beginning September 1, 2007 and ending December 31, 2007, the Company will offer the following promotion to eligible customers at its discretion and subject to billing availability.

New customers of Local Exchange Service as described in Business B2 Integrated Service who i) contact a Company service representative or who are contacted by a Company service representative and ii) were subscribed to a service requiring a term commitment with their local exchange service carrier at the time of subscription to Company service and enrollment in this promotion are eligible to receive a \$75 certificate off their monthly recurring charge for Business B2 Integrated Service on their first invoice after enrollment in this promotion as described below.

To enroll in this promotion, Customers will be mailed a certificate offering a \$75 certificate off of their monthly recurring charge for Business B2 Integrated. Upon receipt of the certificate, Customers must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the \$75 certificate off of their monthly recurring charge after Company receives the certificate. Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate.

.74 \$20 Credit Promotion for 3 Invoices

Beginning November 1, 2007 and ending December 31, 2007, the Company will offer the following promotion to existing customers of Integrated RLH, RLI, RLK, RLL and RLG Services who i) have been subscribed to their Service for a minimum of three (3) months, and ii) contact a Company service representative and request cancellation of their Service. Customers will receive a credit of \$20 on each of their first three invoices after enrollment in this promotion. This promotion is not combinable with any other promotional offering.

.75 \$25 Credit Promotion for 3 Invoices

Beginning November 1, 2007 and ending December 31, 2007, the Company will offer the following promotion to existing customers of Integrated RLA/RZA and RLJ Service who i) have been subscribed to their service for a minimum of three (3) months, and ii) contact a Company service representative and request cancellation of their Service. Customers will receive a credit of \$25 on each of their first three invoices after enrollment in this promotion. This promotion is not combinable with any other promotional offering.

.76 Certificate Promotion

Beginning March 16, 2006 and ending June 30, 2006, the Company will offer the following promotion. Existing customers of Company residential service who i) are subscribed to Integrated RLA/RZA, RLI, and RLH Service ("Service"), ii) have been subscribed to their Service for a minimum of three (3) months, and iii) request cancellation of their Service, are eligible to receive a certificate offering 100% off the service's monthly recurring charge for the first, seventh, and thirteenth full invoices for Integrated RLA/RZA, RLI, and RLH Service as described below.

To participate in this promotion, Customers will be mailed a certificate offering 100% off the service's monthly recurring charge for Integrated RLA/RZA, RLI, and RLH Service. Upon receipt of the certificate, Customers must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the 100% off of their monthly recurring charge after Company receives the certificate. Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate.

.77 Basic Calling Plan HH (Offering A) Certificate Winback Promotion

Page 253

Effective July 1, 2020

Beginning June 27, 2005, and ending December 31, 2005, the Company will offer the following promotion. Customers of Basic Calling Plan HH who enroll in Offering A of that service i) who are not presently subscribed to long distance service provided by the Company or its subsidiaries, but who were previously subscribed to Company service ("previous Company service"), ii) who disconnected from their previous Company service in order to subscribe to service offered by another long distance carrier, iii) who have not resubscribed to any Company service between the time of disconnection of their previous Company service and the time of enrollment in their new Company service, and iv) who are contacted by a Company service representative within thirty (30) days of their disconnection from service as described in i) through iii) above, are eligible to receive i) a certificate in the amount of \$16.00 against their monthly recurring charge for their first full invoice after enrollment in this promotion and ii) a credit in the amount of \$16.00 against their monthly recurring charge for Basic Calling Plan HH, Offering A, on their twelfth full invoice after enrollment in this promotion.

To enroll in this promotion, Customers will be mailed a certificate offering \$16.00 off of their monthly recurring charge for Basic Calling Plan HH, Offering A, service. Upon receipt of the certificate, Customers must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the \$16.00 off of their monthly recurring charge on the first full invoice after Company receives the certificate. Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate.

In the event that, subsequent to enrollment in this promotion, a customer switches his Company residential long distance service from Basic Calling Plan HH Offering A service to another residential long distance service offered by the Company i) that contains a monthly recurring charge as part of that service, and ii) is otherwise available to new customers of that service, then customer will receive a credit, in what would have been his twelfth month of service for Basic Calling Plan HH service had he not cancelled that service, in the amount of the monthly recurring charge of the service to which he switched. This credit shall not apply in the event the customer switches to a Company residential long distance service having no monthly recurring charge applying thereto.

.78 Basic Calling Plan HH (Offering B) Certificate Winback Promotion

Beginning June 27, 2005, and ending December 31, 2005, the Company will offer the following promotion. Customers of Basic Calling Plan HH who enroll in Offering B of that service i) who are not presently subscribed to long distance service provided by the Company or its subsidiaries, but who were previously subscribed to Company service ("previous Company service"), ii) who disconnected from their previous Company service in order to subscribe to service offered by another long distance carrier, iii) who have not resubscribed to any Company service between the time of disconnection of their previous Company service and the time of enrollment in their new Company service, and iv) who are contacted by a Company service representative within thirty (30) days of their disconnection from service as described in i) through iii) above, are eligible to receive i) a certificate in the amount of \$26.00 against their monthly recurring charge for their first full invoice after enrollment in this promotion and ii) a credit in the amount of \$26.00 against their monthly recurring charge for Basic Calling Plan HH, Offering B, on their twelfth full invoice after enrollment in this promotion.

To enroll in this promotion, Customers will be mailed a certificate offering \$26.00 off of their monthly recurring charge for Basic Calling Plan HH, Offering B, service. Upon receipt of the certificate, Customers must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the \$26.00 off of their monthly recurring charge on the first full invoice after Company receives the certificate. Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate.

In the event that, subsequent to enrollment in this promotion, a customer switches his Company residential long distance service from Basic Calling Plan HH Offering B service to another residential long distance service offered by the Company i) that contains a monthly recurring charge as part of that service, and ii) is otherwise available to new customers of that service, then customer will receive a credit, in what would have been his twelfth month of service for Basic Calling Plan HH service had he not cancelled that service, in the amount of the monthly recurring charge of the

Page 254

Effective July 1, 2020

service to which he switched. This credit shall not apply in the event the customer switches to a Company residential long distance service having no monthly recurring charge applying thereto.

.79 Basic Calling Plan BB Certificate Winback Promotion

Beginning June 27, 2005, and ending December 31, 2005, the Company will offer the following promotion. Customers of Basic Calling Plan BB i) who are not presently subscribed to long distance service provided by the Company or its subsidiaries, but who were previously subscribed to Company service ("previous Company service"), ii) who disconnected from their previous Company service in order to subscribe to service offered by another long distance carrier, iii) who have not resubscribed to any Company service between the time of disconnection of their previous Company service and the time of enrollment in their new Company service, and iv) who are contacted by a Company service representative within thirty (30) days of their disconnection from service as described in i) through iii) above, are eligible to receive i) a certificate in the amount of \$11.00 against their monthly recurring charge for their first full invoice after enrollment in this promotion and ii) a credit in the amount of \$11.00 against their monthly recurring charge for Basic Calling Plan BB, on their twelfth full invoice after enrollment in this promotion.

To enroll in this promotion, Customers will be mailed a certificate offering \$11.00 off of their monthly recurring charge for Basic Calling Plan HH, Offering B, service. Upon receipt of the certificate, Customers must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the \$11.00 off of their monthly recurring charge on the first full invoice after Company receives the certificate. Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate.

In the event that, subsequent to enrollment in this promotion, a customer switches his Company residential long distance service from Basic Calling Plan BB service to another residential long distance service offered by the Company i) that contains a monthly recurring charge as part of that service, and ii) is otherwise available to new customers of that service, then customer will receive a credit, in what would have been his twelfth month of service for Basic Calling Plan BB had he not cancelled that service, in the amount of the monthly recurring charge of the service to which he switched. This credit shall not apply in the event the customer switches to a Company residential long distance service having no monthly recurring charge applying thereto.

.80 \$5 Credit for 6 Invoices Promotion

Beginning June 27, 2005, and ending December 31, 2005, the Company will offer the following promotion. Existing residential customers of long distance service as provided in this catalog i) whose long distance service includes a monthly recurring charge of \$6.00 or less as described in this catalog and does not require concurrent subscription in companion local exchange service offered by MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services, ii) whose total long distance usage (including applicable monthly recurring charges incurred as part of the service to which customer is subscribed) is at least \$50.00, and iii) who contact a Company representative and request cancellation of their service, will receive a credit in the amount of \$5.00 against their first six (6) invoices after enrollment in this promotion.

.81 \$10 Credit for 6 Invoices Promotion:

Beginning June 27, 2005, and ending December 31, 2005, the Company will offer the following promotion. Existing residential customers of long distance service as provided in this catalog i) whose long distance service includes a monthly recurring charge of greater than \$6.00 as described in this catalog and does not require concurrent subscription in companion local exchange service offered by MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services, ii) whose total long distance usage (including applicable monthly recurring charges incurred as part of the service to which customer is subscribed) is at least \$50.00, iii) who contact a Company representative and request cancellation of their service, will receive a credit in the amount of \$10.00 against their first six (6) invoices after enrollment in this promotion. Customers who are offered (but decline) enrollment in the \$5 Credit for 6 Invoices Promotion are also eligible to enroll in this promotion.

.82 \$5 Credit for 1 Invoice Promotion:

Beginning June 27, 2005, and ending December 31, 2005, the Company will offer the following promotion. Existing residential customers of Basic Calling Plans C, D, K, or ZZ, or Retail Affinity Program Plans I, II, III, or IV, who contact a Company representative and request cancellation of their service, will receive a credit in the amount of \$5.00 against their first invoice after enrollment in this promotion.

.83 \$10 Credit for 1 Invoice Promotion:

Beginning June 27, 2005, and ending December 31, 2005, the Company will offer the following promotion to existing customers of the following services who contact a Company representative and request cancellation of their service: Block-of-Time Plans 4, 5, 6,7, and 8; Basic Calling Plans A, B, F, H, I, J, L, M, N, O, Q, XX, YY; MCI Anytime; Retail Affinity Program Plan V; Everyday Plus; Everyday Savings; MCI One Savings; Everyday Classic; MCI One Advantage; MCI One Extra; homeMCI One; Friends & Family Program Options A, B, and C; Basic Calling Plan Option 2; NetRate Plan; and residential customers subscribed to (and maintaining an active account for) Execunet service but who are not subscribed to a specific plan thereunder. Eligible customers enrolling in this promotion will receive a credit in the amount of \$10.00 against their first invoice after enrollment in this promotion.

.84 Business B2 \$45 Certificate Promotion

Beginning September 1, 2007 and ending December 31, 2007, the Company will offer the following promotion to eligible customers at its discretion and subject to billing availability.

New customers of Local Exchange Service enrolling in Business B2 Service Offering B and Business B2 Integrated Service Offerings] who i) contact a Company service representative or who are contacted by a Company service representative and ii) were subscribed to a service requiring a term commitment with their local exchange service carrier at the time of subscription to Company service and enrollment in this promotion are eligible to receive a \$45 certificate off their monthly recurring charge for Service on their first invoice after enrollment in this promotion as described below.

To enroll in this promotion, Customers will be mailed a certificate offering a \$45 certificate off of their monthly recurring charge for Business B2 Integrated. Upon receipt of the certificate, Customers must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the \$45 certificate off of their monthly recurring charge after Company receives the certificate. Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate.

.85 Business B2 \$55 Certificate Promotion

Beginning September 1, 2007 and ending December 31, 2007, the Company will offer the following promotion to eligible customers at its discretion and subject to billing availability.

New customers of Local Exchange Service enrolling Block of Time Offering 1 and Business B2 Integrated Service Offerings who i) contact a Company service representative or who are contacted by a Company service representative and ii) were subscribed to a service requiring a term commitment with their local exchange service carrier at the time of subscription to Company service and enrollment in this promotion are eligible to receive a \$55 certificate off their monthly recurring charge for Service on their first invoice after enrollment in this promotion as described below.

To enroll in this promotion, Customers will be mailed a certificate offering a \$55 certificate off of their monthly recurring charge for Business B2 Integrated. Upon receipt of the certificate, Customers must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the \$55 certificate off of their monthly recurring charge after Company receives the certificate. Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate.

.86 Residential EasyPay Promotion

Beginning August 1, 2005, and ending December 31, 2005, the Company will offer the following promotion to i) existing customers of Company residential service who elect to have their invoiced charges billed directly to a valid commercial credit card, a valid debit card issued by a third party,

or an active commercial bank account, and who enroll in this promotion either after contacting a Company service representative and being offered this promotion or by signing up for this promotion online at the Company's website address at http://www.verizonbusiness.com, and ii) new customers of Company residential service who elect to have their invoiced charges billed directly to a valid commercial credit card, valid debit card issued by a third party, or an active commercial bank account, and who enroll in this promotion either after being contacted by a Company service representative and being offered this promotion, contacting a Company service representative and being offered this promotion, or by signing up for this promotion online at the Company's website address at http://www.verizonbusiness.com. Customers enrolling in this promotion will receive a credit, not to exceed \$1.00, against their Company-invoiced charges for residential service.

.87 Business B2 EasyPay Promotion

Beginning August 1, 2005, and ending December 31, 2005, the Company will offer the following promotion to i) existing customers of Business B2 service who elect to have their invoiced charges billed directly to a valid commercial credit card, a valid debit card issued by a third party, or an active commercial bank account, and who enroll in this promotion either after contacting a Company service representative and being offered this promotion or by signing up for this promotion online at the Company's website address at http://www.verizonbusiness.com, and ii) new customers of Company Business B2 service who elect to have their invoiced charges billed directly to a valid commercial credit card, valid debit card issued by a third party, or an active commercial bank account, and who enroll in this promotion either after being contacted by a Company service representative and being offered this promotion, contacting a Company service representative and being offered this promotion, or by signing up for this promotion online at the Company's website address at http://www.verizonbusiness.com. Customers enrolling in this promotion will receive a credit, not to exceed \$1.00, against their Company-invoiced charges for Business B2 service.

.88 <u>Anniversary Lifetime Winback Promotion</u>

Beginning March 16, 2006, and ending June 30, 2006, the Company will offer the following promotion.

New customers of Integrated RLI, RLJ, RLK, and RLL Service ("eligible service") i) who are not presently subscribed to local residential service provided by the Company or its subsidiaries, but who were previously subscribed to Company service ("previous Company service"), ii) who disconnected from their previous Company service in order to subscribe to service offered by another local residential carrier, iii) who have not re-subscribed to any Company service between the time of disconnection of their previous Company service and the time of enrollment in their new Company service, and iv) who are contacted by a Company service representative within thirty (30) days of their disconnection from service as described in i) through iii) above, are eligible to receive a certificate providing a discount of 100% against customer's monthly recurring charge for Integrated RLI, RLJ, RLK, and RLL service, to be applied to customer's first and thirteenth full invoice, and every twelfth full invoice thereafter for as long as customer remains subscribed to Integrated RLI, RLJ, RLK, and RLL service.

To participate in this promotion, Customers will be mailed a certificate offering a 100% discount off of their monthly recurring charge for Integrated RLI, RLJ, RLK, and RLL service. Upon receipt of the certificate, Customers must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the 100% off their monthly recurring charge after Company receives the certificate. Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate. Certificates will be mailed prior to customer's 1st and 13th month of service, and every twelfth full invoice thereafter for as long as customer remains subscribed to Integrated RLI, RLJ, RLK, and RLL service.

.89 Anniversary Two Year Winback Promotion

Beginning September 13, 2005, and ending December 31, 2005, the Company will offer the

following promotion.

New customers of Integrated RLI, RLJ, RLK, and RLL Service ("eligible service") i) who are not presently subscribed to local residential service provided by the Company or its subsidiaries, but who were previously subscribed to Company service ("previous Company service"), ii) who disconnected from their previous Company service in order to subscribe to service offered by another local residential carrier, iii) who have not re-subscribed to any Company service between the time of disconnection of their previous Company service and the time of enrollment in their new Company service, and iv) who are contacted by a Company service representative within thirty (30) days of their disconnection from service as described in i) through iii) above, are eligible to receive a certificate providing a discount of 100% against customer's monthly recurring charge for Integrated RLI, RLJ, RLK, and RLL service], to be applied to customer's 1st, 7th, 13th, 19th, and 25th invoices.

To participate in this promotion, Customers will be mailed a certificate offering a 100% discount off of their monthly recurring charge for Integrated RLI, RLJ, RLK, and RLL service. Upon receipt of the certificate, Customers must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the 100% off their monthly recurring charge after Company receives the certificate. Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate. Certificates will be mailed prior to customer's 1st, 7th, 13th, 19th, and 25th months of service.

.90 <u>Anniversary Lifetime Promotion</u>

Beginning September 1, 2007, and ending December 31, 2007, new customers of Company residential local exchange service as described in MCImetro ACCESS TRANSMISSION SERVICES LLC D/B/A VERIZON ACCESS TRANSMISSION SERVICES N.J.B.P.U. TARIFF NO. 4 and existing customers of Company residential long distance service as described in MCI COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, INC D/B/A VERIZON BUSINESS SERVICES N.J. B.P.U. TARIFF NO. 3 who newly subscribe to Integrated RLI, RLJ, and RLK Service who either are contacted by a Company service representative or who contact a company service representative are eligible to receive a certificate providing a discount of 100% against customer's monthly recurring charge for Integrated RLI, RLJ, and RLK, to be applied to customer's first and thirteenth full invoice, and every twelfth full invoice thereafter for as long as customer remains subscribed to Integrated RLI, RLJ, and RLK service.

To participate in this promotion, Customers will be mailed a certificate offering a 100% discount off of their monthly recurring charge for Integrated RLI, RLJ, and RL service. Upon receipt of the certificate, Customers must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the 100% off their monthly recurring charge after Company receives the certificate. Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate. Certificates will be mailed prior to customer's 1st and 13th month of service, and every twelfth full invoice thereafter for as long as customer remains subscribed to Integrated RLI, RLJ, and RLK service.

.91 RLL Certificate Promotion 1

Beginning March 16, 2006, and ending June 30, 2006, new customers of Company residential local exchange service as described in MCImetro ACCESS TRANSMISSION SERVICES LLC D/B/A VERIZON ACCESS TRANSMISSION SERVICES N.J.B.P.U. TARIFF NO. 4 and existing customers of Company residential long distance service as described in MCImetro ACCESS TRANSMISSION SERVICES LLC D/B/A VERIZON ACCESS TRANSMISSION SERVICES N.J.B.P.U. TARIFF NO. 4 who newly subscribe to Integrated RLL Service who are contacted by a Company service representative are eligible to receive a certificate providing a discount of 100% against customer's monthly recurring charge for Integrated RLL], to be applied to customer's first and thirteenth full invoice, and every twelfth full invoice thereafter for as long as customer remains subscribed to Integrated RLL service.

To participate in this promotion, Customers will be mailed a certificate offering a 100% discount off of their monthly recurring charge for Integrated RLL service. Upon receipt of the certificate,

Customers must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the 100% off their monthly recurring charge after Company receives the certificate. Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate. Certificates will be mailed prior to customer's 1st and 13th month of service, and every twelfth full invoice thereafter for as long as customer remains subscribed to Integrated RLL service.

.92 RLL Certificate Promotion 2

Beginning September 1, 2007, and ending December 31, 2007, the Company will offer the following promotion.

Existing customers of Company residential long distance service as described in MCI Communications Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Business Services N.J. B.P.U. Tariff No. 3 who newly subscribe to Residential RLL Service and who are contacted by a Company service representative, or New Customers of Residential RLL Service who contact a company service representative, or existing customers of Company residential long distance service as described in MCI Communications Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Business Services N.J. B.P.U. Tariff No. 3 who contact a Company service representative, are eligible to receive a certificate providing a 50% discount off the first and thirteenth full invoice, and every twelfth full invoice thereafter for as long as customer remains subscribed to Residential RLL service.

To participate in this promotion, Customers will be mailed a certificate offering 50% off of their monthly recurring charge for Residential RLL service. Upon receipt of the certificate, Customers must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the 50% off of their monthly recurring charge after Company receives the certificate. Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate. Certificates will be mailed prior to customer's 1st and 13th month of service, and every twelfth full invoice thereafter for as long as customer remains subscribed Residential RLL service.

.93 Basic Calling Plan HH Certificate Promotion 1

Beginning January 1, 2006 and ending June 30, 2006, the company will offer the following promotion.

New customers of Basic Calling Plan HH who are contacted by a company service representative are eligible to receive a certificate providing a credit not to exceed \$10.00 against customer's monthly recurring charge for Basic Calling HH service, as described below.

To participate in this promotion, customers will be mailed a certificate offering a credit not to exceed \$10.00 against customer's monthly recurring charge for Basic Calling HH service. Upon receipt of the certificate, customers must mail the certificate to the company and will receive the \$10.00 off their monthly recurring charge after company receives the certificate. Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate

.94 Anniversary Lifetime Winback Promotion 2

Beginning March 16, 2006, and ending June 30, 2006, the Company will offer the following promotion.

New customers of Residential RLI, RLJ, RLK, and RLL service or Integrated RLI, RLJ, RLK, and RLL Service ("eligible service") i) who are not presently subscribed to local residential service provided by the Company or its subsidiaries, but who were previously subscribed to Company service ("previous Company service"), ii) who disconnected from their previous Company service in order to subscribe to service offered by another local residential carrier, iii) who have not resubscribed to any Company service between the time of disconnection of their previous Company service and the time of enrollment in their new Company service, and iv) who are contacted by a Company service representative within thirty (30) days of their disconnection from service as described in i) through iii) above, are eligible to receive a certificate providing a discount of 100% against customer's monthly recurring charge for Residential RLI, RLJ, RLK, and

RLL service or Integrated RLI, RLJ, RLK, and RLL service, to be applied to customer's first full invoice and sixth full invoice thereafter for as long as customer remains subscribed to Residential RLI, RLJ, RLK, and RLL service or Integrated RLI, RLJ, RLK, and RLL service.

To participate in this promotion, Customers will be mailed a certificate offering a 100% discount off of their monthly recurring charge for Residential RLI, RLJ, RLK, and RLL service or Integrated RLI, RLJ, RLK, and RLL service. Upon receipt of the certificate, Customers must mail the certificate to the Company and will receive the 100% off their monthly recurring charge after Company receives the certificate. Certificates are valid until the date printed on the certificate.

.95 Basic Calling Plan BB \$2.00 Credit Promotion 1

Beginning March 16, 2006, and ending March 31, 2006, the Company will offer the following promotion.

New customers of Basic Calling Plan BB who contact a company service representative are eligible to receive a credit not to exceed \$2.00 against customer's monthly recurring charge for Basic Calling Plan BB service on customer's first three (3) full invoices after enrollment in this promotion.

.96 Basic Calling Plan R & S Credit Promotion 1:

Beginning March 16, 2006, and ending March 31, 2006, the Company will offer the following promotion.

New customers of Basic Calling Plan R and Basic Calling Plan S who contact a Company service representative are eligible to receive a credit against customer's monthly recurring charge for Basic Calling R or Basic Calling S service on customer's first two (2) invoices after enrollment in this promotion.

.97 Basic Calling Plan R/S/V 50% Credit Promotion 1:

Beginning March 16, 2006, and ending March 31, 2006, the Company will offer the following promotion.

New customers of Basic Calling Plan R, Basic Calling Plan S, or Basic Calling Plan V who contact a Company service representative are eligible to receive a discount of 50% against customer's monthly recurring charge and outbound dial-1 usage charges for Basic Calling Plan R, S, or V service on customer's first full invoice after enrollment in this promotion.

.98 Residential \$5 Credit Promotion for 3 Invoices

Beginning November 1, 2007 and ending December 31, 2007, the Company will offer the following promotion to existing customers of Anytime, Everyday, Everyday Classic, Everyday Plus, Everyday Savings, MCI One Advantage, MCI One Extra, MCI One Savings, Basic Calling Plan A, Basic Calling Plan A Savings Plan I, Basic Calling Plan AA, Basic Calling Plan B, Basic Calling Plan B Savings Plan I, Basic Calling Plan BB, Basic Calling Plan C, Basic Calling Plan CC Offering A, B, C, Basic Calling Plan E, Basic Calling Plan F, Basic Calling Plan FF Offering A, B, C, Basic Calling Plan G, Basic Calling Plan G, Basic Calling Plan HH, Offering A, B, Basic Calling Plan I, J, K, L, M, N, O, P, Q, R, S, T, U, V, W, X, Y, Z, Basic Calling Plan II, XX, YY, ZZ, Basic Calling Plan XX Savings Plan I, Basic Calling Plan YY Savings Plan I, Basic Calling Plan ZZ Savings Plan I, Block of Time Plan 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8 Service ("Service") who i) have been subscribed to their Service for a minimum of three (3) months, and ii) contact a Company service representative and request cancellation of their Service. Customers will receive a credit of \$5 on each of their first three invoices after enrollment in this promotion. This promotion is not combinable with any other promotional offering.

.99 \$10 Credit Promotion for 1 Invoices

Beginning November 1, 2007 and ending December 31, 2007, the Company will offer the following promotion to existing customers of Anytime, Everyday, Everyday Classic, Everyday Plus, Everyday Savings, MCI One Advantage, MCI One Extra, MCI One Savings, Basic Calling Plan A, Basic Calling Plan A Savings Plan I, Basic Calling Plan AA, Basic Calling Plan B, Basic Calling Plan B, Basic Calling Plan B, Basic Calling Plan B, Basic Calling Plan E, Basic Calling Plan E, Basic Calling Plan F, Basic Calling Plan F, Basic Calling Plan F, Basic Calling Plan F, Basic Calling Plan H, Offering A, B, C, Basic Calling Plan G, Basic Calling Plan I, J, K, L, M, N, O, P, Q, R, S, T, U, V, W, X, Y, Z, Basic Calling Plan II, XX, YY, ZZ, Basic Calling Plan XX Savings Plan I, Basic Calling Plan YY Savings Plan I, Basic Calling Plan ZZ Savings Plan I, Block of Time Plan 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8 Services ("Service") who contact a Company service representative and request cancellation of their Service. Customers will receive a credit of \$10 against their first invoices after enrollment in this promotion. This promotion is not combinable with any other promotional offering.

.100 <u>Small Business \$10 Credit Promotion for 3</u> Invoices:

Beginning November 1, 2007 and ending December 31, 2007, the Company will offer the following promotion to existing customers of Advance Option II for Small Business Savings Plans XVI and XVII Services ("Service") who i) have been subscribed to their Service for a minimum of three (3) months, and ii) contact a Company service representative and request cancellation of their Service. Customers will receive a credit of \$10 on each of their first three invoices after enrollment in this promotion. This promotion is not combinable with any other promotional offering.

.101 Small Business \$5 Credit Promotion for 3 invoices

Beginning November 1, 2007 and ending December 31, 2007, the Company will offer the following promotion to existing customers of Advance Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XVIII Services ("Service") who i) have been subscribed to their Service for a minimum of three (3) months, and ii) contact a Company service representative and request cancellation of their Service. Customers will receive a credit of \$5 on each of their first three invoices after enrollment in this promotion. This promotion is not combinable with any other promotional offering.

.102 LD Voice-Combo Benefit Promotion

Offer: Verizon ILEC Local Customers contracting for Long Distance Voice Services provided by MCI Communications Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Business Services ("LD Service") for the first time will receive a credit (equivalent to two months Outbound LD Service usage, as described further below) in each succeeding 12-month period (not to exceed a total of three credits) following the date on which the LD Service pricing becomes effective, during the Term of its master agreement. The credit will be provided

in accordance with the following table, with the month in which the LD Service pricing becomes effective as Month 1, and will be applied to Outbound LD Service usage charges (regardless of local carrier). The amount of the credit is equal to two times the Customer's average monthly IntraLATA toll, intrastate and interstate outbound LD Service per-minute usage charges for the 3-month period specified in the following table:

3-Month Period for Calculating Average Outbound LD Service Monthly Per-Minute Usage, By Billing Platform

12-Month Month in which			All Billing Platforms		
	Period	Credit is Provided	(except the IXPlus Platform)	IXPlus Billing Platform	
	1 – 12	Month 9	Months 6 through 8	Months 5 through 7	
	13 - 24	Month 21	Months 18 through 20	Months 17 through 19	
	25 - 36	Month 33	Months 30 through 32	Months 29 through 31	

Eligibility: The Customer must:

- enroll in this promotion between June 1, 2008 and August 31, 2008;
- have new or existing Verizon ILEC Local Service;
- have signed and submitted a contract for Outbound LD Service by September 30, 2008; and
- request installation of new Outbound LD Service by October 31, 2008, to occur no later than November 30, 2008.

Other Conditions: Customer may not receive the benefits of Product Package Guide Type 1.

Notwithstanding the foregoing, if Customer terminates all Outbound LD Service upon which the credits under this promotion are calculated before all of the credits under this promotion are issued to Customer, any unissued credits are forfeited and not owed.

5. RATE & MILEAGE TABLE

METHOD FOR CALCULATION FOR AIRLINE MILEAGE

.01 Method of Calculation

The airline mileage between two MCI serving rate centers can be calculated using the Vertical (V) and Horizontal (H) Coordinates as obtained by reference to AT&T's Tariff F.C.C. No. 10 according to the following:

- (1) Obtain the "V" and "H" coordinates for each MCI rate center.
- (2) Obtain the difference between the "V" coordinates of the two rate centers. Obtain the difference between the "H" coordinates.

Note: The difference is always obtained by subtracting the smaller coordinate from the larger coordinate.

- (3) Divide each of the differences obtained in (2) by three, rounding each quotient to the nearer integer.
- (4) Square these two integers and add the two squares. If the sum of the squares is greater than 1777, divide the integers obtained in (3) by three, and repeat step (4). Repeat this process until the sum of the squares obtained in (4) is less than 1778.
- (5) The number or successive divisions by three in steps (3) and (4) determines the value of "N". Multiply the final sum of the two squares obtained in step (4) by the multiplier specified in the following table for the value of "N" preceding:

<u>N</u>	Multiplier		Minimum Rate Mileage
1	0.9	-	-
2	8.1	41	
3	72.9	121	
4	656.1	361	
5	5,904.9	1,081	
6	53,144.1		3,241

(6) Obtain square root of product in (5) and, with any resulting fraction, round up to next higher integer. This is the rate mileage except that when the mileage so obtained is less than the minimum rate mileage shown in (5), preceding, the minimum rate mileage corresponding to the "N" value is

applicable.

EXAMPLE:

The rate mileage between Camden and Newark is calculated as follows:

		V	<u>H</u>	
(a)	Camden		5249	1453
	Newark	<u>5015</u>	<u>1430</u>	
(b)	difference		234	23

(c1) divide each difference by three and rounding to nearer integer = 78 and 8

(d1) square integers and add, $78 \times 78 = 6084$ $8 \times 8 = \underline{64}$ sum of squared integers 6148

sum of squared integers is greater than 1777, so divide integers in (c1) by three and repeat (d1)

(c2) divide integers in (c1) by three and rounding = 26 and 3

(d2) square integers and add, $3 \times 3 = 9$ sum of square integers 685

This sum of square integers is less than 1778 and was obtained after two successive divisions by three, therefore, "N" = 2.

(e) Multiply final sum or squared 685 integers by factor 8.1 \times 8.1 (corresponding to "N" = 2) 5548.5

(f) Square root of 5548.5 = 74 and a fraction, which is rounded up to 75 miles (fractional miles are considered full miles). The 75 miles is larger than the minimum of 41 miles applicable when "N" = 2, so the rate mileage is 75 miles.

6. SERVICE AVAILABILITY TABLES

TABLE I

DIAL ONE/DIRECT DIAL SERVICE (OPTION A) CREDIT CARD SERVICE (OPTION I), PREFERRED SERVICE (OPTION R) AND

COMMERCIAL DIAL 1 SERVICE (OPTION U) AVAILABILITY

Dial One/Direct Dial Service (Option A) is available for calling between the following cities and from these locations to all other locations within the State of New Jersey. Credit Card Service (Option I), and Option R are also available from the following cities. The MCI rate center serving the originating/terminating exchange will be used when calculating intercity mileage (see formula in Section C-6.01).

Asbury Park* Atlantic City * Lakewood Bayonne* Laurel Springs* Bedminster* Lebanon* Belleville* Leonia* Bergen* Linden* Bernardsville* Little Egg Harbor* Bloomfield* Little Falls* Boonton* Little Ferry* Bordentown Livingston* Bound Brook* Long Branch Caldwell Madison*	Rahway Ramsey* Red Bank* Ridgewood Robertsville* Rochelle Park* Rutherford* Somers Point* Somerville* South Orange* South River* Succasunna*	Blackwood* Bridgeton* Market* Point Pleasant* Seaside Park* Pennsville* Barnegat* Phillipsburg* Beach Haven* Englishtown* Neshanic* Whiting*
--	--	--

Califon* Summit Villas* Manahawkin* Camden Marlton* Toms River* Burlington* Medford* Trenton (Market CGO)* Cape May* Clifton* Clinton* Trenton (Market CG1)* Mays Landing* Mercerville* Collingswood* Merchantville* Tuckahoe* South Amboy' Cranford* Metuchen* Union City* Absecon* nnisville* Middletown* Unionville* Oakland* Dover* Millburn* Ventnor* Monmouth Junction* Millinaton* Vindland Hackettstown* Dumont* East Orange* Montclair* Waverly* Riverton* Westfield* Edison* Moorestown Perth Amboy* Elizabeth* Morristown-(CGO)* Westwood* Browntown* Englewood* Cape May (Court House)*West Orange Neptune* Essex* Morristown-(DS5)* West Osbornville* Paulsboro* Ewing Township* Mount Holly Whippany* Wenonah* Whitehouse* Fairfield* Mountain View Atlantic Highlands* Murry Hill* Van Hiseville* Fairlawn* Williamstown Forked River* Netcong* Woodbridge* Swedesboro* Cliffside* Florence** Newark (Market CGO) Woodbury Newark (Market CG1)* Wychoff* Franklin Park* Port Norris* Newark - Ironbound* East Dover* Freehold* New Brunswick-(CGO) Frenchtown* Mendham* New Brunswick-(DS5)* Glassboro* Cherry Hill* Gloucester* North Bergen* New Egypt* Nutley* Oldwick* Hackensack Oriental³ Dunellen* Haddonfield Haledon* Oradell* Fords* Hammonton* Palermo* Allentown* Browns Mill* Passaic* Hampton* Herbertsville* Paterson* Newark (CG2)* High Bridge* Penns Neck* Roselle* Hightstown* Piscataway* Sea Isle City* Holmdel* Plainfield* Eatontown* Humboldt* Pleasantville Pemberton* Journal Square* Pompton Lakes White Horse* Kearny* Princeton Avalon* Keyport* Prospect Plains* Closter*

- * Originating service is provided only to those customers subscribing to MCI Dial "1" Long Distance Service.
- ** Originating non-equal access service only provided from these end offices.

7. RESIDENTIAL AND SMALL BUSINESS CALLING PLANS 1

7.1 Small Business \$10 Credit Plan for 3 Invoices

The Company will offer the following plan to existing customers of Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plans XVI and XVII Services ("Service") who i) have been subscribed to their Service for a minimum of three (3) months, and ii) contact a Company service representative and request cancellation of their Service. Customers will receive a credit of \$10 on each of their first three invoices after enrollment in this plan. This plan is not combinable with any other offering.

7.2 Small Business \$5 Credit Plan for 3 invoices

The Company will offer the following plan to existing customers of Advanced Option II for Small Business Savings Plan XVIII Service ("Service") who i) have been subscribed to their Service for a minimum of three (3) months, and ii) contact a Company service representative and request cancellation of their Service. Customers will receive a credit of \$5 on each of their first three invoices after enrollment in this plan. This plan is not combinable with any other offering.

7.3 \$10 Credit Plan for 3 Invoices

The Company will offer the following plan to new/existing customers of Anytime, Everyday, Everyday Classic, Everyday Savings, MCI One Advantage, MCI One Extra, homeMCI One, Friends & Family Option A, Friends & Family Option B, Friends & Family Option C, Basic Calling Plan Option 2, NetRate, MCI One Savings, Basic Calling Plan A, Basic Calling Plan AA, Basic Calling Plan A Savings Plan I, Basic Calling Plan B, Basic Calling Plan BB, Basic Calling Plan B Savings Plan I, Basic Calling Plan C, Basic Calling Plan E, Basic Calling Plan F, Basic Calling Plan G, Basic Calling Plan H, Basic Calling Plan HH Offering A, Basic Calling Plan HH Offering B, Basic Calling Plan I, Basic Calling Plan J, Basic Calling Plan N, Basic Calling Plan O, Basic Calling Plan Q, Basic Calling Plan R, Basic Calling Plan S, Basic Calling Plan T, Basic Calling Plan U, Basic Calling Plan V, Basic Calling Plan W, Basic Calling Plan X, Basic Calling Plan Y, Basic Calling Plan Z, Basic Calling Plan XX, YY, Basic Calling Plan ZZ Savings Plan I, Basic Savings Plan I, Retail Affinity Program Plan V and Retail Affinity Program Plan V Savings Plan I, Basic Calling Plan YY Savings Plan I, Block of Time Plan 4, 5, 6, 7, 8 Service ("Service") who contact a Company service representative and request cancellation of their Service. Customers will receive a \$10 credit on each of their first, third, and sixth full invoices after enrollment in this plan. This plan is not combinable with any other promotional offering.

7.4 Residential \$5 Credit Plan for 3 Invoices

The Company will offer the following plan to new/existing customers of Anytime, Everyday, Everyday Classic, Everyday Savings, MCI One Advantage, MCI One Extra, homeMCI One, Friends & Family Option A, Friends & Family Option B, Friends & Family Option C, Basic Calling Plan Option 2, NetRate, MCI One Savings, Basic Calling Plan A, Basic Calling Plan AA, Basic Calling Plan A Savings Plan I, Basic Calling Plan B, Basic Calling Plan BB, Basic Calling Plan B Savings Plan I, Basic Calling Plan C, Basic Calling Plan E, Basic Calling Plan F, Basic Calling Plan G, Basic Calling Plan H, Basic Calling Plan HH Offering A, Basic Calling Plan HH Offering B, Basic Calling Plan I, Basic Calling Plan J, Basic Calling Plan N, Basic Calling Plan O, Basic Calling Plan Q, Basic Calling Plan R, Basic Calling Plan S, Basic Calling Plan T, Basic Calling Plan U, Basic Calling Plan V, Basic Calling Plan W, Basic Calling Plan X, Basic Calling Plan Y, Basic Calling Plan Z, Basic Calling Plan XX, YY, Basic Calling Plan ZZ Savings Plan I, Basic Savings Plan I, Retail Affinity Program Plan V and Retail Affinity Program Plan V Savings Plan I, Basic Calling Plan YY Savings Plan I, Block of Time Plan 4, 5, 6, 7, 8 Service ("Service") who i) have been subscribed to their Service for a minimum of three (3) months, and ii) contact a Company service representative and request cancellation of their Service. Customers will receive a credit of \$5 on each of their first three invoices after enrollment in this plan. This plan is not combinable with any other promotional offering.

7.5 Minutes Card Savings Plan:

Existing subscribers to Execunet/Direct Dial/Dial One service are eligible for the following: For a nonrecurring charge of \$10.00 customers subscribing to this plan will receive an MCI Prepaid calling card ("Prepaid Card") with an initial dollar denomination of \$10. Domestic Usage (interstate and intrastate) will be decremented at a rate of \$0.10 per minute. Calls accessed via directory assistance will be subject to standard tariffed surcharges for those services as set forth in this catalog. Customers subscribing to this plan are limited to one Prepaid Card per customer account.

The value of Prepaid Cards is valid until the later of i) 18 months after the date of activation of customer's Prepaid Card, or ii) 18 months after customer recharges the Prepaid Card. An undiscountable \$0.26 per call charge is applicable to calls that originate from a payphone used to access service as provided for in this plan. Calls accessed via directory assistance will be subject to standard rates and charges for that service as set forth in this catalog.

7.6 Residential \$3.50 EasyPay Plan

The Company will offer the following plan to i) existing customers of Company residential service who elect to have their invoiced charges billed directly to a valid commercial credit card, a valid debit card issued by a third party, or an active commercial bank account, and who enroll in this plan after contacting a Company service representative and being offered this plan, and ii) new customers of

Company residential service who elect to have their invoiced charges billed directly to a valid commercial credit card, valid debit card issued by a third party, or an active commercial bank account, and who enroll in this plan either after being contacted by a Company service representative and being offered this plan, or by contacting a Company service representative and being offered this plan. Customers enrolling in this plan will receive a one-time credit, not to exceed \$3.50, against their Company invoiced charges for residential service.

7.7 <u>Basic Calling Plan BB \$2.00 Credit for 3 Invoices Plan</u>

The Company will offer the following plan to new customers of Basic Calling Plan BB who are contacted by a Company service representative. Customers enrolled in this plan will receive a credit not to exceed \$2.00 against customer's monthly recurring charge for Basic Calling BB service in each of the first three full invoices after enrollment.

7.8 Business B2 15% Discount Plan

The Company will offer the following plan. New customers of Business B2 Service who enroll in any Offering described thereunder, and who are contacted by or who contact a Company representative will receive a credit of 15% against the monthly service charge for Business B2 Service on each of their first two full invoices after enrollment in this plan.

7.9 RLI \$12 Discount for 12 Invoices

New customers of RLI service who contact a Company representative will receive a credit, not to exceed \$12.00, against the monthly service charge for Integrated Calling Plan RLI service in each of their first twelve (12) full months of service.